# CONTRACEPTIVE USE IN NYANZA PROVINCE



BY

# OSIRO, GRACE ANYANGO



### A THESIS SUBMITTED IN PARTIAL FULFILLMENT OF THE REQUIREMENTS FOR THE DEGREE OF MASTER OF ARTS, IN POPULATION STUDIES OF THE UNIVERSITY OF NAIROBI

#### DECLARATION

This thesis is my original work and has not been presented for a degree in any other University.

Signature:

Grace Anyango Osiro

this Thesis has been submitted for examination with our approval as University Supervisors

Signature: Dr. L. Ikamari

Signature

I.

M. Kimani Dr.

## DEDICATION

i

To my late brothers. Paul A. Osiro and Joshua O. Osiro, who passed away at the prime of their ages, not able to reap the fruits of their hard work.

## DEDICATION

ŧ.

To my late brothers, Paul A. Osiro and Joshua O. Osiro, who passed away at the prime of their ages, not able to reap the fruits of their hard work.

#### ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

I extend my sincere appreciation to the University of Nairobi for having granted me a full time scholarship which enabled me to study at the Population Studies and Research Institute.

I am greatly indebted to my supervisors, Dr. L. Ikamari and Dr. Kimani, for their comments on my work which have subsequently been incorporated into the text of this thesis. This study also owes much efforts to members of stati of P.S.R.I who assisted me in typing and in the data analysis process. I do also acknowledge assistance from the P.S.R I I ibrary staff who enabled me find relevant library materials for this research. My profound grantude goes to my fellow students for their moral support during this training.

My heartfelt gratitude goes to my parents Mr and Mrs. J. H. Osiro, for having given me the opportunity to pursue my education. To my brothers and sisters, I will always be grateful for both the accommodation and encouragement, that has been personally tultilling. Their tolerance and patience with my persistent demands were indispensable to the successful conclusion of this study.

to my husband Chrispine, and our children: Christine, Christopher and Christone, thanks for your valuable co-operation, patience and understanding throughout the programme. These have been my greatest inspirations.

Finally, glory be to God Almighty for His continuous provision of strength, courage and wisdom that saw me through the whole course.

#### ABSTRACT

This study examines factors that influence contraceptive use in Nyanza province. These include education, employment, religion, ethnicity, exposure to mass media, spousal communication about family planning, age, marital status and number of children living. Nyanza province is of interest because of its' low level of current use of contraceptives which stands at 23.8%. The above contraceptive prevalence rate is unsatisfactory as it is below the national average.

A comparison with other areas in Kenya namely Central. Nairobi and Eastern provinces which have high contraceptive prevalence rates that is 56%, 45<sup>n</sup> and 38% respectively. suggest that Siaya. Kisii and South Nyanza districts have indeed portrayed a poor performance as relates to their adoption of birth control methods. Such a study is thus necessary as its' findings will help formulate appropriate policies and programmes to increase contraceptive use, hence reduction of the high fertility rate in the study region.

This research uses data from the 1993 Kenya Demographic and Health Survey. The operational framework developed by Bongaarts (1978) is adopted to guide the study. Frequencies, cross tabulations, chi-square test and logistic regression are used to analyse the data

Employment status and religion were found to be statistically insignificantly related to contraceptive use. The proportion of women using any contraceptive method rises with the number of children living. This is evident in the logistic regression results, which shows that women with four and above children living were likely to contracept, compared to those with

١V

no children. The 40-49 age group too, was depicted as more likely to use modern contraceptives much more than other age groups. Marital status was however, negatively related to the use of any contraceptive method and the use of modern family planning methods. The currently and ever married women (widowed separated, divorce) were less likely to contracept.

Socio-cultural factors that influence use of any contraceptives in Nyanza Province include ethnicity and mass media. The level of contraceptive use is slightly higher amongst the Kisii at 1.9056 than the Luos at 0.8499. Likewise exposure to mass media programmes increases the likelihood of contraceptive use to 1.3966.

As expected, education stands out as a very influential socio-economic variable in the use of modern contraceptives. Women with secondary education and above were more likely to use modern contraceptives much more than those with primary education and those with no education.

Other than the above reasons for non-use of contraceptives in Nyanza province as mentionecal in the 1993 KDHS include the desire to have more children, fear of side effects, menopauseza and hysterectomy, difficult, to get pregnant, lack of knowledge on application of certair annuly planning methods and religion.

or contraceptive prevalence rate to be mised in Nyanza province the study recommends theme oblowing, that family planning education be made available in both formal and informant institutions, that family planning intervention programmes advocate for gradual change in n demonts of culture that negatively influence contraceptive use and that there is need for or

empowerment of women through formal education and employment as these will have positive influence on fertility regulation.

empowerment of women through formal education and employment as these will have positive influence on fertility regulation.

1.0.1

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

TITLE	PAGE
	- N
DECLARATION	
DEDICATION	111
ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS	IV
ABSTRACT	5.15
TABLE OF CONTENTS	· · · ·
LIST OF TABLES	-53
ABBREVIATION AND ACRONYMS	NII
CHAPTER ONE INTRODUCTION	I
THE REPORT OF A DECKIN OF THE AND A DECK	
1 1 BACKGROUND INFORMATION ON STUDI AREA	-
1 1 Location and Size	
1 1 2 F.thnic Composition	3
1.1.1 Sucio Economic Profile	7
1 1 4 Socio - Economic Fronte	
1.1.5 Intrastructure	121
1 2 DROBLEM STATEMENT	11
1.3. IL STIFICATION OF THE STUDY	1.5
14 OBJECTIVES OF THE STUDY	16
1.4.1 General objectives	10
1 1.2 Specific objectives	16
1.5 SCOPF AND LIMITATION	17
CHAPTER IWO	
LITERATURE REVIEW	19
2.1 CONTRACEPTIVES	19
2.1.1 Oral Contraceptives	3.9.
11 Intrauterine Devices (IUDS)	21
2.1.2 DPMA-Injectable Contraceptive	124
2.1.5 Suginal Steinoa	
2.1.5 Econale Sterillzation	23
216 Vasectomy	.23
2.1.7 Norplant Implant	24
218 Fertility Awareness Based Methods	_4
2.2 SOCIO – ECONOMIC FACTORS	_6
2.2.1 Education	26
2.2.2 Employment Status	- 50
2.3 SOCIO CULTURAL FACTORS	33
2.3.1 Ethnicity	33
2.3.2 Religion	38

2.3.3 Mass Media 2.3.4 Spousal Communication on family planning	41
2.3.4 Spousar Channelline in an anni granning	
2.4 DEMOGRAPHIC FACTORS	-49
2.4.1 Age	49
2.4.2 Marital status	- 51
2.4.3 Number of children living	54
2.5 THEORETICAL FRAMEWORK	57
26 OPERATIONAL FRAMEWORK	60
2.7 RESEARCH HYPOTHESIS	61
Study Hypothesis	-61
2.8 DEFINITIONS OF SOME KEY CONCEPTS IN THE STUDY	- 62
2.8.1 Dependent variable	62
2.8.2 Independent variables	- 63
2.9 SOCIO-ECONOMIC FACTORS	- 63
2.9.1 Education	- 63
2.9.2 Employment Status	- 63
2.10 SOCIO - CULTURAL LACTORS	- 63
2.10.1 Religion	63
2.10.2 Ethnicity	- 63
2.10 3 Mass Media	64
2.10.4 Spousal Communication on family planning	64
2.11DEMOGRAPHIC FACTORS	64
2.11.1 Age	64
2.11.2 Marital Status	65
2.11.3 Number of children living	65
CHAPTER THREE	
METHODOLOGY	66
3.1 SOURCE OF DATA	66
3.2 QUALITY OF DATA	67
3.3 DATA ANALYSIS TECHNIOUES	69
3.3.1 Frequency Distributions	70
3.3.2 Cross Tabulation Analysis	70
3.3.3 Logistic Regression	71
I HAPTIR FOUR	
STATISTICAL ANALYSIS OF DATA	78
4 1 THE CHARACTERISTICS OF THE STUDY POPULATION 2 THE LEVEL AND DIFFERENTIALS IN CURRENT USE OF CONTRACEPTIVES IN MY AND A DECOMPLET	78
A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	81

HAND THE REAL PROPERTY OF MERINA

3 DETERMINANTS OF CURRENT	
CONTRACEPTIVE USE IN NYANZA	94
4.3.1 Number of children living and Contraceptive use.	96
4.3.2 Marital status and Contraceptive use.	97
4.3.3 Age and Contraceptive Use.	99
4.3.4 Educational status and Contraceptive use	100
4.3.5 Ethnicity and Contraceptive use.	101
4.3.6 Exposure to mass Media and Contraceptive use.	102
J SUMMARY	102

### CHAPTER FIVE REASONS FOR NON-USE OF CONTRACEPTIVES NYANZA PROVINCE

51	Desire for more children	105
5.2	Side effects	106
53	Menopause and Hysterectomy	109
ş a	Difficult to get pregnant	109
5.5	Lack of knowledge	111
5.6	Religion	112

104

#### CHAPTER SIX SUMMARY CONCLUSION AND RECOMMENDATIONS 114

6 I Summary of the study's findings	114
6.2 Summary of reasons for non-use of contraceptives.	
1993, K.D.H.S.	115
6.3 CONCLUSIONS	115
6.4 RECOMMENDATIONS	116
REFERENCES	119
APPENDICES.	126

### LIST OF TABLES

44.1	Distribution of the respondents by contraceptive use status socio-economic Socio-cultural and Demographic factors, Nyanza province, KDHS 1993.	s. 79
412	Percentage distribution of respondents according to contraceptive use and employment status, Nyanza province 1993, KDHS	82
413	Percentage distribution of respondents according to contraceptive use and educational status. Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS	83
4 2.2	Percentage distribution of respondents according to contraceptive use and ethnicity. Nyanza Province 1993 KDHS	85
4 2.3	Percentage distribution of respondents according to contraceptive use and religious affiliations. Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS	87
424	Percentage distribution of respondents according to contraceptive use and mass media. Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS	88
- 2.5	Percentage distribution of respondents according to contraceptive use and spousal communications about family planning. Nyanza Province 1993, KDHS	89
4 2.6	Percentage distribution of contraceptive use according to age of respondents, Nyanza, 1993 KD118	90
4.2.7	Percentage distribution of the respondents according to contraceptive use and the number of children living. Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS	92
4.2.8	Percentage distribution of respondents according to contraceptive use and marital status. Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS	93
4.3	Logistic Regression coefficients predicting the likelihood of contraceptive use in Nyanza Province, 1993 KDIIS.	94
4-4	Logistic Regression Coefficients predicting the likelihood of modern contraceptives use in Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS.	95
5.1	Percentage distribution of married women who are not using a contraceptive and who do not intend to use in future by main reason for not using 1993, KDHS	104

### LIST OF FIGURES

ligure 1 Decation of study area in Kenya	ñ
I seure 1.2 Infrastructural Map of Nyanza Province	11
Lieure 1.3 Bongaart's model on provimate determinants of fertility, 1978	\$7

-

## LIST OF ABBREVIATION AND ACRONYMS

- AIDS Acquired Immunodeficiency Syndrome
- CBD Community Based Distributors
- CBS Central Bureau of Statistics
- CPR Contraceptive Prevalence Rate
- CSO Central Statistical Office
- DHS Demographic and Health Survey
- DMP Depo Metroxylprosterone Acetate
- ECAP Economic and Social Commission for Asia and the pacific
- FP Family Planning
- FPAK Family Planning Association of Kenya
- FS Female Sterilization
- GOK Government of Kenya
- ILD Inter Uterine Device
- KCPS Kenya Contraceptives Prevalence Survey
- KDHS Kenya Demographic Health Survey
- MOH Ministry of Health
- ML Maximum Likelihood
- NCPD National Council for Population and Development
- NGO's Non-governmental Organization
- OI SE Ordinary Least Squares Estimations
- PACHILD Pan Arab Project for Child Development
- PC & MI Population Council and macro International Inc.
- PCIRD Population Council and Institute for Resource Development
- **PID Pelvic Inflammatory Disease**
- STD Sexually Transmitted Disease
- 1 DHS 1 ganda Demographic and Health Survey
- **IN-, United Nations**
- 1 NICEF United Nations Children Educational 1 und
- USAID United States Agency for International Development
- I SA United States of America
- WHO World Health Organization

# CHAPTER ONE INTRODUCTION

Low contraceptive use implies high fertility rates; this imposes high economic costs to individuals, families and to the nation as a whole A fast growing population demands that a nation's output of goods and services grow at a rate that is higher than the growth of the population if there is to be a positive change in the standards of living High fertility rates also indicate increased pressure on the country's natural resources that may lead to destruction of environment

The government of Kenya thus became concerned about the high rate of population growth after the 1962 population census which showed that the population was growing at a growth rate of 3 3% in 1989, the annual population growth rate in Kenya was estimated at 3 4% per annum one of the highest in the world (NCPD, 1989)

Since 1965, the government of Kenya has sought to reduce population through family planning Private individuals established the family planning Association of Kenya (FPAK) in 1957, but it was not until 1967 that the official national family planning component was integrated into the Maternal and Child Health Programme of the Ministry of Health

On the basis of the 1969 census, which provided evidence of a high fertility level, the government decided to launch a five-year (1974 - 1979), family planning programme. The specific goals of the programme were to reduce the high annual rate of natural population increase from 3.3 percent in 1975 to 3.0 percent in 1979 and to improve the health of mothers and their children under the age of 5 Initially, however, the family planning component of

Maternal and Child Health programme had limited success The 1979 census results indicated a population growth rate of 3.8 per cent per annum, which was higher than the projected growth rate of 3.0 percent. This failure to achieve the targeted population growth rate could be attributed to short falls in the assumption used to arrive at the target. The plan to reduce the growth rate concentrated on the supply side of family planning services instead of putting emphasis on programmes aimed at changing family size norms

It was with the realization of the need to improve earlier weakness of the family planning programme that the government established the National Council for Population and Development, (NCPD, 1989) The council's mandate is to formulate population policies and to co-ordinate the activities of government ministries, non-governmental organizations and donors involved in population, integrated rural health and family planning programmes

Despite the above efforts to reduce the growth rate in Kenya, Nyanza Province, ranked fifth, with a total fertility rate of 5.8 births per woman amongst the eight provinces countrywide (NCPD et al., 1994)

I evels of fertility by province showed that Nyanza, Western, Rift Valley and Eastern provinces retain fertility rates that are above the national level. Which are 5.8, 6.4, 5.7, and 9 respectively Nairobi and Central province depicted the lowest fertility levels, that is 3.4 and 3.9 children per woman. Whereas the current national average use of modern contraceptive is 33% it is 23.8% in Nyanza, 27.8% in Rift Valley and 25.1% in Western province 1 bighest user rate is 56.0% in central province (NCPD et al., 1994) The above talistics suggest that the contraceptive prevalence rate in Nyanza province is lagging helind study therefore attempts to find out reasons for low contraception use in the province

### 1.1 BACKGROUND INFORMATION'S OF STUDY AREA

This study covers Nyanza province. It is one of the eight province's into which Kenya is divided, in terms of provincial administration Nyanza province has since been divided and is currently consisting of twelve districts, Kisumu, Siaya, Bondo, Migori, Homabay, Rachuonyo, Nyamira, Kisii South Nyanza and Kuria However, this research will only cover Siaya, South Nyanza and Kisii districts These are the districts that were covered during the 1993, Kenya Demographic Health Survey, from which the data for this study are drawn

#### 1.1.1 Location and Size

Nyanza province is bordered by Busia and Kakamega districts to the north and Nandi district to the north east. To the south is the Republic of Tanzania and to the west is the Republic of Uganda while to the east is Kericho district. It's total land surface is 16,157 sq. kilometres, with 3,645 sq km lying under water. Nyanza province is divided into 35 divisions, which are then divided into locations and sub - locations for administrative purposes.

#### 1.1.2 Ethnic Composition

The ethnic composition of the province is mainly the Luo, Kisii and the Kuria people The Luo inhabit Siaya and South Nyanza districts, the Kisii, Kisii district while the Kuria are found in Kuria district

## 1.1.3 Demographic Profile

Nyanza province has a population of 3,507,160 according to the 1989 population census The intercensal growth rate between the 1979 - 1989 population census period was 2 83%. Its population is projected to be 5,288,000 by the 2000. In terms of the districts being United Sizya had an intercensal growth rate, increase of 3 0% in the 1979-1989 period, South Nyanza 2.66% and Kisii 4.0% in the same decade. The populations of the three districts being studied as per the census were as follows, Siaya -639,437, South Nyanza - 1 066,583 and Kisii - 1,137,053. According to 1989 census too, the population growth rate declined between 1969 and 1979, but increased between 1979 and 1989. The population projections for Siaya, South Nyanza and Kisii districts by the year 2000 are 786,000, 1,693,000 and 1,831,000 respectively (Government of Kenya, 1993).

The population of Nyanza province is youthful according to its age structure. For example in Siaya and South Nyanza districts the 0-14 age group accounts for 49.5% and 47.7, respectively of their total populations. Information available on the two districts recently curved out from Kisii (namely Kisii and Nyamira) revealed that the young people in the 0-14 age bracket constitute about 15.0% and 53% of their respective district's total population. The proportion of primary school going pupils is 34% in South Nyanza and 24% in Kisii. The young population thus show the need for reservation of more resources for their sustenance and for provision of the infrastructure they will need (Government of Kenya, 1993).

The proportion of people aged 59 years is relatively less significant in Siaya In South Nyanza and Kisii districts, this constitutes 4 5% and 3% of the total population, respectively The economic implication of the population 0-14 years and 59 years is that they comprise of dependents of the working population.

In 1989 the sex ratio in the province was 98 The sex ratio in Siaya. South Nyanza and Kisu demots were 85, 92 and 93 respectively. The above suggest more females than males. The female projected population in the province reveals a total of 2,749,00 females by the year 2000 The higher number of females compared to males suggest high fertility rates as these females are likely to reproduce therefore increased burdens on the working population in future (GOK, 1993).

The highest fertility was recorded in Nyanza province amongst other provinces with over 5.8 births per woman. Kisii and Siaya districts were among districts listed as having high fertility rates in the country that is 7.2 and 6.8 births per woman respectively.

The provincial estimate for average parity in 1989 showed a decline in the study region, that is from 7.8 in 1979 to 7.5 in 1989 Kisii and South Nyanza districts were termed as having showed sharp declines with Kisii initially having 8.9 children ever born per woman Despite the plausible decline shown in the province, the province's average parity still remains high compared to areas like Nairobi district which depict the national average pairty that is 4.8 children ever born per woman

### Fig.1.1 LOCATION OF STUDY AREA IN KENYA



# 1.1.4 Economic Profile

Farming is the main economic activity undertaken in Nyanza province About 80% of the population is engaged in agricultural activities High and well distributed rainfall, supported by good soils enable successful growth of various crops in the lakeshore region, like maize, sorghum, beans, cassava, finger-millet, sweet potatoes, tobacco, rice, sunflower, cotton, sugarcane, coffee and pyrethrum (this is found mainly in Kisii) Fruits are also grown both for subsistence and commercial purposes Examples of such are pineapples, bananas and mangoes Small and large scale farming is practiced in this region, the former for cash crops and the latter for subsistence farming

Livestock plays an important role as an income to the farmers in the study area Apart from it's food value, the family savings are invested in livestock especially cattle A family's success and security in social and economic pursuits are measured by the number of livestock one has Other animals kept are sheep, goats, poultry, bees, rabbits and pigs. Most of the livestock kept are traditional breeds, slow progress in the modernization of this sector is attributed to factors like cultural beliefs, lack of capital for purchasing quality animals and inaccessibility to credit facilities and land ownership. This also hinders investment on land, which is communally owned and even encourages free grazing for local herds

Fishing is the third most important economic activity after the above It is mainly undertaken in Lake Victoria rivers, dams and ponds Apart from being a source of proteins, a good percent of the province's population derive their livelihood from this sector directly either as fishermen, traders, and indirectly as suppliers of complementary goods and services to the actors. With improved storage facilities, transportation and handling of fish, most people are likely to be attracted to this activity (GOK, 1993).

# 1.1.4 Economic Profile

Farming is the main economic activity undertaken in Nyanza province About 80% of the population is engaged in agricultural activities. High and well distributed rainfall, supported by good soils enable successful growth of various crops in the lakeshore region, like maize, sorghum, beans, cassava, finger-millet, sweet potatoes, tobacco, nce, sunflower, cotton, sugarcane, coffee and pyrethrum (this is found mainly in Kisii) Fruits are also grown both for subsistence and commercial purposes. Examples of such are pineapples, bananas and mangoes Small and large scale farming is practiced in this region, the former for cash crops and the latter for subsistence farming

I ivestock plays an important role as an income to the farmers in the study area Apart from it's food value, the family savings are invested in livestock especially cattle A family's success and security in social and economic pursuits are measured by the number of livestock one has Other animals kept are sheep, goats, poultry, bees, rabbits and pigs Most of the livestock kept are traditional breeds, slow progress in the modernization of this sector is attributed to factors like cultural beliefs, lack of capital for purchasing quality animals and inaccessibility to credit facilities and land ownership. This also hinders investment on land, which is communally owned and even encourages free grazing for local herds

I ishing is the third most important economic activity after the above lit is mainly undertaken Victoria rivers, dams and ponds. Apart from being a source of proteins, a good percent of the province's population derive their livelihood from this sector directly either as intermed, traders, and indirectly as suppliers of complementary goods and services to the percent actors. With improved storage facilities, transportation and handling of fish, most people are likely to be attracted to this activity (GOK, 1993)

# 1.1.4 Economic Profile

Farming is the main economic activity undertaken in Nyanza province. About 80% of the population is engaged in agricultural activities. High and well distributed rainfall, supported by good soils enable successful growth of various crops in the lakeshore region, like maize, sorghum, beans, cassava, finger-millet, sweet potatoes, tobacco, rice, sunflower, cotton, sugarcane, coffee and pyrethrum (this is found mainly in Kisii). Fruits are also grown both for subsistence and commercial purposes. Examples of such are pineapples, bananas and mangoes. Small and large scale farming is practiced in this region, the former for cash crops and the latter for subsistence farming.

I ivestock plays an important role as an income to the farmers in the study area Apart from it's food value, the family savings are invested in livestock especially cattle A family's success and security in social and economic pursuits are measured by the number of livestock one has Other animals kept are sheep, goats, poultry, bees, rabbits and pigs. Most of the livestock kept are traditional breeds, slow progress in the modernization of this sector is attributed to factors like cultural beliefs, lack of capital for purchasing quality animals and inaccessibility to credit facilities and land ownership. This also hinders investment on land, which is communally owned and even encourages free grazing for local herds

Fishing is the third most important economic activity after the above. It is mainly undertaken in Lake Victoria rivers, dams and ponds. Apart from being a source of proteins, a good percent of the province's population derive their livelihood from this sector directly either as inshumen, traders, and indirectly as suppliers of complementary goods and services to the buncted actors. With improved storage facilities, transportation and handling of fish, most people are likely to be attracted to this activity (GOK, 1993)

The informal sector is yet another promising sector that presently employs about 20% of the total labour force. This sector includes a variety of skill areas namely, carpentry, metal work, motor mechanic repairs, tailoring e t c. With support through construction of more Jua Kali sheds. promotion of Jua Kali associations, provision of soft loans, availability of short courses to improve the different skill areas, business training and improvement of basic infrastructural facilities, the sector could make a greater contribution towards production and employment in the district

Industrial activities that take place in Nyanza province include sugar factories, fruit processing, vegetable canning, grain milling, bakeries, breweries, fish processing, refineries and ginneries, and production of animal feeds. Cottage and small scale industries include processing of honey, wax, molasses, milk products and handcrafts. Other than these, other popular economic activities in Nyanza Province include retail shops, vending and running of food kiosks. The sale of second hand clothes too has spread throughout the district and continues to employ a substantial number of people.

Wage employment/public employment show a declining trend, because of the public sector policy of the Government to reduce employment under the structural adjustment programme Sources of private sector wage employment are co-operatives, professional services and nongovernmental organizations. It equally accounts for a small proportion of the work force

## 115 Infrastructure

The refers to transportation, education and health services in the region Transportation is interaction factor looked at where accessibility to family planning services is involved The province has a good network of roads that are deemed to be well distributed in both urban and rural area. Unfavourable climatic conditions, together with unsuitable topography sometimes make the roads impassable. This has necessitated high demand for bridges in the areas Strengthening, recarpeting or resealing works on the already existing, but deteriorated bitumen roads, especially along the international route has an advantage of safeguarding the loss of capital investment. The utilisation of the roads vary according to the level of economic activities in the surrounding areas

The education and training institutions include 784 pre-primary schools, 2828 and 293 primary and secondary schools respectively, 14 teachers training colleges, 2 farmers training institutions, one medical training institute and several schools for pupils with various disabilities. Education makes both men and women change their attitudes about family size and desires. The mentioned educational facilities may thus influence the contraception practice in the region (GOK, 1993).

Kisi. Sinya and South Nyanza districts have well over 214 health institutions These include district hospitals, health centres and dispensaries. The government and non-governmental organizations such as missionaries and private individuals run these institutions. Some of the hospitals are over utilized because of few health centres in certain areas like Nyamira. Other health institutions are under utilized due to unavailability of essential components such as water, electricity and maternity wards. Lack of trained personnel and medical facilities are also a major problem in the existing health institutions in the study area

the low contraceptive prevalence rate, plans are underway to intensify family planning meaning as revealed by the various District Development plans. Currently family planning services on provided in government health facilities, as well as by certain NGO's and in some private clinics There are trained community based providers of contraceptives as well as community based distributors (CBD) agents

The low contraceptive prevalence rate in the province that is 23 8% and 15.2% and 12.8% in Siaya and South Nyanza respectively, are attributed to certain traditional values and customs High mortality rates, occurrence of side effects, fear of side effects and spousal objection are other obstacles mentioned Lack of awareness and lack of access to health facilities in South Nyanza are yet other hindrances cited for low contraceptive practice. In Kisii as per its District development plan, the cultural belief of having many children for social security during old age is being discarded. Trends in family planning indicate that current acceptance rate is increasing 40.3%. Apart from the above, other factors promoting family planning in this area include community based distribution of contraceptives also known as the "teach clinic" which have penetrated into the area and reached more deserving cases. Literacy classes have also contributed positively by raising awareness amongst leaders. Despite the above efforts, the contraceptive prevalence rate in this area and the province as a whole is still comparatively low and there is need to improve the current interventions (GOK, 1993)

# Fig. 1.2: INFRASTRUCTURAL MAP OF NYANZA PROVINCE



# 116 Social Organizations and Cultural Beliefs

The inhabitants of Nyanza Province's response to fertility regulation depends partly on the province's social environment and it's cultural set up. These socio-cultural and socioeconomic factors as shown by (Bongaarts, 1978) influence contraceptive use, and could perhaps explain why the study region's lagging behind in it's fertility regulation efforts

Among the terms used in social demographic literature along side status of women includes, patriachy, women's and men's situational advantage. Ca'ent sees patriachy as the distribution of power and resources within families such that men maintain power and control of resources and women are powerless and dependent on men (Caen et al. 1979) Dixon defines status of women as the degree of women's access to and control over material resources (including food, income, Land and other forms of wealth) and to social resources (including knowledge, power, decision making and prestige) within the family in the community and the society at large (Dixon, 1978) These definitions in part, refer to some aspects of gender inequality, which could have an impact on women directly or indirectly as family planning recipients. The following are examples of social - cultural arrangement that indicate the low status of women in Nyanza Province. This may be useful for better understanding of the inhabitants of the study region in relation to contraceptive use. Land is a principal factor of production in this Lakeshore region, which is predominantly agricultural In the traditional land tenure systems access to land was opened to all members of the family increases while control over land and its products was vested on mostly the male members of the clan or community as a whole

Amongst the Luo, Kisii and Kuna property ownership, and inheritance customs were biased against women For example, husbands were legally acknowledged as title deed holders and they could pledge or dispose of land without their wife's consent. The resent law amendments are only practical to the educated women and those living in urban areas. The uneducated and rural woman is still subject to discrimination in terms of property ownership and inheritance

Patterns of house hold decision making, particularly rural women in the study region have not changed significantly in male headed households, especially when the man has the only income, he makes the final decisions on crucial household matters, reproductive health inclusive (UNICEF, 1992)

Access to and control over resources both social and material, enables the women have greater financial independence, thus not requiring financial support from their children, this leads to reduction of the need for many children. It also improves their position within the family's authority structure, enabling a woman to make decisions and act on matters concerning her reproductive health. Inaccessibility to resources on the other hand makes child bearing, the only fulfillment to women who are dependent on their husbands hence low contraceptive use

Other explanations for the nature of reproductive health in Nyanza province could be based multisectoral interventions and initiatives at national level. This has brought about a lot of ousparity in income and wealth amongst Kenyan's especially at provincial level. For example members a particular ethnic group in the past and present have continued to occupy in regions in the country. For example Nyanza province is being largely inhabited by the Luos, Luhyias, Kisii's and Kurias This togetherness of the different ethnic groups brings about collective behaviour which could be disadvantageous, in that a hostile physical environment will limit, the ability of it's inhabitants to compete in the national economy (UNICEF, 1992)

For bistorical, political and cultural reasons different communities manifest different degrees of entreprenuership Some ethnic groups accept new ideas such as wage employment, cash crops, husbandry and rural-urban migration more readily than others, giving them a head start in economy which continues to pay dividends today. For instance, some of the rewards for competitive economy found in central province include better infrastructure. This could directly or indirectly influence contraceptive use, as socio-economic factors are known to affect fertility regulation. This could be a contributing factor to the low contraceptive use in Nyanza, compared to central which indeed has a high contraceptive prevalence rate

#### 1.2 PROBLEM STATEMENT

Ferbility trends in Nyanza province revealed by the Kenya Demographic Health Surveys of 1989 and 1993 show a decline in the fertility rate from 7.1 to 5.8 children per woman. This is below Central provinces total fertility rate, which showed the largest fertility drop amongst the 8 provinces in Kenya that is, from 6.0 to 3.9 children per woman.

hough fertility has declined, a number of districts in the study region remains corridors of fertility. Furthermore, the provincial demographic profile highlights, the lakeshore as recording a 1 FR of over 7 children per woman compared to Nairobi province where wome 8 children each. Whereas the current national average use of contraceptives is it is 23 8% in Nyanza province, with the highest user rate of 44 9% recorded in Central

As for the districts, contraceptive prevalence is highest in Nyeri district, where 64 percent of currently married women use a family planning method. This level is comparable to those found in economically developing countries and some developed countries. At the other end of the spectrum are rural areas in Siaya and South Nyanza amongst other districts, with a contraceptive prevalence rate of 15 2% and 12 8% respectively.

The knowledge of contraceptive methods and the source from where they can be obtained was extremely high amongst women in Nyanza province that is 991% and 959% respectively. This positive trend was observed in all the provinces across Kenya Central province had the highest percentages in terms of knowledge of both family planning methods and the source from which they could be obtained. These were at 99.8 and 971 percent respectively. (NCPD, 1994)

Thus despite the high knowledge of family planning methods and their sources contraceptive use is low in Nyanza province. Factors that influence contraceptive prevalence in this area are not known. This study therefore attempts to investigate low contraceptive use in the province

## JUSTIFICATION OF THE STUDY

This study seeks to examine some demographic, socio-cultural and socio economic factors that affect use of family planning methods in Nyanza. It aims to find out why the practice of contraception is low yet existing knowledge on contraceptive and its sources are high in Siaya, South Nyanza and Kisii as revealed by the 1989 and 1993 Kenya Demographic and Health Survey among other fertility surveys Identification of factors influencing the use of contraception, is important as they will be used to assess the performance of family planning and hence improvement of the contraceptive prevalence rate in the province.

Information on this subject would give policy makers insight into health related development strategies in the targeted area in general. These findings will be useful in initiating policies and programmes in line with the social, cultural and economic practices as per this particular province a need. This is because provincial boundaries run along ethnic boundaries and there must be certain practises in this region working against family planning programmes resulting in poor contraceptive prevalence compared to other areas

Few studies have been carried out in Nyanza province as regards contraceptive use in this region. Therefore apart from being a source of information the research will fill certain gaps that exist in the knowledge on this subject in the lakeshore region. It is expected too that the study will provide a basis upon which further research can be done

#### 1.4 OBJECTIVES OF THE STUDY

#### 1.4.1 General Objectives

To establish the factors affecting contraceptive use in Nyanza province

# 1.4.2 Specific Objectives

- 1 To examine the effects of socio-economic factors, namely education and employment on contraceptive use
- 2 To examine the effects of socio-cultural factors, mainly spousal communication on family planning, ethnicity, religion and mass media on contraceptive use

- 3 To examine the effects of demographic factors such as age, mantal status and the number of children living on contraceptive use
- 4 Make recommendations based on findings that could be used by Family Planning Programmes to improve current interventions in Nyanza Province

### 1.5 SCOPE AND LIMITATION OF THE STUDY

Kisumu district, although part of the Nyanza Province is excluded, because it was not covered in the Kenya Demographic and Health Survey, 1993, from which the data of this study are drawn. This study thus leaves out a big proportion of the population in the province

Secondly after the 1993 KDHS, the province has had various divisions done within it This has resulted in additional districts. The said division may have unforeseen effects on the study as it is based only on 3 districts among the initial four

The survey's sample size in the province focuses on 1350 women of reproductive ages 15-49 Out of the above, 241 and 193 were 'currently using any contraceptive method' and 'modern contraceptive' respectively. Although the above number of cases successfully went through the data analysis process, they are fairly small sample sizes.

Lastly, as much as there is need for focus group discussions to be carried out in Nyanza Province so as to enrich the study or supplement the quantitative data by Kenya Demographic and Hamin Survey 1993 on contraceptives use in South Nyanza, Siaya and Kisii on female contraception. The is not possible due to limited financial resources Thus despite the fairly good Infrastructural facilities Nyanza province still retains a total fertility rate of 5.8 which is above the national level that is 3.4. The Lakeshore region has a low contraceptive prevalence rate at 23.8%, still below the national average use of contraceptives, which stands at 33% (NCPD et al., 1994).

The study therefore sets out to examine some factors that influence contraceptive use in Siaya, South Nyanza and Kisii districts, covered in the 1993 KDHS Identification of these factors is a step towards improvement of family planning performance hence reduction of the high contraceptive prevalence rate in the said Province

### **CHAPTER TWO**

### LITERATURE REVIEW

This chapter first gives a literature review the nature and merits of the commonly used contraceptives. It also looks at past studies on socio-economic, Socio-cultural and demographic factors selected for this study, that influence contraceptive use, both in developed and developing countries. The second section is an overview of some theories and theoretical framework that have been used to study fertility. A modification of the Bangaarts model on determinants of fertility (Bongaarts, 1978) is adopted for this research Lastly are the research hypothesis and definitions of the key concepts used in this study, are discussed

#### 2.1 CONTRACEPTIVES

The modern contraceptives in this study include the pill, IUD, injectables. Diaphragm, spermicides, cervical cap, condom, female and male sterilization and implants. The nature and merits of the above contraceptives are discussed below while side effects of the same are effectively brought out in chapter 5

#### 2.1.1 Oral Contraceptives

The pills come in two types, progestine – only oral contraceptives (mainly used by breast feeding women) and the combined oral contraceptives which contain two hormones similar to the natural hormones in a woman's body. Oral contraceptives stop ovulation (release of eggs the ovaries) and also thicken the cervical mucus making it difficult for the sperms to pass through (Hatcher et al., 1997)
Pills are very effective if used correctly and effectively, that is, the likelihood of a pregnancy occurring is 0.1 per 100 for women in their first year of use. The monthly periods are regular and lighter, there are fewer days of bleeding and menstrual cramps are milder. The oral contraceptive can be used at any age from adolescent to menopause and can be used by both women with or without children, the method is reversible and fertility returns soon after stopping use of this pills. Other than prevention of iron deficiency aneamia, pills help prevent ectopic pregnancies, endormtrial cancer, ovarian cancer, pelvic inflammatory disease and Benign breast disease. Finally, there are also emergency oral contraceptives that can be used after unprotected sex.

#### 2.1.2 Intrauterine Devices (IUDs)

The Inter Uterine Device (IUD) most widely used, is a small flexible frame with copper wre or copper sleaves on it. It is inserted in a female uterus through the vagina. It has two strings or threads tied to them and they hang through the opening of the cervix into the vagina. The user can check that the IUD is still in place by touching the strings. It works chiefly by preventing sperms and the eggs from meeting.

The above method is very effective if used correctly That is, there is a likelihood of 0.6 pregnancies per 100 women in the first year of use The advantages include, no hormonal ude effects with copper bearing or inert IUDs. The most widely used IUD - the TCU - lasts at least 10 year while the inert ILDs never need replacement, this method is also reversible - women with their IUDs removed become pregnant as quickly as men who have not used IUDs, the copper bearing and inert IUDs too, have no effects on quality of breast milk and can be inserted immediately after child birth or after induced abortion. Finally is that this method has very little to remember, does not interfere

with sex, can be used through menopause and has no interactions with any medicines (Hatcher et al, 1997)

## 2.1.3 DMPA - Injectable contraceptive

There are three injectable contraceptives Depo-Medroxyrogesterone acetate – DPMA given every 3 months and NETTEN – also called noristerat, Norethindrone enanthate and norethisterone enanthate given every 2 months. Monthly injectable contraceptives include Cyclofem, Cycloprovera and Mesgyna. The most commonly used is the DPMA which contains progestin similar to the natural hormone that a woman's body makes. The hormone is released slowly into the blood stream. The DPMA stops ovulation and also thickens the cervical mucus, making it difficult for sperms to pass through (Hatcher et al., 1997).

The above modern method of contraceptive, DPMA is termed as safe and very effective in most women. It results in 0.3 pregnancies per 100 women in their first year of use. It is private – no one else can tell that a woman is using it, it is a long term pregnancy prevention method but reversible and does not interfere with sex. Other than these, it can be used at any age, nursing mothers as soon as six week after childbirth can use and it. There are also no estrogen related complications such as heart attack. It also helps prevent certain forms of cancer, uterine fibroids and ectopic pregnancies. There are special advantages for some using DMPA that is, it makes seizures less frequent in women with epilepsy. Sickle is too, may become less frequent and less painful

# 2.1.4 Vaginal methods

The Diaphragm/sperimeides cervical cap are vaginal contraceptive methods a woman places in her vagina shortly before sex. The diaphragm is a soft rubber cup that covers the cervix and should be used with spermicidal jelly or cream. The spermicides include foaming tables, melting suppositories, melting film, jelly and cream. The cervical cap is like the diaphragm, but smaller. The spermicides kill sperms or make them unable to move toward the egg while the diaphragm and cervical caps block sperms from entering uterus and tubes where the sperm could meet the egg

According to Hatcher, the above methods are safe and are termed as women controlled methods. They are easy to use with little practice and there is no need to see a health adviser before using the diaphragm / spermicide / cervical cap. Contraception just when needed will occur and no daily action is thus needed like in the case of oral contraceptives. They have no side effects from hormones and do not effect the breast milk. The above help prevent some STDs and conditions caused by STDs – pelvic inflammatory disease (PID), infertility, ectopic pregnancy and possibly cervical cancer. The effectiveness depends on whether a woman uses a vaginal method correctly every time she has sex and which vaginal methods she uses (hatcher et al., 1997)

#### 2.1.5 Condom

Hatcher et al., (1997) describes condom as a sheath or covering made to fit over a man erect pens They are sometimes referred to as rubber or skins and are known by different brand names Some condoms are coated with dry lubricant or with spermicide Different sizes, shapes, colors and textures may be available

t ondoms prevent STDs including HIV / AIDS as well as pregnancy when used correctly. The protect against conditions caused by STDs - pelvic inflammatory disease, chronic pain and possibly cervical cancer in women. They can be used immediately after childbirth and have no hormonal side effects. Condoms are easy to keep on hand in case sex occurs unexpectedly and can be used without the supervision of the healthcare provider. They are easy to obtain and are sold in many places.

## 2.1.6 Female Sterilization

The F.S. also known as voluntary surgical contraception or tubal ligation involves blocking off or cutting the two follapian tubes which carry eggs from the ovaries to the uterus, with the tubes blocked the female eggs cannot meet the sperms. The most common approaches are minilaparotomy and laparoscopy It is a safe and simple surgical procedure that can be done with local anesthesia and light sedative. Proper injection procedures are required. It is permanent, that is a single procedure leads to life long, safe and very effective family planning. It involves nothing to remember, no supplies needed and repeated clinic visits required. Despite the short term surgical complications, there are no long term side effects.

#### 2.1.7 Vasectomy

It is a safe, simple and quick surgical procedure that can be done in a clinic or office, with proper injection – prevention procedures by a health care provider (Hatcher et al, 1997) it involves making a small opening in the man's scrotum (the sack that holds his testicles) and then closing off both tubes that carry sperms from these testicles. The man can still have elections and ejaculates, but the semen no longer makes a woman pregnant as it contains no sperms

It is effective, convenient and permanent that is, 0.15 pregnancies have been reported per 100 men in the first year after the procedure. It has no effect on one's sexual reformance or sensation. There is nothing to remember except to use condoms or another effective method for the first 20 ejaculations, there are no supplies needed and no repeated clinic visits required Unlike FS it is easier to perform and less expensive if there is a charge

### 2.1.8 Norplant implants

The Norplant implants system is a set of 6 small plastic capsules Each capsule is about the size of a small match stick. The capsules are placed under the skin of a woman's upper arm Norplant capsules contain progestine, similar to a natural hormone that a woman's body makes. It is released very slowly from all 6 capsules, the capsules supply a steady, very low dose. A set of Norplant capsules can prevent pregnancy for at least 5 years. It may prove to be effective longer. The Norplant implants thickens the cervical mucus making it less difficult for the sperm to pass through. It also stops ovulation in about half of the menstrual cycles.

Norplant is very effective for up to 5 years, for instance 0.1 pregnancies may occur per 100 women in their first year of use It requires no daily pill taking and repeated visit to the clinic. Fertility returns almost immediately after capsules are removed and can be used by nursing mother's starting 6 weeks after childbirth Insertion and removal of norplant capsules require minor surgical procedures by a specially trained provider. Other than the above advantages the N.L helps prevent iron deficiency anemia, ectopic pregnancies and endometrial cancer

# 2.1.9 Fertility awareness based methods

cycle starts and ends (the fertile time is the time when she can become pregnant).

A woman can use several ways to tell when her fertility begins and ends Calendar calculation; this involves one to count calendar days to identify the start and end of the fertile une The number of days depends on the length of the previous menstrual cycles

Cervical secretions when a woman sees or feels cervical secretions she may be fertile Basal body temperature (BBT): a woman's body temperature goes up slightly around the time of ovulation (release of an egg) when she could become pregnant. Lastly, is the Feel of the cervix as the fertile time begins, the opening of the cervix feels softer, opens slightly, and is most When a woman is not fertile the opening is firmer and closed

Fertility awareness helps a woman know when she could become pregnant The couple then avoids pregnancy by changing their sexual bahaviour during these fertile days They can thus abstain from vaginal intercourse. This is also referred to as periodic abstinence and Natural Family Planning (NFP), secondly the couple can use barrier methods namely condoms. diaphragm and spermicide Use of withdrawal that is, taking the penis out of the vagina before the ejaculation also known as coitus interruptus is yet another method of avoiding Pregnancy during fertile periods

According to Hatcher et al., 1 in every 5 women who practice periodic abstinence is likely to pregnant, while 1 in every 33 women who adopt cervical secretions as a way of finding out to be period is bound to get pregnant. Once learnt, the fertility awareness methods can be used to avoid pregnancy or to become pregnant according to the couples wishes

# 2.2 SOCIAL ECONOMIC FACTORS

## 2.2.1 Education

There is an extensively positive association between female education and contraceptive use (Caldwell, 1982) This is further evidenced by the demographic and health surveys conducted by macro-international since late 1980s The DHS reveals contraceptive prevalence rates as lowest in sub – Saharan Africa, apart from Zimbabwe, Kenya and Botswana which are said to have reached moderate prevalence levels. Levels are also moderate in North Africa where contraceptive use is reported by 33% to 50% of currently married women. Indeed lowest levels of female educational attainment are found in Sub – saharan Africa and North Africa where a large proportion of women have never attended school and lack basic literacy skills. This low educational standards could thus explain the low contraceptive prevalence rates as revealed above

In Asia and Latin America where favourable educational attainment are found, contraceptive use is reported as moderate to high with prevalence rates ranging from 48% in Indonesia to 65% in Thailand Although in Latin America, namely Bolivia, Guatemala and El-Salvado contraceptive prevalence rates are below 33% The three areas are also reported to be far from reaching the goal of universal literacy (Castro et al., 1995)

In Brazil and Columbia contraceptive use is reported by about 33% of all married women surveyed These countries have achieved fertility reduction through establishment of their formal education. The conclusion drawn from these surveys is that throughout the world line seems to be a strong inverse relationship between the amount of educational attainment and the level of fertility (Castro et al., 1995) The influence of education on fertility is assumed to have been derived from various dimensions of the educational experience. Schooling provides literacy skills, enable pupils to process a wide range of information and also stimulates cognitive development. Schools are also important agents of socialization with a crucial role in shaping attitudes, opinions and values. Exposure to new ideas and alternative lifestyles might lead a person to question traditional norms and practices. In addition to promoting cognitive and attitudinal change education opens up economic opportunities and provides a vehicle for social morbility. All these educational assets have a pervasive influence on women's lives, shaping both production and reproductive roles (Kesarda et al., 1989, Eiseman, 1987; Devnrus, 1992).

Educated women are also less prone to have a fatalistic attitude towards life and to accept the unpredictability of unregulated fertility. In many traditional societies, where contraception is not a socially sanctioned practice, education can play an important legitimizing role, enabling women to engage in new patterns of behaviour, by enhancing women's control over reproductive choices. Beckman states that because of their literacy and greater familiarity with formal institutions and health progress, educated women are also better informed about available contraceptive options and sources (Beckman, 1983). Furthermore, once they have made the decision to regulate their fertility, educated women are more likely to use **Contraceptives effectively** thus having lower rates of discontinuation (Grady et al., 1981).

Education exerts a large influence on women's contraceptive practices Although the reagantude of contraceptive gap among educational strata varies greatly across societies. The better educated surveyed, displays the highest rates of contraceptive use in every country Differential are large even in countries where the overall level of contraceptive prevalence 18 lower than 10%, the gap between the upper and the lower educational groups exceeds 20% Differentials in North Africa countries are sizeable, highly educated women have contraceptive prevalence rates of 27 to 38 percentage points high than the uneducated women Except for Indonesia differentials are relatively small in the Asian countries examined In Latin America region countries with large differentials in contraceptive prevalence by education such as Bolivia, Ecuador, Guatemala, Mexico and Peru co-exist with countries with moderate differentials such as Columbia and Dominican Republic (Castro et al. 1995).

In most societies, reliance on modern methods of contraception increases significantly with education. In approximately two thirds of the countries analyzed, modern contraceptives prevalence rates among highly educated women exceed those of the uneducated women by 20%. Only a few countries including Ghana. Tunisia and Thailand have differentials in the use of modern contraceptives by education relatively small. One exception to the prevailing patterns is observed in Sri Lanka where use of modern methods decline with women's education, largely the declining use of sterilization. Although modern methods are usually responsible for the over-all rise in contraceptive prevalence induced by education, use of traditional methods increased considerably with education in a number of countries, including Mali, Tunisia, Bolivia, Guatemala and Peru. This suggests that the impact of schooling on women's contraceptive choices may be conditioned by cultural factors. In all these countries the increased use of traditional methods among educated women is confined la practice of periodic abstinence.

by education tend to lessen as a society's overall level of contraceptive increases. The social diffusion hypothesis suggests that education divergence in contracentive behaviour can be expected to be largest in societies at the initial and middle stages of the fertility transition, where better educated strata emerge as forerunners in the adoption of family planning. Differentials are assumed to narrow at the final stages of the transition as fertility regulation ceases to be an innovative behaviour and becomes habitual among most women regardless of educational background. For example in the Demographic Health Survey involving 26 countries, educational differentials are small in countries with low fertility and high contraceptive prevalence rates e.g. Sri Lanka and Thailand Furthermore cross-national comparisons reveal that contraceptive use rates among ineducated women in more developed countries are usually higher than contraceptive among highly educated women in less developed countries. This implies that the impact of education, though pervasive, is not identical in every society. It also indicates that other sources aside from formal schooling systems are operating as channels of communication networks of diffusion of contraceptive knowledge and behaviour

liarlier studies based on World Fertility Survey data, documented that contraceptive use increased monotonically with female education and that even a few years of schooling can have significant impact on fertility regulation practices. According to the DHS the pattern in contraceptive use by education is also found to be nearly linear and monotonic especially in countries that have reached moderate levels of contraceptive prevalence, implying that school micodance, however short, prompts a visible change in contraceptive behaviour. In Latin America, countries with low prevalence rates the relative increase in contraceptive use is importionally larger across lower education categories (Castro et al., 1995). In Bolvia, Ecuador and Guatemala for example, the proportion of contraceptive users among women with 1 ~ 3 years of schooling is twice as large as that among women who have not attended school. This pattern suggests that in these societies, breaking the barrier of entrance into the school misters a crucial step in changing women's attitude and behaviour towards fertility regulation Yet in sub-Saharan African countries with low contraceptive prevalence, the opposite pattern is observed. Sizeable increases in contraceptive use are confined to high education categories.

#### 2.2.2 Employment Status

Access to family planning is an essential feature of the opportunity structure for women in terms of relationship between work and fertility, particularly at the phase of modernization process, when childbearing requires increased supervision and women opportunities for employment expand. Whereas both opportunities can improve women's status and create the motivation for lower fertility, effective fertility control is essential for women to take full advantage of available market opportunities. As long as events of conception, pregnancy and childbirth have a significant element of chance and are spread out, over the major portion of women's reproductive years, the rewards to girls and women for making significant meeting in education and skill development are diminished, through discriminatory, treatment in the labour market and through their own inability to plan for and sustain steady economic activity.

It has been observed that jobs that take women far from home for long hours discourage child According to Newland, what employment offers women is above all a higher degree of control over their own lives,- they are no longer dependants. She claims that child bearing becomes the only fulfillment to all women's needs only in those societies that are isolated, opportunities for remunerative employment and are blocked by illiteracy from contact the larger world (Newland, 1977)

A consistent positive association between women's paid work and use of contraception in developed countries has emerged from years of research. Economic development, improvement in life expectancy, the rise in real market wage and the spread of mass education are factors leading to a rise in the cost of child bearing to families, hence desires for small family sizes. For instance in Columbia, 62% of employed women were said to be contracepting compared to 51 7% of the unemployed

is the Phillipines, a study was done to find out the relationship of urban women's employment to their health – service and contraceptive use Data was drawn from the Cebu longitudinal Health and Nutrition Survey of a 12 month birth cohort of 3,000 Filipino infants and their mothers Multivariate analysis revealed significant differences across types of work for the likelihood of practicing contraceptive use at one year post partum. Wage workers in the white collar jobs are significantly more likely than those not employed for pay to have adopted a contraceptive method in the year following child birth. Women who are self employed are also significantly more likely than those not employed for pay to be using contraceptives. Blue collar wage work and piece-work employment have no relationship to contraceptive use. The study concludes that work related autonomy encourages women to exercise control in their reproductive lives (Miles – Deon and Brewster, 1998)

Asia, Grameen Bank and Bangladesh Rural Advancement Committee- BRAC, two programmes that empower women by providing small loans for self employment activities, the researched on to find out the effect of contraceptive use and empowerment. A woman level of empowerment was defined here, as a function of her relative physical mobility, aconomic security, ability to make various purchases on her own, freedom from domination within the family and political and legal awareness. The findings suggest that Grameen Bank programme has a strong effect on contraceptive use amongst participants The differences in rates between Grameen (59%) and BRAC (43%) were striking Grameen Bank programmes contributes to women's empowerment on credit than BRAC does, a greater percentage of its participants receive loans, have independent incomes and contribute substantially to their families support. In addition Grameen Bank weekly meetings increases the women's mobility and visibility, exposing them to new ideas and helps them become more confident and more skilful at interacting in public sphere. The Grameen Bank also provides minimal education and promotion of contraceptive use. The Banks' greater emphasis and effectiveness in strengthening women's economic rates and their reproductive roles appears to explain partly why its members were more likely than women in the comparison group to use contraceptives (Schuler and Hastemic, 1994)

Few studies have examined explicitly the relationship between women's socio-economic position and contraceptive use in sub-Saharan Africa. In a study using the 1988, Togo Demographic and Health Survey Gage explored the linkages between various indicators of women's position and spousal communication about contraceptive use He found out that the likelihood of contraceptive use is significantly higher among women who worked for cash and swho participated in rotating credit or saving schemes (Gage, 1995)

report examining contraceptive behavior and abortion amongst women, with particular masis women's education and employment status in Kinshasa. Zaire, revealed that have the bighest prevalence of Life time contraceptive use, followed by selfwomen and non-employed It also revealed that the employees who received is secondary education were more likely to use a modern method currently, than the mon-employed Women at the University level essentially did not appear to differ with respect to employment studies in family planning (Shapro and Tombase, 1994).

### 13 SOCIAL-CULTURAL FACTORS

#### 2.3.1 Ethnicity

Culture refers to a historically transmitted pattern of meanings embodied in symbols, a system of inherited conceptions expressed in symbolic forms by means of which men communicate, perpetuate and develop their knowledge about and attitudes towards life. It reflects the shared meanings of a society and regulates the behavior of members whether individuals or groups Warwick states that, family planning and contraceptive use are influenced by kinship and reproductive decision making, which varies across regions, racial and communal divisions and religions In his study examining culture and the management of family planning programmes, he found out that the Indonesian family planning programme is a case in which elements of culture are positive. Other programmes particularly those in sub-Saharan Africa have more of a negative cultural environment for action The family planning programme implementation, he observed, depends on certain aspects of culture These includes the understanding, acceptance and continued practice of family planning by clients; and the communities in which the clients live, including collective attitudes towards family planning and local pressure put on the clients who participate among other aspects (Warwick, 1988)

Some of these traditional beliefs and practices are discussed below. In India high femality levels and low contraceptive use are attributed to their preference for male children litere a son is considered to be the proper heir to the family name and property. He is also

thought to be essential for the continuation of the lineage The verdict blessing for a woman is married in India is, 'may she bear ten sons and make of her husband the eleventh (Labiri, 1975). Lahiri in his studies in urban cities of India found that an average of two sons and one daughter was considered to be ideal. If a family never achieved this, women would continue to high parities.

in most parts of Africa too studies have found that the preference for male children often encourages the continuation of reproduction beyond medically, socially and economically reasonable limits, where the male child or the desired number of male children proves difficult to get. This same desire for male children has also helped perpetuate polygamy (UNICEF, 1992)

Cultural studies by the practices of sub-Sahara African tribes have revealed that for most ethnic groups, family size desires are very high. For example, a World Bank Report observes, that Kenyan's desire seven to eight children for reasons of security in old age and in case of illness and disability (World Bank 1989). Children were also seen as a source of emotional satisfaction. According to Caldwell (1987b) high fertility is valued in Africa where increasingly, man provides the best form of investments to control the land and it's products. In areas where infant montality was high, fertility rates were equally high so as to help replace the lost children.

Africa In Nigeria, couples give birth to many children with the hope that in future grow up to be successful enough to support the family and also promote it's name is so and so's son/daughter). For example, below is a Yoruba proverb with such implications "The child that is good is for the father, and the child that is bad is for the mother". This proverb expressed ideas about relationships between men, women and children, in Ekiti Yoruba society. In this particular society, if a child is successful financially and socially, it will be recognized by its father who may stress rural authority. If a child has failed in life the proverb suggests that only its mother will love and remember it, which underlies the strong emotional ties between mother and child. The proverb also illustrates what Caldwell refers to as 'situational gain' with respect to their children's affiliation and huture support in such societies. This situations has implications for fertility, in that the benefits of having many children occur to men, while the difficulties of rearing many children are borne by the mother

Another reason for large family size desire in developing societies, is that status for both women and men is often enhanced by the number of their offspring, where life offers few opportunities for attainment of status, children are the measure of a man's wealth and men's demand for methods to stop or limit births are low. In polygamous systems where jealous and any prevails within lineages or class, social power in community can be mobilized by large families. Such families will not advocate for contraceptive use (Ochola-Ayayo, 1988)

the East and other parts of Africa arranged marriages for young girls is often a common wature. This has its roots in the African culture whereby future partners gotten through are said to make good wives More often than not, the victims of arranged marriages 15-17 years of age This has implications for fertility, since age at first is a major determinant of completed family size, as it determines the span of time married woman spends in bearing children A higher age at marriage means that a a shorter reproductive period in which to bear children On the other hand if a woman spends all her reproductive years in marriage, she will have the opportunity to have more children. Other than this, the young girls who are victims to arranged marriages lack education or marketable skills needed to gain access to alternative employment in informal or formal sectors as school life has been denied of them once they get married. This minimum schooling also contributes to her limited decision making capacity as regards her reproductive health resulting in low contraceptive use. As shown earlier, women with no education and no amployment are not likely to use contraceptives (UNICEF, 1992)

In various cultural contexts 'gate keepers' of communities against non-governmental and governmental organizations bringing in new ideas or latest technologies into a community include village leaders, headmen, chiefs and politicians. Attitudes of these people towards the above termed as new technology, can strongly influence the community's attitude. For example, attitudes of village leaders in rural India towards family planning were found to have strong influence on use of contraceptive methods and continuation rates

The persistence of the ideology of male superiority and authority over their wives reproductive health was and is still a factor affecting contraception in developing countries and elsewhere in the world. Studies in Nigeria found out that Nigerian men, even those with unversity education living in the U.S. believed that women should not practice family planning without the consent of their husbands. An example is from (Isiugo, 1991), who with from group discussions, demonstrates that husbands influence with respect to decisions nearing family planning and fertility is profound among the major ethnic groups, and that accumuated in the northern part of the country by a policy that forbids women from family planning services without their husbands consents.

In East Africa too, sociological and institutional factors exist, favouring African men in matters affecting marital and family life (UNICEF, 1992) Men play an important role as heads of households, they are custodians of interests of their lineage and protectors and providers of their families, and therefore the ones who make majority of decisions pertaining to family life and society in general. Thus men's attitude towards women's sexuality is one of primary cultural barriers to the use of contraceptive

The extended family is also recognised by most rural communities, in their decision making patterns. For instance, Caldwell, (1983) located fertility decision making not with biological parents, but with the older members of the husbands lineage or his kinsfolk. The concept of the couple has been ignored or treated at best as not existent. He is further reported as saying that the wife merely co-operates with the husband, the ancestors, and even God in creating

Low contraceptive use is also rooted in traditional norms, beliefs and values about family as a seasoned institution of procreation. Unless family planning programmes can penetrate these imperatives they might never succeed (Ocholla Ayayo 1988). He further says that the final goal in Africa marriages is to have children amongst which must he boys and girls. Barrenness, he says is feared both in life and death. The barren in this case, always the woman, is pitied, despised and ridiculed. In some cases bride wealth may be returned. Several ethnic groups consider barrenness arising from several causes namely friction between husband and his parents, the omission of obligation towards senior kinsmen, constant reminder from neglected ancestors, witchcraft and sorcery. Others have linked it to that ancestral worship even where monotheistic religions exists, Africans still believe. In power of ancestral forces which encourage high fertility. Barrenness is considered a

punishment from the gods or witches. Caldwell says that traditional religion encourages high tertility by eliciting divine rewards to parents with many children, while signaling to the ancestors of the couples who regulate their fertility that today's generation disregards they well being

#### 2.3.2 Religion

Although research shows minimum percentage figures of people opposed to contraception on religious grounds, religious affiliations remains an important cultural aspect in understanding fatility regulation world wide

The UN International Conference on Population and Development held in Cairo, in 1994 was portrayed sensationally as battle between reactionary Catholic and Muslims on one side and progressive scientific and humanitarian forces including many religious believes on the other, eshancing the study's proposition that contraceptive use is influenced by religion among other factors

The most contentious issues that could not be resolved included reproductive health and family planning services, reproductive rights and abortion among other issues. The conference theme of empowering women everywhere to control their own lives – including whether to have children, how many and when, a decision, the UN Secretary thought as a basic right that must be protected and encouraged, was not received in good taste by the two religious groups. The Catholics were reported as objecting to phrases like reproductive and featulity regulation. The Islams too saw abortion and contraception as a violation of the principle of Islam. They thought it was an attempt to impose the decadent western "thes to the Muslim world Other works that show a relationship between religion and contraceptiveuse were recorded by (Goldscheider and Mosher, 1988). They carried out a study on religions **a** affiliation and contraceptive use in changing American patterns in (1955 - 82) and found out that the highest rates of sterilization was among Protestants than Catholics, Jew and those of no religion. Ranking next for the Protestants and Catholics was the condex foll-owed by the diaphragm and the inter-uterine device with the rhythm method being he leasest used. The pill was by far the leading method among the Protestants and Catholis Wommen, since a larger proportion of Catholics than Protestants are never married

Patterns of contraceptive use may be viewed as one part of the sociology of re-eligious and racial groups. In vet another study Mosher and Goldscheider, lookal at contraceptive patterns of religious and racial groups in the USA, using a nationally representative sample of 1400 married women aged 15yrs – 44yrs. The results were as follows difference between white couples and black couples religious categories were substantial. For i.nstance, the proportion using contraception was highest among the Jewish women 'b%. White wives reporting no religious affiliation were similar to the Jewish wives in the bab proportion using contraception - 75%. The proportion contraceptively sterilize was highest a mong white Protestant couples, - 21% compared with 14% of the proportion contraceptively sterilize among black Protestant couples 14% was much close to the proportion from bla. ck Catholic A much more equal division between male and female sterilization mong both white Protestant and Catholic couples was observed. The study concludes that digious differences are not anti - facts of an incomplet e demographic transition, religion he says is indispensable for understanding contraceptive choice in the United States. (Mosher and Goldshel der, 1984)

Other works that show a relationship between religion and contraceptive use were recorded by (Goldscheider and Mosher, 1988). They carried out a study on religious affiliation and contraceptive use in changing American patterns in (1955 – 82) and found out that the highest rates of sterilization was among Protestants than Catholics, Jews and those of no religion Ranking next for the Protestants and Catholics was the condom followed by the diaphragm and the inter – uterine device with the rhythm method being the least used. The pill was by far the leading method among the Protestants and Catholics Women, since a larger proportion of Catholics than Protestants are never married

Patterns of contraceptive use may be viewed as one part of the sociology of religious and racial groups. In yet another study Mosher and Goldscheider, looked at contraceptive patterns of religious and racial groups in the USA, using a nationally representative sample of 1400 marned women aged 15yrs – 44yrs. The results were as follows, difference between white couples and black couples religious categories were substantial. For instance, the proportion using contraception was highest among the Jewish women 76%. White wives reporting no religious affiliation were similar to the Jewish wives in the high proportion using contraception – 75%. The proportion contraceptively sterilize was highest among white Protestant couples, – 21% compared with 14% of the proportion contraceptively sterilize imong black Protestant couples 14% was much close to the proportion from black Catholic much more equal division between male and female sterilization among both white Protestant and Catholic couples was observed. The study concludes that religious differences not anti – facts of an incomplete demographic transition, religion he says is indispensable for ande standing contraceptive choice in the United States (Mosher and Goldshelder, 1984).

One frequently cited barrier to more wide spread adoption of Family Planning in Moslem countries is religious opposition. To examine the depth and extent of such opposition in Bangladesh, 106 men had been identified by their wives as religiously opposed to family planning were interviewed. Unexpected 26% of the opposing husbands reported that they were currently users of contraceptive and an additional 25% although not practicing said they were in favour of family planning on religious grounds. Another 25% were able to cite specific Islamic injunctions against family planning. On the basis of this findings, which were collected in the religious conservative area of Lakshinpur, it appears that the Islamic religion is partly to blame for the biased resistance to contraception in Bangladesh

In yet another attempt to examine the extent to which reproductive choice is compatible with Islamic principle, indicators of reproductive health in countries of the middle East were reviewed and the way these related to constraints or reproductive choice was assessed. The examples of Tunisia and Iran were used to illustrate how Islam is an aspect of illegitimate conflicting positions concerning women. The findings reveal that it is true that literal imerpretation of scriptures have adverse implications for women's reproductive choice, the conditions affecting women options the study revealed are also the outcome of political strategies used to legitimate conflicting positions on gender and reproductive choice (Carla, 1994) He further contends that ways in which the ethical code of religion is translated into affecting women's status have also been a function of the ideology of groups in Diver and have been influenced by changes in the economic political and social spheres

The 1 KDHS cited religion as an obstacle to contraceptive use both in female and male 5, with 8% and 5%, respectively, reporting it as a barrier to contraceptive use (NCPI) # 4, 1994)

# 2.3.3 Mass Media

Radio and television dramas have become increasingly popular as a means of educating the public about health issues in the developing world Known as Entertainment - education approach, this means of communicating health messages is reported to have been first developed by a Mexican, Miguel Sabido and was used in Family Planning promotion (Yonder et al., 1992).

In family planning promotion, evidence is accumulating that well planned mass media approaches can influence attitudes and change behaviour Six programmes using such an approach were produced for broadcast in Latin America from 1976 - 1983 One such programme was, Miguel Sabido's television series, or 'soap operas' on family planning, which coincided with substantial increases in family planning acceptance. More recently, hit songs sang by Tatiana and Jonny to promote sexual responsibility among Latin youths are reported to have promoted thousands of calls and letters to counseling centies for young people. Six months after the songs peaked commercially, young people still remembered the messages and parts of the songs (Piotious et al., 1990)

In 1984, a television soap opera about family planning was on broadcast in India Series of episodes, 'The family house', about family planning and other health issues broadcast on Egyptian television from 1987 to 1991 also proved extremely popular. A group of researchers and media specialists have since used entertainment, or the 'enter-educate 'proach, for promoting family planning messages in developing countries. It is believed to factor in strenghthening the behavioural impact of mass media (Piotious et al., 1990)

Television promotion of family planning and clinic sites in three cities of Nigeria - ILorin, Ibadan and Enugu - played significant role in 1985-88 in increasing the number of new acceptors at family planning clinics in each city. Family planning kits prepared with the advice and support from the local service providers, were included in existing popular entertainment shows. Questions asked in a recall survey among the exposed population in Enugu and Ibadan revealed that about half of those surveyed in both cities had seen the television episodes, of those who had watched 79 and 99 percent, respectively, recalled the family planning messages, and 69 and 88 percent, respectively, recalled specific clinic sites mentioned. Following the media promotion, the number of new clinics clients per quarter in llorin increased almost five fold (In original clinics evaluated). In Enugu, the number of new clients per month more than doubled, and in Ibadan, the number of new clients increased three fold. Use of this approach was thus said to be a promising technique that could be replicated in different settings to encourage new clients to seek family planning services (Piotious et al., 1990)

A scap opera encouraging men's increased demand for contraceptive services in Zimbabwe was associated with change in beliefs and attitudes Likewise, a study in Ghana on the relationship of exposure among men and women to various media messages about family planning to the taking of action, show strong associations between the respondents exposure their talking to someone about family planning and seeing a service provider (Thomas, 1994)

Exampliation of a small sample (N 400) before and after a radio program about family in Gambia showed that among the uneducated women, those who listened to the had higher knowledge scores and were more likely to have talked about family their spouses than those who had not listened (Thomas, 1994).

velopment agencies, health educators and media specialists, have agreed that radio arger number of people than do other mass media, that local and outside technical radio production and advertising is available to most people and that the public entertainment

wailability of evidence for media produced effects on important health care the mentioned reports raises concerns. For example, the Mexican song about consibility mentioned earlier does not show credible evidence of the effects it has edge and behaviour. The above mentioned Nigerian study which includes the idence for behavioural change, makes use of time series, data on clinic attendance, bistantial increase in demand associated with the introduction of soap opera and its and population level effect of the programme.

published evidences are reported not necessarily to provide clear support for effects because of several possible explanations First, some programmes may successful but not evaluated and some programs evaluated but the results not As in the case of published evaluations cited, studies may show results consistent of access, but their design are not sufficiently vigorous to withstand methodological Finally, the way these programmes effect behavioural change may be inconsistent of the relatively short term evaluation design used (Thomas, 1994).

The model of behaviour change behind television soap operas and radio is based on Bandura's social learning theory, which is widely applied to health campaigns This model suggests that the radio or television may have far greater capabilities than the acknowledged role of creating public awareness or spreading specific information. Infact because people learn by observation and by using other people as role models, the mass media can indirectly have a potent influence on behaviour (Bandura, 1986) The entertainment components of mass media especially drama and songs, not only attract people's interest but also move them emotionally, thus mass media can create a link between the viewers and performers (Kincaid et al., 1988).

John Hopkins reportedly argues for a hierachy of effects among individuals, beginning with exposure, and continuing through knowledge, attitudes, trials and adoption and has insisted that it would see much large effects on the lower levels of the hierarchy than on the higher nots. Both the social learning models and the hierarchy of effects are basically psychological models (Kincaid et al., 1988)

## Spousal Communication about Family Planning

More recently attention has been given to studying the determinants of contraceptive use of which men and women. The Demographic Health Survey that examined both male and female was conducted in 20 developing countries. These data helps examine the gender difference a reproductive behaviour and fertility preferences in understanding the husband's influence won making regarding family size and family planning adoption

a family perspective, the first step in rational process of fertility decision-making Communication between spouses Such communication is should thus be among the most important pre-cursors of low desired family size and increased contraceptive use. Many studies have reported a low level of communication between spouses about family size and family planning and women with low levels of contraceptive use also report little spousal communication.

Research in recent years have thus recognised the importance of communication between spouses Bulatao and Ashraf (1983) lists six strategies, couples may use in fertility decision making in communication They argue that communication between spouses is essential for consensus on fertility regulation. They further contend that more frequent communication between spouses on fertility regulation contributes to frequent use of contraceptives

Beckman (1983) is in agreement with the above. He contends that the frequency of interspousal communication positively influences, the use of contraceptives and consequently reduces fertility. In addition he states that women initiate discussion on family planning more often than men because they are more affected by consequences of unplanned **Pregnancies** and because they have greater access to family planning information. Different studies support the fact that women are the principal source of information and that, their **Protance** as channels of information and education should not be underestimated. In **Columbia**, the wife was the initial source of information about the male contraceptive, for one **Out of every** new vasectomy acceptor, she was the source of information and was also the **Person** influencing the decision in more than half the cases (Caldwell 1987a; Vernon et **1**, 1989)

Most studies have focused on only one dimension of communication, that is, discussion busband and wife about family size and family planning. However there are two

other dimensions of communication documented recently to help understand effective communication within a union. These included agreement between partners regarding approval of family planning and fertility preferences, and each spouses perception of the attitudes of his or her partner. In developed societies, studies have shown important effects of husband's desires on couples fertility (Thompson, 1990) Communication between partners appears to be pre-condition for acceptance of sterilization The decision to terminate reproductive capacity is a serious one for a couple, yet most physicians see one partner and maybe unaware of the importance to the decision of couples relationship and their ability to communicate effectively with each other (Miller et al., 1991) In a study of 400 married couples in the US, half seeking vasectomy and the other half tubal legation, investigation found that effective couple communication was predictive of vasectomy Couples choosing vasectomy over tubal legation had more egalitarian than less traditional roles. Nearly all 88% of the men in a Columbian study of vasectomy acceptors had discussed the decision with their wives Although these men did not always view female sterilization as an alternative, when, they did vasectormy was chosen because it was viewed to be simpler and safer (Vemon et al., 1989)

In the Asian Community, the Economic and Social Commission for Asia and Pacific-IESCAP, 1984), conducted a special survey to study husband-wife communication in India.
Ina, the Philippines and Singapore. The results showed that communication was more likely
In take place between older partners with large families than among younger couples with
Increased discussions were more pronounced in cases where the position of the wife
Increased discussions were more pronounced in cases where the position of the wife
Increased discussions were more pronounced in cases where the position of the wife
Increased independence from the man as regards decision-making Fourthly

-46

other dimensions of communication documented recently to help understand effective communication within a union. These included agreement between partners regarding approval of family planning and fertility preferences, and each spouses perception of the anitudes of his or her partner. In developed societies, studies have shown important effects of husband's desires on couples fertility (Thompson, 1990) Communication between martners appears to be pre-condition for acceptance of sterilization. The decision to terminate reproductive capacity is a serious one for a couple, yet most physicians see one partner and maybe unaware of the importance to the decision of couples relationship and their ability to communicate effectively with each other (Miller et al., 1991) In a study of 400 married emples in the U.S., half seeking vasectomy and the other half tubal legation, investigation found that effective couple communication was predictive of vasectomy Couples choosing resectomy over tubal legation had more egalitarian than less traditional roles. Nearly all 88% of the men in a Columbian study of vasectomy acceptors had discussed the decision with their wives. Although these men did not always view female sterilization as an alternative, when, they did vasectormy was chosen because it was viewed to be simpler and safer (Vernon et al., 1989)

In the Asian Community, the Economic and Social Commission for Asia and Pacific-II SCAP. 1984), conducted a special survey to study husband-wife communication in India. Inter, the Philippines and Singapore. The results showed that communication was more likely a place between older partners with large families than among younger couples with fewer children. Secondly, couples with higher education or high income tended to have more constion on family planning compared to couples with less education and lower incomes. The dy increased discussions were more pronounced in cases where the position of the wife protected independence from the man as regards decision-making. Fourthly communication on family planning matters was observed to take place freely within families where sex education was readily discussed and lastly the exposure to mass media information on family planning is highly correlated with the husband-wife communication on the subject. These findings thus demonstrate the positive impact of interspousal communication on family planning and it's sustenance

According to the Egyptian Contraceptive Prevalence Survey, the majority of currently married women have talked about family planning with their husbands and more than eight out of every ten women think that their husbands approve of the use of family planning. The proportion who believe that their husbands disapprove of family planning is greatest among the rural men and women from upper and lower Egypt

Linie is known about spousal communication regarding family planning in sub-Saharan Africa. The few studies that have been done in this region on the subject are shown below Yoruba men and women interviewed in urban Lagos, expressed the view that husbands inhuid have the final say in decisions making and that they alone, make decision about family use and the practice of birth control (Wa Karanja, 1983).

Using data from the 1988, Togo Demographic and Health Survey, Gage (1995), explores the between various indicators of women's position and spousal communication about any planning and contraceptive use. The data outcome of the spousal communication and planning shows that fewer than 40% of currently married Togolese women have ever accused family planning with their husbands. Husband-Wife communication is more prevalent among women who exercise independence in choice of spouse those of arranged marriages. Furthermore low prevalence of spousal communication was observed to result in low contraceptive use. About half of all educated women have discussed family planning with their husbands compared with fewer than a third of the uneducated women Ethnic differences in spousal communication about family planning were also evident in the study. The proportion of women who have ever discussed family planning with spouses ranged from 25% among the para-Gourma to 43% among the Adja Ewe. Large differences are also seen in spousal communication about family planning by women's economic status Discussion on family planning is least likely when women do not work for cash and most likely when they work for cash and are able to allocate part of their earning to rotating credit or saving scheme The data also showed greater prevalence of spousal communication about family planning among monogamous than polygamous wives. communication being least prevalent among junior wives in polygamous unions

The recent DHS data on couples has enabled a number of studies to be carried out One such mudy using DHS data for married couples in Ghana and Kenya examined spouses influence on each others desire for additional children and their approval of family planning (Ezch, 1995) In Ghana the husband's preference was unrelated to his wife's characteristics, but the mis's preference was influenced by her husbands education. In Kenya, on the other hand, the husband's preference was affected by his wife's educational level, but her preference was unrelated to his characteristics, the investigator concluded that in Ghana, husbands have mentated to his characteristics, the investigator concluded that in Ghana, husbands have mentated to his characteristics.

experienced recently a rapid increase in contraceptive use (Beckman, 1997). The minics of husband - wife communication among Kenyan couples and it's effects on family decision revealed that husband-wife communication, particularly the wife's perception of her husband's approval of family planning is highly associated with current use-odds ratio of 4:2. Dialogue appears to increase the effectiveness of communication, pecifically on spouse's perception of the other spouse's approval is more likely to be correct if they have discussed family planning than if they have not and this relationship significantly affects contraceptive use

#### 2.4 DEMOGRAPHIC FACTORS

#### 2.4.1 Age

Age forms the primary basis of demographic classification in vital statistics. That is, demographic data are expressed in terms of age at which an event occurs. The most common age groups referred to when examining at fertility so as to determine which ones are exposed to contraceptive use are women belonging to ages 15-49.

In Latin America, Mexico older women were more likely to use oral contraceptives if they sol them from a pharmacy rather than a private physician or trained fieldworker. Contraceptive prevalence rates was highest amongst the 30 - 34 age Cohort and lowest for those in the 15 - 19.

The Brazil Demographic and Health Survey Brazil DHS, 1986, data was collected for 8,519 Inuscholds and complete interviews were conducted with 5,892 women aged 15-44 Summary statistics on the contraceptives prevalence rate of women currently married by age wed that the age group 15-19 had the lowest contraceptive prevalence rate at 47 6% The 20-24 and 25-29 at 54 1% and 67 9% followed this respectively. The 30-34 others is the highest Contraceptive prevalence rate at 73 8% This then dropped at ages 35-19 and 40-41 at 68 9% and 66.5% respectively (Population Council, and Institute for Resource Development, 1988).

The Indonesia, the Indonesia Demographic Health Survey (IDHS, 1994), with complete interviews on 28,168 ever-married women aged 15-49 revealed results similar to the above. That is the highest contraceptive prevalence rate was with the 30-34 age group at (61.0%), 15-19 age group had the lowest percent at (36.4%) There was observed a drastic drop at 51.4% to 32.9% among the 40-44 and 45-9 cohorts respectively (CBS, 1992)

In Pakistan, the 35-39 ages had the highest user rate at 20.4% This dropped to 15.8% amongst the old women in the 40-44 category. The 20-24, 25-29 and 30-34 ages were reported at 6.3%, 9.6% and 13.4% respectively. Data was collected from 7,193 households and complete interviews conducted with 6,611 women aged 15-49 (PC and IRD, 1992).

In Nigeria, the highest contraceptive prevalence rate, amongst the currently married women was found to be those in the 35-39 age group at 8.6. There was a slight drop at 8.4% in the 40-44 category Ages 15-19 had the lowest prevalence rate at 1.3 data was collected amongst 8,781 women aged 15-49 (PC and IRD 1992)

I ast Africa. the results were rather different from the above discussed demographic health The Uganda Demographic Health Survey (UDHS, 1988/91), revealed the age
Four 40-44 amongst the currently married women to have a contraceptive prevalence rate of This decreased with various age groups, that is 35-39 - (8 1%), 30-34 - (5.9%), 25-29 -<sup>3</sup>%), 20-24 - (2 8%) and 15-19 - (1.7%). The data was collected from 4,730 women aged
<sup>15-49</sup> (PC AND IRD, 1991).

Resource Development, 1988).

The Indonesia, the Indonesia Demographic Health Survey (IDHS, 1994), with complete interviews on 28,168 ever-married women aged 15-49 revealed results similar to the above That is the highest contraceptive prevalence rate was with the 30-34 age group at (61 0%), 15-19 age group had the lowest percent at (36 4%). There was observed a drastic drop at 53 4% to 32 9% among the 40-44 and 45-9 cohorts respectively (CBS, 1992)

In Pakistan, the 35-39 ages had the highest user rate at 20.4% This dropped to 15.8% amongst the old women in the 40-44 category. The 20-24, 25-29 and 30-34 ages were reported at 6.3%, 9.6% and 13.4% respectively. Data was collected from 7,193 households and complete interviews conducted with 6,611 women aged 15-49 (PC and IRD, 1992).

In Nigeria, the highest contraceptive prevalence rate, amongst the currently married women was found to be those in the 35-39 age group at 8.6. There was a slight drop at 8.4% in the 40-44 category Ages 15-19 had the lowest prevalence rate at 1.3 data was collected amongst 8,781 women aged 15-49 (PC and 1RD 1992)

In East Africa, the results were rather different from the above discussed demographic health
auveys The Uganda Demographic Health Survey (UDHS, 1988/91), revealed the age
40-44 amongst the currently married women to have a contraceptive prevalence rate of
24 This decreased with various age groups, that is 35-39 - (8 1%), 30-34 - (5.9%), 25-29 20-24 - (2 8%) and 15-19 - (1.7%). The data was collected from 4,730 women aged
<sup>15-49</sup> (PC AND IRD, 1991).

In Kenya 1989, the youngest cohort 15-19 had the lowest contraceptive prevalence rate at 13.0 percent The 20-24, 25-29 and 30-34 age groups had prevalence rates of 20 1, 26.1 and 31.5 percentages The 35-39 category had the highest contraceptive prevalence rate at 34 2. It later dropped to 30 6 for the 40-44, age cohort. Current use is low amongst young and old women because the latter are interested in starting their families, while the former are no longer fecund (NCPD, 1988)

In 1993, the highest contraceptive prevalence rate was amongst the 30-34 age group at 38.3 this was followed by 25-29 age which stood at 37.5 The lowest prevalence rate was evident amongst the 15-19 at 5.7% from 13.0 in the 1989 KDHS. The old women 45-49 had a CPR of 26.7 The difference was minimal for 35-39 and 40-44 age cohort at 34.6 and 34.2 respectively (NCPD, 1994)

#### 24.2 Marital Status

Marital status is a demographic event most often used to estimate the time regular sexual relations begin, implying that those involved in the unions now make decisions on whether to use contraceptives or not Age at marriage, duration of time married and type of marriage are oten reliable determinants as to when child bearing begins and the number of children a noman will bear during her reproductive period A high age at marriage and shorter duration unions implies a short reproductive period, while the opposite, low age at marriage and function in marriage implies high fertility rates.

St bes in both developed and developing countries have found out that marital status has an "Guence on contraception. The explanations behind this are different reasons for the categories namely single, married and ever married (these refers to the widowed, Aivorced or separated)

Those never married will use contraceptives so as to avoid unwanted pregnancies, while those in unions are said to contraceptive so as to delay or avoid pregnancies. The married will also contraceptive only when they have had their desired family sizes. The ever married group have been observed to be less likely to regulate their fertilities as they do not have partners, hence are at no risk of pregnancy.

Fertility is a function of contraceptive use and is the cause of variation among populations in different Countries An intensive analysis of data from 21 developing countries disclosed a moderate correlation, r=0.6 between time spent married and total fertility rate Divorce, reparation and widowhood together accounted for less than 10% of the reproductive span in nne out of eleven Asian countries and three out of eight Latin America Nations (UN, 1983)

Continued use of contraceptive is important towards the overall performance of adoption of femility control methods as it results in high contraceptive prevalence rates Studies have shown that there are regional differences in the rate of continuation of contraceptive use married women as they are likely users of contraceptives. Cross sectional studies by lightbourn, 1980) using World fertility survey data showed that in Principal cities, for every 100 ever users there are 70.5 married women currently users. The ratio varied slightly acen countries with 0.592 in Guyana as the lowest and 0.825 in Costa Rica as the highest. The average rural continuation rates for all countries were 0.613 somewhat lower than the relity ratio with exceptions of Indonesia, Nepal and Guyana For most countries the Was not more than the 20% more than the rural ratio except for Bangladesh, Patrum Mexico and Peru
According to Ojakaa (1986) the married women form the majority of contraceptives users The least users are widows. This is because married women are at a great risk of conception by virtue of having husbands and being aware of the risks, they are effective users of contraceptives. He also emphasized that the length of continuation to use contraceptives was iafluenced by marital status. Forest and Fordyce 1988 have documented that all of the net declines in the level of contraceptive non-use of most effective methods occur amongst married women.

Bumpass and Rindfuss. (1984) are reported as showing the non-use of Coital related methods to rise substantially when currently married women become separated from their hushands. This may result from the co-operation and trust between partners required for some of the co tal related methods such as condom and withdrawals.

Onsongo, (1991) found out that women who are married have the longest mean length of Entireceptive continuation compared to those who are either divorced / separated or single The results were 18 32, 14 89 and 14 85 months respectively Single women had the least length of continuation, the difference in the continuation levels with that of the fivorced / separated was negligible Onsongo too, explains the reason of high continuation rate among married women to be the fact that they have partners and are at risk of pregnancy is the opposite for the single and ever married women, (divorced / widowed and isotrated)

explanation for this pattern is the fact that married women tend to use methods like <sup>10</sup> and injections. These methods by their nature and their operational mechanism were <sup>10</sup> have high continuation rates as opposed to the pill commonly used by the single and ever married women. The pill was found to have low continuation rates. Furthermore the single women have a low tendency of continuation of use of contraceptives due to the fact that they have low pairities attained (Ojakaa1986) In terms of duration of marriage Wess and Udo (1981) found out that in Nigeria, women who had been married for 5 or more years had higher continuation rates than their counterparts who had been married for 4 or less years

In a study of oral contraceptive acceptors at Kenvatta National Hospital (Sanghui 1984) found out that sample consisted of 50% currently married women while the widows

A study in Uganda conducted between 1995 and 1998 to assess the trends in contraceptives use in rural Rakai District, Uganda over a period of 30 months, revealed that women's use of modern contraceptives increased significantly amongst the women in polygamous marriages a 9 3% than those in monogamous at 7 5% The never married and those divorced / separated were least likely to contracept at 4 5% and 2 9% respectively (Lutalo et al., 2000)

### 24.3 Number of Children Living

It is assumed in many cultures that family planning methods are used only when couples have
 had as many children as they want. As the concept of family planning gains
 ice is taken to use contraception for spacing birth as well as limiting
 Moreover unmarried young women may be particularly motivated to regulate
 ice is to avoid unwanted pregnancy

In Brazil 37% of women with no children were reported as currently using contraception The contraceptive prevalence rate increased to 71 8%, 82.9% and 87.8% for women with one, two and three children respectively. It drops to 77.3% for those women with four children and more (PC and MI, 1998).

In Jordan, results from it's 1990, Demographic and Health Survey revealed that contraceptive use in this region increased with the number of living children amongst currently married women. For instance those with no children had a prevalence rate of 0.9% while those with a child had a contraceptive prevalence rate of 22.9%. Currently married women with two, libree and four children plus, had 37.5%, 45.9% and 48.2% respectively (PC and MI, 1992)

In Indonesia, likewise contraceptive use increased with the number of living children a woman had, reaching 60% amongst women with two or three children, then declines among women with four or more children 9% of childless women are current users of family planning (mostly the pill), presumably to delay their first birth. After having one child, withen tend to use the pill, injection and the IUD. Use of female and male sterilization with the number of children living (PC and IRD, 1996)

Is Algeria, women with four children had the highest contraceptive prevalence rate at 62 6%
 Women followed this with two children at 58 1. There was a slight difference in the C P R
 Is women with three children and those with five and above at 54 21 and 54 7%
 Insectively Those who had no children were very reluctant to use contraceptives with a contage use of 4 3% (PC and PAPCHILD, 1994)

55

In Zimbabwe, there was little interest in postponing the first birth. Only 3% of the married women with no children were using contraceptives. Among married women with at least one child the proportion using exceeds 40% regardless of the parity category, peaking at 50% moong women with three children (CSO, 1988)

According to the 1992, Namibia Demographic and Health Survey, 19% of ever married women reported that they begun using some form of contraception after they had their first child 13% started using before their first child. From the age pattern it is apparent that while older women waited until they had at least four children or more, younger women started using contraception before they got any child. For example 24% of women 15-19 used a contraception before they had any children compared to 4% of women age 40-44 (MOH, 1992)

In Zambia, it is reported that young women are more likely to have started using a matriception at low parities than older women. For instance 20% of women in their 40s matted using a contraception when they had either no children or only one child compared to mound 40% of women age 20-24. 12% of women age 15-19 started using contraception before they had a child (CSO, 1996).

The Kenya Demographic and Health Survey gives a picture similar to that of Namibia That older cohorts (35-49) generally start using contraception at high parties than younger For example 2% of women aged 20-24 started to contracept after their first child to 5% of women aged 45-49. This probably reflects that young women are more welly to use contraception to space births while older women use it to limit births (NCPD et ) Thus as control of fertility becomes a possibility for more and more people around the world, the question of how many children are desired or preferred becomes increasingly important.

#### 2.5 THEORETICAL FRAMEWORK

Several fertility theories co-exist with none being fully dominant, on fertility regulation Some schools of thought are often associated with the slogan raised at the 1974 Bucharest world population conference, that development is the best contraceptive, others argue that specific interventions aimed towards regulating fertility can and will have a large impact on population change even before the onset of substantial development in other areas. Others like ( Bogue and Tseile, 1979 ) have reported that family planning programmes have been major factors in the recent decline in fertility

A few theoretical approaches have incorporated some variables considered in this study. The **Innework shows socio-economic, socio-cultural and demographic factors, otherwise Interved to as indirect variables, work through biological and behavioural factors, also known Interved to a intermediate variables to affect fertility.** Some of these frameworks are discussed **Velow** 

Davis and Blake, provides a taxonomy of mutually exclusive intermediate variables which between fertility and explanatory variables of a behavioural form. They suggest that there are three categories of variables that are necessary for successful reproduction. These inclors affecting exposure to intercourse that have been categorised into two groups those governing the formation and dissolution of unions during the reproductive Age of entry in sexual unions, permanent celibacy and amount of period after or between unions. The second group includes those governing the exposure to intercourse within unions namely; voluntary and involuntary abstinences and contral frequency excluding periods of abstinence (Davis and Blake, 1956)

The second category of Davis and Blake framework are factors affecting exposure to conception For example, fecundity or infecundity (as affected by involuntary cause) use or non use of contraception and fecundity or infecundity (as affected by voluntary causes) The third category has been referred to as factors affecting gestation and successful parturition, these includes fectal mortality from both voluntary and involuntary causes

Although the relationships have been recognised since the pioneering work of Davis and Blake, efforts to quantify the link between a set of intermediate fertility variables and fertility have proven difficult and have resulted only into highly complex reproductive models (Bongaarts, 1978) presented a simple but comprehensive model for analyzing the relationships between intermediate fertility variables and the level of fertility. The model includes only a small number of conceptually distinct and quantitatively important imemediate fertility variables. To allow simple quantification Bongaarts study collapses the of eleven intermediate fertility variables proposed by the above scholars into eight factors Fouped into three categories

exposure factors, this refers to the proportion married which include's the proportion of women in reproductive age and who engage in sexual intercourse regularly In this category analysis deals with the women in their child bearing age, living in stable sexual such as formal marriages and consensual unions

-58

The second category in Bongaarts model refers to the deliberate marital fertility control factors. These include contraception (any practice undertaken to reduce risk of contraception) and induced abortion (any practice that deliberately interrupts the normal course of gestation).

The last category refers to natural marital fertility factors These include, lactational infecundability; (that period following a pregnacy where a woman is unable to conceive until ber normal part of ovulation is restored). Frequency of intercourse (this variable measures normal variation in the rate of intercourse including those due to temporary separation or illness or voluntary abstinence) Third in this category is sterility (includes cases where a couple becomes sterilized before menopause for reasons other than contraceptive sterilization) Fourth is spontaneous inter-urine abortion (this is the proportion of all spectrum) Fourth is spontaneous inter-urine abortion (this is the proportion of all spectrum) is able to conceive within the menstrual circle)

The Bongaarts framework quantitative nature and its ability to dissect fertility level into proximate determining components makes it appropriate for this study. The proposed model for relationship between intermediate fertility variables and fertility is highly aggregate and its data requirements are relatively modest thus making its application possible conneceptive use, the dependent variable in this study is a function of fertility and is shown model as a primary cause of fertility variation among populations. The fact that the work encompasses the independent variables that are examined in this work, namely commit cultural and demographic factors makes it far much suitable compared to others In addition to the above, Bongaarts framework has been extended/modified by several authors to study the effects of the socio-economic, socio-cultural and demographic factors on contraceptive use For example, Keraka, (1991) and Gichuhi (1991) employed the model in their studies

#### 2.6 OPERATIONAL FRAMEWORK

It needs to be emphasized that there is no very exact correspondence between empirical findings and particular theories. The complex assumptions and data manipulation necessary to operationalize theory further increases the complexity of matching the hypothesis of a spucture with realities. The operationalization of a theory involves assumptions and can never be perfect. It always involves some degree of uncertainty and a resulting need for mearchers to tread cautiously in attempting to establish the connection. Below is the study's operational framework that is derived from the Bongaarts model on determinants of fertility it attempts to explain how socio-economic, socio cultural and demographic factors directly affect contraceptive use

#### Fig. 1.3 Bongaart's model on proximate determinants of fertlity 1978.



Source Adapted from 1978 Bongaarts model on determinkints of fertility ( Bongaarts, 1978)

#### 5

#### 27 RESEARCH HYPOTHESIS

Based on Literature review in this research and Bongaarts model on determinants of fertility, this study proposition states that contraceptive use is influenced by socio-economic, sociocultural and demographic factors

## 2.7.1 Study Hypothesis

Out of the above proposition, the following hypothesis were drawn and will be tested in this

Educated women are likely to use contraception than their uneducated counterparts.

<sup>2</sup> There is a positive relationship between employment status and contraceptive use bloyed women are likely to use contraception than their unemployed counterparts

- 3. Religion affects contraceptive use Protestants are more likely to use contraception than Catholics and other religious affiliations
- 4 Ethnicity affects contraceptive use Kisiis are more likely to contracept compared to Luos and other tribes
- 5 There is a positive relationship between mass media and contraceptive use Women who have heard family planning programmes on radio are likely to use contraceptives than those who've not heard
- 6 There is a positive relationship between husband-wife communication on family planning and contraceptive use Couples who discuss family planning are likely to use contraceptives than those who do not discuss
- 7 Age affects contraceptive use Women in age 30-39 years are more likely to use contraceptives than those in other age groups.
- I Marital status affects contraceptive use Married women are likely to use contraceptives than those who are not currently married
- 9 There is a positive relationship between the number of children living and contraception women with many children living are more likely to regulate their fertility than those with few or none

## **DEFINITIONS OF SOME KEY CONCEPTS IN THE STUDY**

## 2.8.1 Dependent Variable

conception is the prevention of pregnancy or conception. The means used to prevent or conception are termed as contraceptive methods or simply contraceptive use. In this budy the use or non of contraception is examined

#### 2.8.2 Independent Variables

#### 1.9 SOCIO – ECONOMIC FACTORS

## 1.9.1 Education

Education is defined as the transmission of ideas, knowledge or values through the formal system. This variable is defined as the number of years spent in educational institutions equiring formal education. It will be classified in terms of no education, primary, and econdary education plus above.

#### 2.9.2 Employment Status

Employment refers to one's regular trade or profession. The study recognize's both formal and informal jobs as sources of employment. For purpose of the research those who do not work are considered unemployed, while those who work are termed as employed

#### 1.10 SOCIO-CULTURAL FACTORS

#### 2.10.1 Religion

Religion is a particular system of faith, human recognition of superhuman controlling power especially of personal God or gods, entitled to obedience and worship Recognition of such powers has an effect on a persons conduct and mental attitude This Research intends to find out how Catholics, Protestants, and other religious affiliation relate to contraceptives

# **Line** Ethnicity

refers to being a member of a particular group An ethnic group is a distinct of the population in a larger society. Members of such a group are tied together by practices, language and norms, which gives rise to their culture. An ethnic often than not live collectively in a geographical region. The ethnic groups looked at in the study include Luos and Kisiis Other ethnic groups living in this area will be classified as "others"

#### 2.10.3 Mass Media

This refers to television, radio, newspapers, magazines etc used to impart information to the speciety. This research however, concentrates on the Radio as a major source of information to the public. This is because it is affordable to many people in Nyanza province. Its measure as used in the study are "Heard about a Radio Programme on Family Planning' or Not Heard'.

#### 210.4 Spousal communication on family planning

Spousal communication has been recognized to positively influence the use of contraceptives It is measured in terms of the number of times a couple discusses family planning For sample 'Never', Once or Twice' and 'More Often'

#### **LII DEMOGRAPHIC FACTORS**

#### 211.1 Age

Age refers to the past life of existence or duration of period of life. Age is the primary basis dimographic classification in vital statistics. Demographic data is also expressed in terms of the at which event like births and deaths occur. This work concentrates on the ages 15 will be classified into 7, 5 years age groups so as to determine which age group is speced to contraceptives

#### 2.11.2 Marital Status

This study defines marriage to include both formal and informal unions. The variable has been grouped into three namely, 'Never married' referring to those single, 'married' those currently in unions and 'Ever married' which includes those widowed, divorced and separated. Marital status is an important demographic variable often used to estimate the time when regular sexual relations begin, hence the need for contraceptive use

#### 2.11.3 Number of Children Living

The number of children living has been divided into three categories, that is 'no child', '1-3 children' and 4 + children'. This variable helps repondents decide as to whether they are to regulate their fertility or not.

It is evidenced in the literature review that all the independent variables namely education, imployment, religion, ethnicity, mass media, spousal communication on family planning Age, marital status and number of children living have a pervasive influence on women's lives, shaping both their production and reproductive roles.

## **CHAPTER THREE**

## METHODOLOGY

This chapter covers the sources of data, the quality of data and the statistical techniques used to analyse the data. These include frequency distribution, cross tabulation, chi-square test and logistic regression.

#### 3.1 SOURCE OF DATA

The source of Data for this study is the 1993 Kenya Demographic Health Survey. This was a **mationally representative survey of 7,540** women aged 15-49 and 2336 men aged 20-54 In Nyanza there were 1350 women and 239 men interviewed, out of the 1350 respondents 86 were missing cases making 1264 valid cases in some instances as shown in the statistical malysis of data in Chapter four. In general its objective included, assessment of overall demographic situation in Kenya, assisting in the evaluation of population and health programmes, advancement of survey methodology and lastly assisting the National Council for Population and Development to strengthen and improve its technical skills to conduct **demographic and health surveys**.

The 1993 Demographic and health survey was specifically designed to produce data on family planning and fertility behaviour of the Kenyan population, to enable the NCPD evaluate and enhance the National Family Panning Programme Secondly, it was meant to beasure changes in fertility and contraceptive prevalence and at the same time study the fectors which affect these changes such as marriage patterns, urban/rural residence. Thirdly, was to examine the basic indicators of maternal and child health in the country in The 1993 KDHS was carried out by the National Council for Population and Development in collaboration with the Central Bureau of Statistics(CBS). Macro international Inc of Calverton, Maryland USA, provided technical and financial assistance through its contract with the US Agency for International Development-USAID Fieldwork took place from mid February to mid August 1993

# 3.2 QUALITY OF DATA

A major problem in African demography is that of defective data. In the absence of vital registration and well planned census, obtaining reliable estimates of demographic information has become increasingly difficult (Kpedekpo, 1982). In the light of thus, attempts were made to ensure good quality data through all the stages of the KDHS exercise as shown below.

The survey sample was national in scope with the exclusion of three districts in North Eastern, two in Rift Valley, and two in Eastern Provinces Altogether the left out areas accounted for 4% of Kenya's population Reliable estimates of certain variables were produced for rural areas in 15 districts among which were Siaya and South Nyanza other Districts were: Bungoma, Kakamega, Kericho, Machakos, Kisii, Meru, Muranga, Nakuru, Nyeri, Taita, Uasin Gishu, in addition Nairobi and Mombasa were also target. The <sup>59</sup> KDHS utilized a two-stage, stratified sample consisting of 536 sample units (clusters) to over-sampling, sampling weights were used to compensate for unequal probability of <sup>50</sup> Coon between strata, weighed figures were then used Thus selection of a sample that was *representative and administratively manageable using a two-stage, stratified* technique, were some of the measures taken to achieve high quality data at this Accurate mapping of households was yet another precaution taken to achieve the above goal For example a systematic sample of households was selected from C B S listing operations, with an average take of 20 households in the urban clusters and 26 households in the rural dusters

The survey used four types of questionnaires, namely the household schedule, (used to list sames and certain characteristics of all usual members and visitors to a selected household), the women's and men's questionnaires which were used to collect information about them and finally the services availability questionnaire, that recorded data on the health and family planning service near sampled areas. The questionnaires were pretested in October, 1992, i.e. to compare the English version, with local languages and to make back translations into English of the key questions. The service availability questionnaire was also pre-tested. On the basis of the above pre-tests suggestions and corrections were made on the wording and implations. Thus, use of thoroughly pre-tested questionnaires, which were, then translated iso local dialects, ensuring good communication, is evidence that throughout actual cellection of information emphasis was laid on good quality and reliable data

of the survey, educational attainment, maturity, experience in other surveys and to spend one month in training. In total they were 12 supervisors, 11 field editors and de and 12 male interviewers. In addition were district population officers assisting in cal and co-ordination aspects of the survey

68

In the Data Processing operation one NCPD Officer, one data processing supervisor, one questionnaire administrator, two office editors and eight data entry operators were responsible for this exercise. Qualified and several able individuals were employed in the design, microcomputers with specialized programmes for this purposes, were also an added advantage to the high quality data (NCPD, 1994)

Although a number of complex statistical exercise were undertaken to ensure that the data collected was of quality, a few shortcomings were observed. For example, data on rantraceptive use as reported by females on current use of contraception should be treated with caution, as women were less likely to report that they were currently using matraceptives in the 1993 KDHS as compared to their male counterparts (that is 54% versus 33%). It is possible that women did not mention methods used primarily by their husbands, either due to shyness or because they did not know that their husbands were using them. The high prevalence among men may also indicate use of contraceptives by men with women other than their wives. It should also be noted that many of the family planning methods are used by women requesting the participation or knowledge of men, to the extent that women **used by women requesting the participation or knowledge of men, to the extent that women quality of data in the said survey was good and reasonable** 

### DATA ANALYSIS TECHNIQUES

12

y distributions, cross tabulations, chi-square test and logistic regression are in this research for quantitative data analysis. These techniques are y discussed below

#### 13.1 Frequency Distributions

prequencies have been used in this study to show the distribution of both the dependent and independent variables. This gives a first hand glance at the findings of the study

#### 13.2 Cross Tabulation Analysis

This refers to sorting data into various categories. The information may be presented in the form of tables. If one variable is involved, a one way table is used. When interest focuses on the relationship between two variables, a two-way table is used.

The above statistical tool will be used to establish the distributions of current contraceptors according to each category of selected variables namely Socio-economic, education and amployment status Socio-cultura lfactors namely, ethnicity, religion mass media and spousal communication on family planning Demographic factors include age, marital status and the number of children living Although cross tabulation has a serious limitation that is, a does not control the effect of other variables it has been used in this study because of its amplicity and appropriateness in comparative purposes

(toss tabulation is a joint frequency distribution of cases according to two or more densificatory variables. This joint frequency distribution can be statistically analyzed by certain tests of significance, for example, the chi-square statistic, to determine whether or not in uniables are statistically independent. These distributions can then be summarized by a of measure of associations such as contingent co-efficient, which describe the degree the values of one variable predict or vary with those of the other variables (Herzon,

#### Chi-Square test

The Chi-square reportedly described by (Siegel, 1956) is a type of non-parametric test. It is Useful in testing whether or not some of the selected socio-cultural, socio-economic and demographic variables in this work affect contraceptive use significantly. In order to do this, the frequencies of the observed contraceptives are tested to find out whether or not they differ deminificantly from the expected frequencies on the basis of some stated null hypothesis (Ho) In computing X<sup>2</sup>, several steps are to be observed namely -

(i) The null hypothesis (Ho) to be tested is stated

(a) Levels of significance at which the hypothesis is to be tested is specified

(iii) The degrees of freedom are worked out using c-1 in one sample test or (r-1) in a two test, where r is number of rows and c is the number of columns or number of independent samples

tw) The null hypothesis (Ho) is accepted or rejected after the value of the calculate  $X^2$  is mappared with the tabulated value of  $X^2$ 

The null hypothesis (Ho) is rejected only when the calculated value of  $X^2$  is equal to or more than the tabulated value of  $X^2$  at the specified level of significance using the stated degrees of **feedom** (d.f.) (Siegel, 1956)

# Logistic Regression

Regression is a mathematical modeling approach that can be used to determine the **Childonship of several independent variables to a dichotomous dependent variable** Like any lechnique such as linear or multiple regression, the purpose of logistic regression **Podel 15** to identify the 'best fitting' model to describe the relationship between the dependent or response variable (in this case use or non-use of contraceptives) and a set of independent or predictor variables

The nature of the response variable, that is use or non-use of family planning methods, which is also referred to as binary or dichotonous, makes logistic regression the most appropriate model for this study. The fact that the predictor also known as explanatory variables are integorical, aggregate and continuous also calls for application of the hypothesized model Another advantage is that the hypothesized relationships between the independent variables and the dependent variable in this study, can be examined through this statistical technique Logit analysis is an extension of the linear probability regression models that expresses the dichotomous variable Y, as non-linear function of the independent variables X<sub>1</sub> and can be interpreted as the probability that one will use contraceptives or not use given the variables in the model

From a mathematical point of view, logistic regression is extremely flexible and casy For matance, the mathematical form, on which the logistic model is based, has estimates that must lie in the range between zero and one, and this enables it describe the probability of an **bappening** This is not always the case for other possible models, which is why the logistic model is the first choice when probability is to be estimated (Hosmer and Lemershow, 1989)

The shape of the logistic function, an elongated S-shaped picture, derived from the logistic model is suitable for description of the combined effects of the independent variables that Logistic regression model takes the following form

N

$$P(x) = \frac{e^{\beta 0 + \beta L x}}{1 + e^{\beta 0 + \beta L x}}$$

vhere	P(x)	×	Probability of an event occuring
	c	-	the base of the natural logarithms, (2 718)
	β	-	coefficient estimated
	x		independent variable

The logit transformation denoted as P(X), is given by natural Log (i e to the base e) of the quantity P(x) divided by one minus P(x), where P(x) denotes the Logistic Model. The formula for Logit Transformations is as follows:-

Logit P(x) = ln 
$$\left\{ \frac{P(x)}{1 - P(x)} \right\}$$

$$= \infty + \Sigma \beta i \mathbf{x} i$$

Where:  $= \infty + \Sigma \beta i X$  i is the Logit transformation of P(x) commonly denoted by P(X) This transformation is important since it has many of the desirable properties of a linear "Pression model and allows us to complete a number called logit P(x), for an individual with "dependent variable given by X.

Instruction of the Logit function. The quantity P(x) divided by 1-P(x), whose Log value gives describes the odds for risk of contraceptive use with independent variable specified
 An odds is the probability that some event will occur over the probability that the same
 Inot occur It is interpreted as the chance that an individual randomly selected will
 Interest.

formula for an odds is therefore, of the form  $\beta$  divided by 1- $\beta$  where  $\beta$  denotes the public of an event of interest

Odds = p

l - p

 $\alpha$  pendent variable in the model transformation the dependent variable range from -  $\infty$  to the dependent variable in the model transformation the dependent variable range from -  $\infty$  to the dependent variable in the problem that  $\alpha < \beta$  will be outside the unit range (Hall, 1980)

The parameters in the Logit model may be interpreted as ordinary regression coefficients. Require values indicate that the independent variable or their interactions raise the Log odds the dependent variable, while negative betas, show lower Log odds

Multiple Logistic regression model is employed in this study to find out the separate and mathematical effects of several socio-economic, cultural and demographic on contraceptive use Multiple Logistic regression model is a statistical tool that can be used to analyse complex models involving several correlated and interacting independent and dependent variables. And from showing the magnitude and direction of the relationships between the impledent and dependent variables the method helps in explaining how much of the change impendent variable is due to one unit charge in the independent variable

wariate technique of multiple logistic regression is a whole, that is made up of which can be simple or bivariate regression coefficients. This whole is greater of it's parts. This is especially true when a large number of variables are Thus, multiple regression relies completely on the relative magnitude of simple

CHARGE ALT & D

74

ession coefficients among the variables involved (McCullagh and Nelder, 1983)

 $\mathbf{A}(\mathbf{X}) = \beta \mathbf{0} + \mathbf{B}_1 \mathbf{X}_1 + \dots + \mathbf{B}_P \mathbf{X}_P$ 

in which case

$$\prod(X) = \frac{e^{g(X)}}{1 + e^{g(X)}}$$

method of choice for the above formula is to use a collection of dummy variables A formmy variable is any variable in an equation that takes on finite number of values for the appose of identifying different categories of a nominal variable. If a variable has K possible values, then K-1 dummy variable will be needed. Suppose the jth independent variable  $X_i$ in K, levels, then  $K_i - 1$  dummy variables can be denoted as Dju and the coefficients for the formmy variable can be denoted as Bju, u = 1, 2, Kju - 1. Thus the logit for a model with P variables and the Jth variable being discrete would be.

 $g(X) = B_o + B_1 X_1 + \dots \Sigma B_1 u D_1 u + B_p x_p$ 

We can test whether the hypothesised model fits the data by estimating the expected cles under the hypothesised model and comparing the results to the observed lies using the Chi-square, based on the maximum likelihood ratio statistic

the ordinary least squares estimation (OLS), maximum likelihood (ML) estimation is of the several alternative approaches that statisticians have developed for estimating the work in a mathematical model. Compared to least squares, the maximum likelihood be applied in the estimation of complex non-linear as well as linear models. In because the logistic model is a non linear model, maximum likelihood estimation preferred estimation method for logistic regression. Besides, maximum likelihood requires no restrictions of any kind on the characteristics of the independent variable, thus, when applying maximum likelihood estimation the independent variables can be nominal, ordinal and interval.

The maximum likelihood criterion is thus, frequently used in statistics because it is known usually to be an asymptotically efficient estimator and an intuitively appealing criterion Basically, the criterion addresses the question' what underlying parameters would be most likely to have produced the observed data? The mathematics of maximizing the likelihood function is given elsewhere (Hanushek & Jackson 1977)

Wald test is another way of carrying out hypothesis testing in logistic regression without using the likelihood ratio test. The Wald test is usually done when there is only one parameter being tested. It can be computed by dividing the estimated co-efficient of interest by it's standard of error. This test statistic is roughly normal (0,1) 0 Z distribution in large imples and the square of this Z statistic is approximately a Chi-square statistic with a degree of freedom

When carrying out the Wald test, the information required is usually provided in the output which lists each variable in the model followed by it's maximum likelihood coefficient and a salandard error Several packages also compute the Chi-square statistic and a P-value

The values of the likelihood ratio statistic and it's corresponding squared Wald statistic are imately the same in very large samples, thus, if ones study is large enough it will not which statistic is used. However, in small and moderate samples, the two statistics BVc very different results. From statistician's point of view, therefore the likelihood ratio statistic is better than the Wald statistic especially when dealing with small sample sizes. So when in doubt, it is recommended that the likelihood ratio statistic be used. However, the Wald statistic is somewhat convenient to use because only one model, the full model need is to be filled.

### CHAPTER FOUR

## STATISTICAL ANALYSIS OF DATA

This chapter contains the results of the analysis of data of this study. Section 4.1, presents the characteristics of the study population. In section 4.2 are the levels and differentials in current contraceptive use in Nyanza province, while Section 4.3, contains the determinants of current contraceptive use in the study area. Section 4.4 presents the chapters conclusions

#### **4.1 THE CHARACTERISTICS OF THE STUDY POPULATION**

Prequency distributions have been used in this section to show the distribution of both the dependent and the independent variables Below is a table showing the distribution of the response variable namely contraceptive use status and the explanatory variables these are reconomic factors namely, educational and employment status Socio-cultural factors reanly ethnicity, religion, mass media and spousal communication on family planning Finally, are demographic factors namely, age, marital status and number of children living These variables have been categorised to suit the study

# Table 4.1

# Distribution of respondents by contraceptive use status, socio-economic, socio-cultural and demographic factors, Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

around variables	No. of cases	Percentage
dent Variable		
- 78	241	191
usinu.	1023	80 9
Futal	1264	100
modern methods	193	15.3
Not using modern methods	1071	84 7
rotal	1264	100
Independent variables Socio-economic Educational status No education Primary Education	241 800	19 I 63.3
Secondary Education	1264	100
Total	1204	100
Employment status Working Not working	797 466	63 1 36.9
Total	1264	100
Socio-cultural Ethnicity Lao Kisii Others	682 480 188	50.5 35 6 13 9
Total	1350	100
Religion Catholics Protestants Others	438 782 130	32 4 57 9 9.6
Tutal	1350	100
Mass Media Heard radio programme on Family Planning Not beard radio Programme on Family Planning	564	44 7
Total	1350	100
Spousal Communication about Family Planning Never Once or Twice More often No Partner	257 45 230 818	19.1 3.3 17.0 60.6
Intal	1350	100

Demographic Factors		
Age		
15 - 19	318	25.2
20 - 24	258	20.4
25 - 29	181	114.3
30 - 34	199	157
35 - 39	110	87
40 - 44	119	94
45 - 49	79	6.3
Total	1264	100
Marital Status		
Never married	323	25.6
Marned	802	63.4
Wadowed, separated, divorced	139	110
Tatal	1264	100
Number of Children living		
None		
1-3 children	363	28 7
4 children +	435	32.2
	466	34.5
Tatal	1264	100

#### Source: KDHS, 1993

Table 4.1 indicates that only 19% of the 1350 respondents were current users of matraceptives 63.3% of the interviewees in this area during this national exercise had primary education. The percentage difference for those in 'No Education' and Secondary Education + category was minimal as shown above. A majority of respondents in Kisii, S. Nyanza and Siaya, the surveyed districts, were employed.

Incording to the table 4.1, almost half of the people surveyed in the province were Luos. A time at the other Socio-cultural factor religion shows that a large proportion among the matched were Protestants at 57.9% The "others" category which included (the Muslims the respondents with no religion) formed the minority Radio programmes on family ng on the other hand come out as fairly popular, 54.3% of the targeted population had the beard such programmes

A look at Spousal communication on family planning, in this study show that most women in Siaya, Kisii and S. Nyanza do not discuss fertility regulation with their partners. This may be particularly so because about 60% of the respondents in the 1993, KDHS, had no partners.

The distribution of respondents by 5 year-age groups, Nyanza province, 1993, KDHS shows that 35-39, 40-44 and 45-49 age cohorts had few cases Marital status, another demographic factor picked for this study has a minority of the respondents belonging to the "never" married and divorced / separated and widowed categories at 25 6 and 11 0 percentages respectively Distribution of respondents by number of children living depicted the mapondents as mostly having 1 – 3 and 4 children and above

## 42 THE LEVEL AND DIFFERENTIALS IN CURRENT CONTRACEPTIVE USE IN NYANZA PROVINCE.

Below are the cross tabulation results of the dependent variable contraceptive use against nome of the selected socio - economic, socio - cultural and demographic factors for the study. These have been used to bring out the level and differentials in current contraceptive use in Nyanza province Also found in this section is the chi-squate value, it's significance level his been set at x = 0.05 Depending on the test statistic, we can either accept or reject the Nyothesis A look at Spousal communication on family planning, in this study show that most women in Siaya, Kisii and S. Nyanza do not discuss fertility regulation with their partners. This may be particularly so because about 60% of the respondents in the 1993, KDHS, had no partners

The distribution of respondents by 5 year-age groups, Nyanza province, 1993, KDHS shows that 35-39, 40-44 and 45-49 age cohorts had few cases Marital status, another demographic factor picked for this study has a minority of the respondents belonging to the "never" married and divorced / separated and widowed categories at 25.6 and 11.0 percentages respectively Distribution of respondents by number of children living depicted the respondents as mostly having 1 – 3 and 4 children and above

## 4.2 THE LEVEL AND DIFFERENTIALS IN CURRENT CONTRACEPTIVE USE IN NYANZA PROVINCE.

Below are the cross tabulation results of the dependent variable contraceptive use against some of the selected socio - economic, socio - cultural and demographic factors for the study These have been used to bring out the level and differentials in current contraceptive use in Nyanza province Also found in this section is the chi-square value, it's significance level has been set at  $\alpha = 0.05$  Depending on the test statistic, we can either accept or reject the hypothesis Table 4.2.1 Percentage distribution of the respondents according to contraceptive use and employment status. Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

Contraceptive use	Employme	Total No. of cases	
status	Not working	Working	-
Uung	16 3	20.7	241
Not using	83 7	79 3	1022
Total No. of cases	466	797	1263

Chi – square DF Sig Level 367642 1 0.05519

The above table 4.2.1 shows that 20.7% of current contraceptive users in Nyanza were morking women. These findings are, in agreement with reported by the Population Division of the united Nations 1981, where a woman's employment status was shown as having a monistently positive relationship with contraceptive use. The findings also emphasized that the relationship between the two is often weak

Mamluok (1982) in a comparative study found a slight difference in the levels of interceptive use between the working and the non-working women in Costa Rica, Jordan and the Republic of Korea. However she found that in the Philippines and Panama fertility insulation among employed women was 14 percent and 17 percent respectively higher than incong non - employed women

contribute to their household income and their financial security, making them not to financial support from their children at an old age This may consequently lead to the support for the need for children as insurance or for old age support Secondly participation of a woman in paid employment increases the opportunity cost of child bearing and rearing which leads to the trade off between the quantity and quality of children. The educated and employed couples prefer to have fewer children to whom they can give food, clothing, education and other basic needs in life, than to have many children to whom they cannot adequately provide with quality needs (Kangi, 1978)

Also the participation of a woman in paid employment implies that she has to share the time available to her between employment and being a mother Bottle feeding will be resorted to as a substitute for breastfeeding. And if the woman has been using breastfeeding as a means of fertility regulation, she may resort to contraception if she wants to avoid an unwanted pregnancy

Like other studies, this research shows a weak association to exist between the wife's employment status and her contraceptive behaviour. That is, the chi - square value is insignificant at 0.05519 suggesting that these two variables, employment status and contraceptive use are not associated.

4.2.2	Percentage distribution of the respondents according to contraceptive use
	and educational status. Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

Contraceptive use	F	Total No. of cases		
status	No Education	Primary Education	Secondary education	
Barnas	18.7	15.0	34-1	241
a new	81.3	85.0	65 9	1023
Istal No. of cases	241	800	223	1264

 Obs- square
 DF
 Sig. Level

 9117433
 2
 0.0000

83

Table 4.2.2 depicts respondents with secondary education as the majority of current insceptive users at 34.1%. The least users belong to the primary education category. Although there is an insignificant difference between the first two categories, that is, the pundents with no education are depicted as likely to contracept much more than those with mary education, the explanation could be as a result of few respondents in the latter energory. These findings are not unique. Similar results have been found by a number of scholars. For example, the majority of acceptors of family planning in Kenya in the 1970s masisted of women with no education, and those who had not completed primary education (Fuogu 1972)

Opweno's (1992) observation in her study of the Kenyan population was close to the above mults. She found out that women with no education had the highest failure rate, followed by those with primary education. Those with secondary education had the lowest failure rate.

a mb-Saharan Africa generally, where low contraceptive prevalence rates are observed,
 amable increases in contraception are confined to high educational categories. In other
 bords there is no big difference between those with no education and those with primary
 amathematical in terms of contraception (Castro et at , 1995). These findings are also similar to
 by (Osiemo, 1986) who concluded that secondary education is a prerequisite for a
 by (Osiemo, 1986) who concluded that secondary education is a prerequisite for a

of the Nigerian Women, the practice of family planning was seen to increase with of wives. For instance an increase of 71 1% for women with secondary and ity training was observed from 5% for the uneducated women (Caldwell, 1968)

84

In Polland Mazur found that 74.7% of currently married women with secondary education were current users of contraception where as 41.7% were current users among married females with less than elementary education

Table 4.2.3	Percentage distribution of the respondents according to
	contraceptive use and ethnicity, Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

Contraceptive use		Total No. of cases		
status	Luo	Kisiis	Öthers	
Using	13.5	27.3	17.6	241
Not using	86.5	72.7	82.4	1023
Intal No. of cases	682	480	102	1264

Chi – square DF Sig Level 34,92254 2 0.0000

The Table 4.2.3 above depicts majority of contraceptors as Kisiis, 27.3%, this is followed by the other category which refers to the (Kalenjins, Kikuyus, Luhyas, Kambas, Swahili / Maikenda and the Meru - Embu tribes)

Prepite the low contraceptive use in Kisii, there is definitely an increase in the current optive acceptance rate in this area. This is evidenced too by its 1993, District forment plan, which gives a prevalence rate of 60-65% between 1993-1996 period. The make attributes the positive change to fertility regulation amongst the Kisiis to factors like forment of awareness of family planning methods through literacy classes and the change of the that many children are a source of security in future A study by Keraka, associated the high contraceptive to prevalence rate in Kisii to the effective and efficient delivery service in the area. Since 1984, she observed, a variety of modern contraceptives were gradually distributed in FG - kits and by 1985 all hospitals and bealth centres had regular and ample supplies of modern contraceptives at their disposal Another factor that has favoured the above increase in contraceptive use is the community based distribution of the contraceptives which has penetrated and reached all deserving cases in the area (Keraka, 1991)

Other reasons that have been cited for use of family planning methods by Kisiis include the economic pressure brought about by childrearing in terms of food, shelter, clothing and education Lack of land and polygamy are other reasons given for the increase in fertility regulation among this ethnic group Polygamy as used here refers to the fear in wives that hisbands will take second wives to stop the first wives from giving birth to many children

On the other hand, poor contraceptive prevalence rates amongst the Luos as shown above are also confirmed by Ogweno, (1992) In her study Luos were the second majority of non-users of family planning methods after the swahili/mijikenda category This poor performance as incussed is due to certain unfavourable traditional customs, incidences of high mortality fates, lack of awareness of FP methods and inaccessibility to health facilities among other intens (GOK, 1993)

86

Table 4.2.4Percentage distribution of the respondents according to<br/>contraceptive use and religious affiliations. Nyanza province, 1993<br/>KDHS.

Contraceptive use		Total No. Of cases		
status	Catholics	Protestants	Other	
Using	18.7	19.1	15.9	241
Not using	81.3	80.6	84.1	1023
Rotal No. of cases	438	782	44	1264

 Chi square
 DI
 Sig. Level

 38774
 2
 0.082376

The Table 4 2.4 above, depicts an insignificant variation in the use of contraception by one's inligion. The Catholics and protestants are shown to have a slight percentage difference of 0.4 in their contraceptive prevalence rate. However, past studies have shown that religion immains an important aspect in determining contraception in both developed and developing fourthes. For example Ogweno found that Catholics had the highest failure rate for intraception

ise religion is shown to be an obstacle to contraceptive use in Kenya(NCPI) 1989-1993) Goldschelder and Mosler (1984) too, support the above view that different religious ntions influence contraceptive use.

obedience and worship Recognition of such powers has an effect on a persons

87
the pro-life stand emphasized in the catholic doctrine which, enhances the biblical teaching to its followers to multiply and fill the earth. This leads to low contraceptive use among Catholics as compared to other religious groups

# Table 4.2.5Percentage distribution of the respondents according to<br/>contraceptive use and mass media, Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

Contraceptive		Total No.		
use status	Not heard Radio Programme on FP	Head Radio programme on FP	Do not know	of cases
Using	14.3	24.5	38.5	241
Not using	85.7	75.5	61.5	1023
Total No. of	686	564	13	1264

Chi - square DF Sig Level 23 97912 2 0 0001

NT)

contracept as compared to those who have not heard, at 24 5 and 14 3 percent respectively. A Budy in Zimbabwe used comparisons both over time and from cross sectional studies revealed the following. Cross sectional comparisons between those who reported or did not report listening to the broadcast programmes found that listeners were more likely to use intraceptives than non listeners. (Yonder et al., 1996)

A study by Rogers examining more sophisticated campaigns designed to change a variety of Our agrees with the above results. He concludes that better planned and executed mass campaigns have indeed been able to change reproductive behaviour (Roger et al., The study on mass media and family planning promotion in three Nigeria cities concludes that people do learn from observing others in the mass media as well as in person and can use their behaviours as a model and encouragement to try new behaviours for themselves. The above research also observed that family planning practices spread fastest where channels of communication carry the concepts best and that the ideas have an even greater impact on adoption of family planning patterns

# Table 4.2.6Percentage distribution of the respondents according to<br/>contraceptive use and spousal communication about family<br/>planning. Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

Contraceptive	Spousal com	Total No. of			
use status	Never	Once or	More	No partners	cases
	discuss	Iwice	01101		
Using	28.1	16.3	27.1	13.8	241
Not using	71.9	83.7	72.9	86.2	1023
Total No. of	249	4.3	225	747	1264

Chi square DF Sig Level 36 34213 3 0 0000

The above table shows an insignificant difference between the researched who never discuss amily planning with their spouses and those who do discuss family planning with their Pouses more often that is 28 1 and 27.1 percent respectively. Those who discuss family staning once or twice are the least users of contraceptives.

Province, recently, research in both developed and subping countries, have recognised the importance of communication between spouses on planning. The following are studies whose findings support the above hypothesis that frequent communication between spouses on fertility regulation contributes to frequent use of contraception (Bulatao & Ashraf, 1983, Beckman, 1983; Gage, 1995; ESCAP 1984).

The importance of spousal communication is explained in terms of traditional right of men over women's procreative power, making husbands approval a precondition for a woman to use family planning. In past studies done, husbands disapproval is often mentioned as a passon for non use of contraception. In Nyanza province, there exists a strong relationship between contraceptive use and spousal discussion about family planning, as shown by the square value significant at 0 0000 percent.

Table 4.2.7 Percentage distribution of the respondents according to Age of the respondents. Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS.

Contraceptive	A ge groups							
use status	15-19	20-24	25-29	30-34	35-39	40-44	45-49	No. of cases
Lising	8 2	128	21.5	296	28.2	28 6	24 1	241
Not using	91_8	87.2	78.5	70.4	718	71.4	75.9	1023
Istal No. of	318	258	181	191	110	119	79	1264

Qi-square DF Sig Level 1936 6 0.0000

teptive use is lowest among the youngest age group 15-19. It rises to the peak at 29.6 to the ages 30-34 and declines there after to 24.1 for the age cohort 45-49. This finding is not ince Several scholars have found similar results. For example, Wess and Udo (1981) in study of the Nigerian population showed that women aged 21 and below have the drop out rates in contraception. Keraka's (1991) explanation for the low of this young reproductive age group is that they are still in school and a y us still not married hence have little exposure to the risk of pregnancy The 1993 KDHS also brings out the 15-24 cohort as having low participation in Contraceptive use which rises to a peak among the ages 25-34 and then dropping at the higher ages. The survey results further discuss the change in methods with the short term methods like pill, calendar and rhythm being the most common in the 15-24 age group. There is a gradual shift to longer term methods among older women so that by age 25-29 jection is the most popular. Above 35 the permanent method sterilization is the most widely used method

Ogweno (1992) says that women aged 30-44 had lowest failure rate, thus enhancing the above results. She attributes this to such women having had their desired family size failurerect et al., (1976) is also in agreement, they found out that in Thailand women who had mached or exceeded the desired family sizes used contraception, much more than those mbose family size had not been attained

Women aged 45-49 on the other hand, had quite high contraceptive failure rate. This she said as a result of their advance age hence improper use of contraceptives if at all they used. At this age too, women have either reached or are approaching menopause, this makes them have saturally reduced sexual desires, hence low risk of pregnancy. This in turn leads to little at no contraception. The total number of interviewed cases in the age group 45-49 was small 39, this could also influence the results, contributing to high failure rate (Ogweno 1992)

# **Table 4.2.8** Percentage distribution of the respondents according to contraceptive use and the number of children living. Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

Contraceptive use	No.	Total No. of		
status	No children	1-3 children	4 children	cases
Using	6.1	15.2	32.8	241
Not using	93.9	84.8	67.2	1023
Total No. of cases	363	435	466	1264

Chi - square DF Sig Level 101 29424 3 0 0000

Table 4.2.8 depicts the majority of contraceptors as women who have children numbering four and above. Those with no children are the least users

This studies in the 1960s and 1970s both in developing and developed countries have findings malar to those in Nyanza province as shown above Family size is depicted as positively mociated with contraceptive use The Caldwells' studies in Ghana further reveals that maly size measured in terms of children ever born, by those surviving was positively related a the willingness to use contraception among women in the West African State

a 1970 a United Nations, study on contraceptive use, indicated that no pattern characterized be difference in contraceptive use with regard to family size. The research nevertheless, bed that in the Republic of Korea and urban Morocco, contraceptive use was more closely builted to large than to small family size.

ac. data from the 1980s and 1990s Demographic and health surveys of Brazil, Jordan, and Zimbabwe support the studies findings on the number of children living and contraceptive use status The DHS as shown earlier in the literature review, brings out those with no children as the least users of contraception. The contraceptive prevalence rates begin to increase as the number of children living rises

Contraceptive use		Total No.		
status	Never married	Married	Separated / divorced/ widowed	Of cases
Using	11.1	23.8	10.1 _	241
Not using	88.9	76.2	89.9	1023
Total No. of cases	223	802	139	1264

# Table 4.2.9 Percentage distribution of the respondents according to contraceptive use and marital status. Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

Ch - square DF Sig. Level 32.14165 2 0.0000

Table 4.2.9 shows the majority of contraceptors as married women at 23.8 percent Marriage has been observed to be a determinant of fertility rates worldwide. In Brazil, it's demographic ind health survey, KDHS 1996, indicated that 46.1% of women in unions were currently increaceptors compared 30.6 being percentage for single women. Those previously in mions, the widows, divorced and separate females had equally few Contraceptors (PCIRD, 1996)

The explanation given for the little response shown by the never married, widows and mated women towards family planning methods, is that they do not have partners, hence mied sexual relationships this lessens their risk of pregnancy

# 4.1 DETERMINANTS OF CURRENT CONTRACEPTIVE USE IN NYANZA PROVINCE

This section provides the results of the logistic regression It gives both quantitative and qualitative summary of the significant demographic, socio -economic and socio-cultural variables that influence the use of any methods of contraceptives and use of modern approximately the sector of the s

Table 4.3 Logistic Regression Coefficients predicting the likelihood of contraceptive use, Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS.

ndegen den t	Log odds	LRX	d.f	Significance	Odds Ratio
Number of Children		102,942	2	0 0000	
.iving					
- 3 Children	Ref				1.000
Children +	1 4196		1	0 0000	4 1355
No children	-1.7689		1	0 0000	0 1705
Iducation		42.408	2	0 0000	
No Education	Ref				1 000
Secondary +	1.4455		1	0.0000	4 2441
Princery	0.1743			0.4174	1 1904
Linicity		24,406	2	0 0000	
Others	Ref				1.000
Lu.	0.6448		L .	0.0366	1 9056
Larse	-0.1626			0 6009	0 8499
Marital Status		15.041	2	0 0010	
Marned	Ref				1.000
Married	-0.8181		1	0 0110	0 4413
scparated	-1 5997		L.	0.0002	0 2020
Media Reard Radio Regram in F P	Ref	4,037	1		1 000
DEI Cogram	0.3340			0.0445	1.3966

Preliminary analysis of Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS Data

Table 4.4 Logistic Regression Coefficients predicting the likelihood of modern contraceptives use in Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS.

adependent Variables	Log Odds	LRX <sup>2</sup>	d.f	Significance	Odds Ratio
lighter of Hildren living		68.003	2	0 0000	
. 3 children .	Ref				1.000
I children +	1 1681		1	0 0000	3.2159
No children	-3 6622		1	0 0000	0 0257
Chricity		54.606	2	0.0000	
Others	Ref				1.000
Kens	0 6257		1	0 0499	1,8695
Luos	-0 7509		1_1_	0.0222	0.4719
Education		36 954	2	0.000	
No education	Ref				1 000
Incondary +	1.5995		1	0.000	4 9506
Primary	0.2775		1	0 2418	1 3198
Marital Status		10 429	2	0 0091	
Never Married	Ref				1.000
Mirried	-0.6682		1	0.1178	0.5126
thin widowed	-1.5507		I	0 0039	0 2121
-		6.542	2	0 0478	
B-24	Ref				1 000
4-49	0 9833		1	0 0111	2 6732
8-39	0.6358		1	0 0486	8884

Preliminary analysis of Nyanza Province, 1993 KDHS Data

As already stated earlier the following is a descriptive summary of factors that influence use of any contraceptive and use of modern contraceptives as shown in the equations in tables 4.2 and 4.3 respectively.

#### 4.3.1 Number of children living and contraceptive use

The Number of children living is shown to be very influential in both use of any contraceptive method and use of modern methods only It was the first explanatory variable to be selected in both equations - (Tables 4 3 and 4 4) In both cases the respondents with four children and above living had high chances of using any contraceptives method at odd ratio 4 1355 and 3 2159 for modern contraceptive use. The use of any method of fertility regulation and modern fertility regulation only decreased with a reduction of number of living children

The results in Tables 4.3 and 4.4 for the respondents with four children + and those with 1-3 children are in agreement with those found in Table 4.28. They all support the hypothesis that the desired family size is positively related to the willingness to use contraceptive among **somen in Nyanza Province** 

A number of studies have come up with similar findings in Kenya For example a negative mionship was found to exist between the number of children living and contraceptive non-The regression coefficient for the respondents with one, two and three children were -13859, -1.3871 and -0.6504, implying that an increase in the number of children living, the likely the respondents will be non-contraceptive users (Kyalo, 1996). In Indonesia with 0-2 living children to 37-41% for women with 3 or 4 and then to 44 percent nong women with 5 and more living children. Family size was said to explain 3.9% nance in the use of modern contraceptive methods in Indonesia, it was the second most antant explanatory variable after region of residence

Various explanations have been given for the above contraceptive use patterns in relation to bruity size Women with no children are said to avoid contraceptives in order to start nilies, while those with 4+ find child bearing and rearing, physically and financially anding

#### 1.3.2 Marital status and contraceptive use.

This was the fourth variable to be selected in both the equations in Tables 4.3 and 4.4 The momen who are currently married and those over married (widowed divorced and separated) mere found to have negative relationship with both use of any method of contraceptives and use of modern contraceptives. That is, being in these two categories decreased the odds of met of family planning methods

There is an insignificant relationship between those who are married and modern **Harceptive use at 0 1178 suggesting that married women do not prefer modern fertility Evaluation methods. The married and ever married categories have a fairly strong relationship** The use of any method of fertility regulation This is in agreement with the results in **We the use of any method of fertility regulation** 

Two of their non-use of family planning facilities Kyalo is in agreement with the above the found out that widows were an important predictor of contraceptive non-use

These was a positive relationship between women who reported that they were widows, with a regression coefficient of 0.5228

Similarly in Ghana high fertility levels prevailing among rural women were attributed to proportions married and little use of contraceptives, which out weighs their long durations for post portum variables. They constitute more than 60% of the female population in Ghana and they are both less equipped and motivated to reduce their fertility levels than urban women (Gaisie, 1984)

In Uganda too, percentage distribution of women surveyed reporting use of male condoms by selected socio-demographic and behavioural characteristics according to baseline and follow up surveys, Rakai District Uganda (1995 and 1988) revealed the women in monogamous infriages and ever married women (divorced / separated ) as least users of the male condoms that is at 1.9 and 3.4 % respectively. The single women were the highest users at 14.3%. The men's response revealed slight difference between the use of condoms in monogamous infriages and in the divorced separated category at 7.0% and 7.8% respectively. The single married out to be the highest users of the condom at 17.8%. The explanation was that the field on is used mainly for extra marital affairs and for prevention against sexually in tted diseases. It's purpose is not necessarily for delay or prevention of concepton the et al., 2000)

Reasons behind the poor use of contraceptives by married women could be husbands (given that Nyanza is an area where culture still has a strong hold in people's lives, the issue of superiority of the husband over their wife's reproductive health) other against fertility regulation include side effects and non - availability of Family Planning services.

#### 4.3.3 Age and contraceptive use.

Age was selected as a fifth explanatory variable, positively significant to modern contraceptive use. The odds of using a modern contraceptive at age 40-49 were high at 2 6732. This decreased with a decrease in age, to 1 884 for the age cohort 25-39. These are unique results for the ages 40-49. The unexpected results are in agreement with the Uganda Demographic and Health Survey, UDHS 1988/ 91 which revealed the age group 40 - 44 of currently married women as having the highest CPR at 8.2 slightly less than that of the women in 35 - 39 age cohort. This results could be due to the fact that this age group had few numbers of cases at 15.7%.

These findings are not in support of the demographic and Health Surveys of Indonesia, 1994 (PC&IRD 1996) and 1986, Brazil (PC &IRD, 1998), which do show that an increase in age leads to an increase in contraceptive use rising to a peak at ages 30-35, thereafter it starts to drop

Despite the study's findings the above DHS do indicate that women in the cohort 25-35 have the least contraceptive failure rate. This is because they are likely to have attained their desired family sizes or have probably given birth to additional unexpected children. This the for serousness in fertility regulation hence adoption of effective and long term family limpting methods like Norplant and IUD

The age group 40-49 are depicted as having the highest contraceptive failure rates in the DHS above countries as opposed to the logistic regression results of the age variable in this study. This age group are said to be advanced in age falling victims to the menopause stage in life

#### 4.3.4 Educational status and contraceptive use

Education ranked second in the use of any contraceptive method table and third after ethnicity in the 'modern contraceptive use' table. As per the study's hypothesis this particular findings are in agreement that the respondent's education is indeed positively related to contraceptive use

The odds ratio of using contraceptives is shown to increase as the level of education increases. Women with secondary education and above are portrayed as more likely to use modern contraceptive at 4.9506 compared to any method of family planning which scored elightly less at 4.2441. The Tables 4.3 and 4.4 shows too, that there exists a big difference in latility regulation between the educational categories, 'No education, 'primary' and undary+'. Primary education is revealed to be insignificant to use of any method any method of any method of any method a

Various studies have findings similar to the above For example Ojakaa (1984) found out that a decrease in the number of years spent in school led to an increase in the non-use of eptives Likewise KDHS 1993 and KCPS 1983 - 84 revealed that the percentage of ten not using modern contraceptives decreases with the increase in the woman's level of tion (NCPD 1989, 1994)

new ideas and alternative lifestyles This makes one to question traditional norms and

practices in addition, education open up economic opportunities and provides a vehicle for social mobidity. All these educational assets are said to have a positive influence towards fertility regulation

# 4.3.5 Ethnicity and contraceptive use

Ethnicity as shown in Tables 4.3 and 4.4, has a significant relationship to contraceptive use Being a Kisii is positively related to the use of any contraceptive method and use of modern contraceptives

The Luos on the other hand, portrayed a negative association to contraceptive use in both cases. The odds ratio were 0 8499 and 0 4719 for all methods of family planning and modern bods respectively.

The above results are confirmed by a study in reference to the failure rates of various raceptives as evidenced in the Kenya demographic and health survey, 1989. In this rch the Kisiis are amongst the highest contraceptive non-users at 86 6 followed by Luos 76%. The nilotes amongst which is the Luo tribe were hypothesised as less likely to cept compared to the Bantus.

Cultural values, have been blamed on the Luo's negative attitude to fertility regulation Kisti however, change of attitude on certain cultural values and accessibility to ceptives are explanations to their positive response to fertility regulation

# 4.3.6 Exposure to mass media and contraceptive use.

Exposure to mass media is significant to the use of any contraceptives at 1 3966 This results do support those found in table 4 2 5 that is, having heard a Radio Program on family planning increases the possibility that one will use any fertility regulation method

In support, of the above results are studies done in Latin America, Asia, Egypt, Nigeria, Ghana and Zimbabwe as shown in the literature review, which confirm that Radio, Television and Prints have become increasingly popular as means of educating the public about reproductive health issues

#### 4.4 SUMMARY

Number of children living, education, ethnicity marital status, mass media and age are factors depicted as strongly influencing contraceptive use in Nyanza Women with the number of children living as 4+ are likely to contracept much more than those with fewer or no children

The practice of family planning is seen to increase with a woman's educational attainment This is so because educational assets like provision of literacy and professional skills, locialization, exposure to new ideas and alternative life styles and opening up of better bonomic opportunities are facts that directly or indirectly positively influencing fertility ligulation

The study's results brings out the Kisii's as practising fertility regulation much more than the mos Certain elements in culture namely traditional norms, beliefs, values, roles, may be for "Gainst contraceptive use This results in variation of family planning performance among inities Through songs, plays narratives and poems, the mass media imparts correct and detailed information about family planning to the public. These include, it's services, types, administration, advantages and disadvantages of contraceptives. This enables the listeners to make decisions and act on matters relating to their reproductive health

Marital status has anegative relationship with contraceptive use The married and ever married women are less likely to contracept Age is inevitable when discussing fertility regulation in Nyanza Unlike the logistic regression results in this study most studies show the contraceptive prevalence rate as highest among the age group 30-35, after which it drops Women in the 40-49 age cohort are recorded as least users of contraceptives

# **CHAPTER FIVE**

# **REASONS FOR NON-USE OF CONTRACEPTIVES IN NYANZA**

### PROVINCE

This chapter attempts to examine the reasons for non-use of contraceptives in Nyanza province During the 1993 KDHS, respondents who were not currently contracepting were asked why they were not contracepting If the contraceptive prevalence rate is to be raised in the province, it is important to know and act on the reasons why the large numbers of women in the province are not currently contracepting. These reasons are summarised in table 5.1. From this table it is clear that six reasons are behind the low use of contraceptives in the province. These are desire for more children, fear of side effects, menopause and terectomy, difficulty to get pregnant, lack of knowledge and religion.

Table 5.1 Percentage distribution of married women who are not using a contraceptive and who do not intend to use in future, by main reason for not using, 1993 KDHS

Reasons for non-use Contraceptives	TOTAL
Wants children	22.1
Side effects	10.0
Fears of sterility	1.5
Other health concerns	4.2
Inconvenient	18
Difficult to get pregnant	22.0
Menopausal/had hysterectomy	12.0
Partner opposed to F P	3.9
Respondent opposed to F P	39
Other people opposed to F P	0 2
Lack of knowledge	5.3
Hard to get methods	0 2
Religion	66
Fatalistic	1.5
Other	2 2
Don't know	13
Missing	0.2
TOTAL	100.0
NUMBER	1045

Source KDHS 1993

#### 5.1 Desire for more children

-----c

Family sizes as evidenced in the Kenya Demographic and Health Survey is an important determinant in the adoption of fertility regulation methods. In Nyanza the number of children at the time of first use of contraception among ever married women showed that a majority of women generally started contracepting seriously at higher pairities. For example, percentage distribution of ever married women, by number of living children at the time of first use of contraception was 16.9 for women with 4<sup>+</sup> against 7.8 for women with no children

Secondly, fertility preference, namely ideal number of children in the study area showed that this increased with age from 3.3 for women aged 15-19 to 4.5 among women age 45-49. The mean ideal number of children for all women in Nyanza province is 3.8. The ideal family size as shown by the 1993, KDHS, is negatively correlated with the level of education. Women with no education have the highest family desires, while women with secondary cation have the smallest, this is true for every age group.

There are possible explanations for the relationship between ideal and actual number of dildren. That is, to the extent that they are able to implement their preferences, women who must larger families will tend to actually have them. Secondly, women who have large illies tend to rationalize their family size by reporting their actual number of children as ther ideal. Thus the high mean ideal number of children for all women in Siaya, Kisii and th Nyanza districts, may be an explanation for poor performance of family planning in the lant, and a possibility of limited change in future if attitudes related to family size do not Another fertility preference, desire for more children also establishes the extent of unmet need for contraception in the study region Not surprisingly the desire for more children declines noticeably as the number of living children increases. For example, in Nyanza percentage of currently married women who want no more children by number of living children and selected background characteristics, according to the 1993 KDHS, the women with three, four, five and six children and above desired to limit childbearing at 34.8, 59.1, 68.5 and 84.3 percentages respectively. This evidently indicates the fact that the number of children desired by the target population is high, thus they are less likely to contracept until they have the number of children desired (NCPD, 1994)

#### 5.2 Side effects

According to World Health Organization, acceptability of contraceptives for both men and women includes safety and efficiency (WHO, 1982). As mentioned in table 5 1, 10% of currently married women do not contracept providing side effects as a reason. Another 4% montion health concerns as reasons for non-use of contraceptives. There are a variety of contraceptives. These include oral contraceptives commonly known as pills, injectables, implants, female and male sterilization, condoms, intrauterine devices and finally phragms/foam/jelly. The disadvantages (side effects), of some of these commonly used intraceptives are discussed below.

The common side effects of the oral contraceptives include, nausea, spotting and bleeding ween menstrual periods, mild headaches, breast tenderness, slight weight gain (some offen see this as an advantage) and amenorrhea. In a few women, oral contraceptives may muse mood changes including depression and less interest in sex. It is observed that very mely the pills could cause stroke, blood clots in deep veins of the legs or heart attack. Those at highest risk are women with high blood pressure and women who are aged 30 and above (Hatcher et al., 1997).

Although there are other injectables, the most commonly used type is the DMPA (depomedroxyprogesterone acetate), given every 3 months It's common side effects are, changes in menstrual bleeding including heavy bleeding at first use, amenorrhea at first use (this is seen as an advantage by some women), hair loss and acne in some women. In some cases, there is delayed return of fertility until after 4 months. Other disadvantages are similar to those of oral contraceptives

The most commonly used implant is the norplant It's side effects include changes in menstrual bleeding including prolonged bleeding. Other disadvantages are, it causes headaches, enlargement of the ovaries or enlargement of the ovarian cysts, dizziness, invousness, breast tendemess or discharge, nausea, skin rash/acne, change in appetite, hair loss or more hair growth on the face. Most women do not have any of these side effects and most side effects go away without treatment within the first year of use. In very rare instances blen pregnancies occur, as many as 1 in every 6 pregnancy is ectopic (Hatcher et al., 1997).

The sterilization is a surgical method of family planning for women who are sure that they ill not want more children. Its side effects are, it is usually painful several days after the blure, infection or bleeding at the incision site internally or externally and injury to the organs (these are uncommon). Compared with vasectomy, F S is slightly more risky often more expensive if there is a fee Reversal surgery is difficult, expensive and not the ble in most areas. Successful reversal is not guaranteed. In rear cases when pregnancy is, it is likely to be ectopic than in a woman who used no contraceptive vasectomy provides permanent contraception for men who decide they will not want more children. Its common minor short-term complications of surgery are pain in the scrotum, swelling and bruising and a brief feeling of faintness after the procedure Bleeding or infection at the incision site or inside the incision and blood clots in the scrotum are uncommon complications of surgery Like F S, reversal surgery is difficult, expensive and not available in most areas of the world

A condom is a sheath that keeps the sperms and any disease organism in the semen away from a female sexual organ. Its side effects are, causes itching for a few people who are dergic to latex and the lubricant on some brands of condom. It may decrease sensation, making sex less enjoyable for either partner, a man's cooperation is also needed for a woman to protect herself from pregnancy and disease. The condom has poor reputation too, many people connect condoms with immoral sex, sex outside marriage and sex with prostitutes [Hatcher et al., 1997, Kimura, 1991, WHO, 1982].

The common side effects of the Intrauterine Device include menstrual changes, longer and twier periods, more cramps and pains during periods. These are common in the first three this of it's use. Other uncommon side effects are perforation of the wall of the uterus (very rare if IUD is properly inserted), Pelvic inflammatory disease is more likely to follow a likely transmitted disease infection if a woman uses IUD. The PID can lead to infertility illy , the medical procedure including the pelvic exam needed to insert the IUD ionally leads to fainting during the insertion procedure

The most commonly observed side effects of the diaphragm / foam / jelly are, causes tion to both partners, occasionally may cause allergic reactions too. The above can make the urinary tract infection more common One also finds it hard to conceal use from the partner (Hatcher et al., 1997)

#### 5.3 Menopsuse and Hysterectomy

The risk of pregnancy declines with age, as increasing proportions of women become infecund. While the onset of infecundity is difficult to determine for individual women, the 1993, KDHS, used the indicator of menopause to encompass currently married women who are neither pregnant nor postpartum amenorrhoeic, but who have not had a menstrual period in six months preceding the survey. The survey showed that this proportion increases steadily with age from 4 % for women age 30-34 to 27% for women age 40-49. Menopause has been noted to lessen one's risk of pregnancy thus non-contraceptive use. Despite this group being a minority they certainly influence the reasons for non-contraceptive use in the study region. Women who've had hysterectomy (operation involving removal of the womb) constitute a minimal number of non-users of fertility regulation methods.

#### 5.4 Difficult to get pregnant

Other than menopause and hysterectomy, there are other obstacles to pregnancy These hule postpartum amenorrhea and insuceptibility, infertility and anxiety neurosis tpartum amenorrhea and insuceptibility, the risk of pregnancy following a birth is largely manced by breast feeding and sexual abstinence. Postpartum protection from conception in be prolonged by breast feeding though its effects on the length of amenorrhoea (the bod prior to the return of menses). Protection can be prolonged by delaying the resumption include relations. Women are defined as unsusceptible if they are not exposed to the risk of money, either because they are amenorrheic or abstaining following a birth. The period postpartum amenorrhoea is considerably longer than the period of postpartum abstinence and is a major determinant of the length of postpartum insusceptibility to pregnancy. In Nyanza, the median durations of postpartum amenorrhoea, abstinence and insusceptibility is 10.4, 2.5 and 10.9 months respectively. Women aged 30 or older have a longer median duration of postpartum amenorrhoea compared to women under 30 years. Rural mothers have also been observed to wait considerably longer than urban mothers for their periods to return after birth (12 vs 5 months). The 1993 KDHS further report that the median duration of postpartum amenorrhoea is inversely related to education. It varies from 13 months for women with no education or only some primary education to 7 months for women with recondary education.

Jthough women are usually the victims of infertility in a marriage, men are infact sponsible for 33% of all cases. In men, causes of infertility include, developmental normality of the male organ (hypospadias) and low sperm count. That is, although it takes is spermatozoon to fertilize an ovum, men with less than 40 million spermatozoa per llilitre are relatively infertule. Each millilitre of the semen should contain 100 million live if active spermatozoa (Hector and Bourne, 1974). In women, abnormalities in the endocrine ke-up, uterus (size, position and consistence) and the fallopian tubes could lead to willity Other than this, the ovulation process must function properly for one to conceive is because some women mensturate quite regularly but they have anovular cycle, and yout an ovum fertilization cannot occur

ety neurosis refers to worries amongst the couple on their own fertility and conception may make it difficult for the wife to conceive. It is assumed that over anxiety on the part wife can cause spasm of some parts of the genital tract, may be the tube thereby ring it impervious (Hecter and Bourne, 1974)

110

The theory of biological incompatibility may also make it difficult for one to become pregnant, hence non use of contraceptives For instance A marries B and the marriage is infertile and dissolved; A then marries C and B then marries D and both these couples now produce children

#### 5.5 Lack of knowledge.

Given that the knowledge of contraceptive methods and the sources from where they can be obtained is extremely high, the lack of knowledge as mentioned in table 5.1 is assumed to be related to the application of certain family planning methods as discussed below

A basic knowledge of reproductive physiology provides a useful background for successful practice of coital-related methods such as withdrawal, condom or barrier methods, but even more so for calendar rhythm and natural family planning methods. The successful practice of these methods depends on an understanding of when, during the ovulatory cycle, a woman is likely to conceive. Percentage distribution of all women and of women who have ever used periodic abstinence by knowledge of the fertile period during the ovulatory cycle, Kenya 1993, showed the following, 33% of the women interviewed said that a woman is likely to sonceive just after her period has ended. The same proportion said that they did not know when a woman is likely to conceive and 10 percent identified the fertile time to be just before rext period begins. Only 20% gave the correct response, that a woman is most likely to Enceive in the middle of her ovulatory cycle. According to the statistics it appears that "Yof all women and 1/5 of all who have used periodic abstinence do not understand the mulatory process, since they either said they did not know when the fertile period is or they might it occurred during the period. Thus, if one lacks the knowledge to apply certain whods, she will apply it wrongly or not apply it at all, hence low contraceptive prevalence

rate in Nyanza province.

Natural family planning requires a woman to learn how to tell when the fertile time of her menstrual cycle starts and ends 1 ertility awareness helps a woman know when she could become pregnant, the couple then avoids pregnancy by changing their sexual behaviour during fertile days Fertility awareness-based methods of contraceptives require a long period for one to learn how to identify the fertile time. It also needs the cooperation and commitment of partners, it may not be effective for one with irregular menstrual cycle. Once learnt, the above natural family planning method is advantageous in that, it has no side effects, it's performed at very little or no cost, it's effective if used correctly and consistently, contact with medical personnel is not necessary, it's immediately reversible, NFP, has no hormonal side effects hence no effect on breast feeding or breast milk. Periodic abstinence is acceptable to some religious groups and finally, it involves men in the family planning process.

#### 5.6 Religion

Religion is depicted in table 5-1 as an obstacle to contraceptive use. This is especially applicable to the Catholics and the Muslims whose religious doctrines do not favour contraceptive use as discussed below.

Pope Paul the sixth, in Humanac Vitae, is reported as restating the church's teaching about birth regulation. He reaffirms in absolute terms the immorality both of sterilization and contraception. Having stated the church's position in the evil of abortion, he says 'Equally to be condemned as the magisterium of the church has affirmed on various occasions, is direct sterilization whether of the man or of the woman, whether permanent or temporary. Similarly included is any action, which either before, at the moment of, or after sexual intercourse, is

112

specifically intended to prevent procreation, whether as an end or as means' Pope Paul continues, 'if then, there are serious motive to space out birth, which drive from the physical or psychological conditions of the husband and wife, or from external conditions, there are morally acceptable methods of birth control, which are compatible with a Christian philosophy of life and a Christian understanding of responsible parenthood. The Pope further names specifically the practice of natural family planning as a valid means of spacing out births. The Catholics views artificial contraception (modern methods of Family Planning) as involving a direct positive action against the possibility of life (Mazza, 1994).

Similarly the Muslims, see abortion and contraception as a violation of the principle of Islam They see it as an attempt to impose the decadent western values to the Muslim world For instance, a pro-Islamic movement termed the 1994, UN international conference on population and development held in Cairo, as a conspiracy to promote an Islamic value of obscenity

Family size thus stands out as an influential determinant to contraceptive use in Nyanza both in the study's findings and the 1993 Kenya Demographic and Health Survey. Other variables that were not studied, but are emphasized in the 1993 KDHS, includes side effects, lack of knowledge on methods, difficult to get pregnant, menopause and hysterectomy. specifically intended to prevent procreation, whether as an end or as means' Pope Paul continues, 'if then, there are serious motive to space out birth, which drive from the physical or psychological conditions of the husband and wife, or from external conditions, there are motally acceptable methods of birth control, which are compatible with a Christian philosophy of life and a Christian understanding of responsible parenthood. The Pope further names specifically the practice of natural family planning as a valid means of spacing out births. The Catholics views artificial contraception (modern methods of Family Planning) as involving a direct positive action against the possibility of life (Mazza, 1994)

Similarly the Muslims, see abortion and contraception as a violation of the principle of Islam They see it as an attempt to impose the decadent western values to the Muslim world I or instance, a pro-Islamic movement termed the 1994, UN international conference on population and development held in Cairo, as a conspiracy to promote an Islamic value of obscenity

Family size thus stands out as an influential determinant to contraceptive use in Nyanza both in the study's findings and the 1993 Kenya Demographic and Health Survey Other variables that were not studied, but are emphasized in the 1993 KDHS, includes side effects, lack of knowledge on methods, difficult to get pregnant, menopause and hysterectomy

113

# CHAPTER SIX

# SUMMARY, CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS

### 6.1 Summary of the study's findings

In the following paragraphs an attempt is made to present together the results of the chisquare test, cross tabulations and logistic regression analysis

The Demographic factors in this study namely: age, marital status and number of children living were found to be highly statistically significant to contraceptive use As per the hypothesis stipulated carlier in the study, apart from marital status, the remaining demographic variables were found to be positively related to contraceptive use. The logistic regression results on the above explanatory demographic variables, depicted respondents with 4 children and above as having higher chances of using any method of contraceptive and modern contraceptive. Marital status was found to be negatively related to contraceptive use, while the odds of using a modern contraceptive was high at age group 40-49. The above Logistic regression results on age could have been affected by the small number of cases in the age, 40-49.

The, social-cultural variables in the study namely spousal communication on family planning, ethnicity and mass media turned out to be highly associated with contraceptive use. The hypothesis that spousal communication on family planning, mass media and ethnicity do influence contraceptive use is confirmed. The Kisiis were positively related to the use of any contraceptive method and use of modern contraceptives. The Luos on the other hand, showed a negative association to all methods of contraceptive use and modern contraceptive methods loo Exposure to radio programmes on family planning (mass media) was positively related to to any method of contraceptives at odds ratio 1 3966.

Education is brought out as highly significant to contraceptive use at 0.0000 significance level. Employment is however insignificant Both Socio-economic variables are positively related to contraceptive use although employment is described as often showing a positively weak relationship. The logistic regression shows secondary education and above as positively influencing both use of any family planning method and modern use of family planning. A decrease in the level of education implies a decrease in the odd ratio in both cases (Table 4.3 and 4.4). Employment was excluded in both the equations

#### 6.2 Summary of reasons for non-use of contraceptives Nyanza province, 1993 KDHS

The main reasons for not using family planning in the study region as shown by the 1993, KDHS, are the desire to have more children, health concern and side effects, difficult to get pregnant, lack of knowledge and religion.

#### 6.3 CONCLUSION

This study uses data from 1350 cases collected from Siaya, South Nyanza, and Kisii during the 1993, KDHS national exercise

Logistic regression is identified as the best fitting model that describes the relationship between a dichotomous dependent variable (contraceptive use) against aggregate categorical and continuous independent variables. Other appropriate techniques employed in this besearch include frequencies and cross tabulation The significant variables included in the equations, use of all methods of contraceptives and use of modern methods only in their orders of 'strength' starting with the most influential in Table 4.3 are number of children living, education, ethnicity, marital status, and mass media In Table 4.4 for modern contraceptive use there is a change in positions with Ethnicity ranking second, followed by education Age replaces the mass media variable which is dropped In addition are the reasons mentioned for non use of contraceptives by respondents during the 1993, Kenya Demographic and Health Survey

#### 6.4 RECOMMENDATIONS

In the light of the study's findings and the 1993, KDHS reasons for non-use of contraceptives, the following measures are necessary so as to increase the contraceptive prevalence rate in Nyanza Province

Considerable efforts should be made to improve the women's educational levels. There is need to expand their educational attainment and literacy levels, taise school enrolment rates for girls and narrow social and gender biased differentials in access to schooling. Access to education is likely to shape women's attitudes, towards reproductive health opinions and values, thereby creating favourable atmosphere, hence acceptance of family planning methods.

Population studies, with emphasis on fertility regulation should be introduced in formal educational curriculum in Kenya Informal institutions too, should have access to the above. This helps impart correct and detailed information regarding the said subject, to potential and actual users, thus creation of favourable response towards contraceptive use. In addition to the above, fertility control, programmes need to lay emphasis on campaigns, workshops and

116

seminars in rural areas to discuss aspects of culture that negatively influence fertility control. Implications of uncontrolled fertility to the welfare of a community and individuals, need also be emphasised. This would go a long way in changing collective norms, beliefs and values that influence family planning and contraceptive use within the different ethnic boundaries.

While implementing the above, special efforts should also be made to stress men's shared responsibility in birth control. In the past fertility regulation services have targeted women, underscoring the persistence ideology of male superiority and authority over contraceptive decision making power. Policies and programme that include males increase the likelihood that they will promote contraceptive adoption amongst their families

Successful promotion of fertility regulation emphasizes that family planning programmes take full advantage of mass media particularly, radio and 'live' performed plays, songs and poems. This is because well planned mass media have been recognized in the past and present study to influence attitudes and change behaviours on fertility control

The Socio - economic status of the rural folks particularly women calls for improvement, if high contraceptive prevalence rates are to be realized Access to and rewards of employment like financial independence, mobility and visibility, exposes them to new ideas and helps them become more confident and more skillful at interacting in public sphere These are some factors leading to a rise in the cost of child bearing to families, hence desires for small family sizes.

117

Finally the study recommends to, that family planning services, be brought close to potential and actual users. In rural areas, where government, missionary or private health institutions lack, non- clinical delivery systems such as community based contraceptive distribution should be emphasized

#### REFERENCES

- Bailey, J. (1982) 'Effects on supply source on oral contraceptives use in Mexico'. Studies in Family Planning 13/11
- Bailey, J. (1991) 'Physicians attitude, recommendations and practise of Male and Female sterilization, in Sao Paulo' Contraception, 44:2
- Becker, S and Ashraf L. (1997) Husband Wife communication about Family Planning and contraceptive use in Kenya' International Family Planning Perspectives Vol 23, No 1.
- Becker, Thomas E, Everest, M and Pradeep, S (1992) 'Designing health communication campaigns what works' Newbury Park, C A Sage Publications
- Beckman (1983) 'Communication power and influence of social networks on couples decisions on fertility' *Determinants of fertility in developing countries* New York, Academic Press
- Bogue, D.J (1969) 'Principles of Demography' New York John Wiley and Sons Inc.
- Bongaarts, J. (1978) 'A frame work for analyzing the proximate determination of fertility' Population and Development Review, Vol. 4 No. 1
- Bulatao, R.S and L. (1983) 'Determinants of Fertility in Developing countries' Vol 3, New York Academic Press.
- Caldwell, J. C (1968) 'The control of family planning in Africa' Demography 5/2
- Caldwell, J. C (1978) 'The wealth flows theory of fertility decline' In C. Hohn and R. Mac Kensen (eds) Determinants of fertility trends Theories Re-examined, Ordina, Liege
- Caldwell, J. C (1983) 'Direct Economic costs and benefits of children' Determinants of Fertility in developing countries, Vol 1 New York Academic Press
- Caldwell, J. C (1987a) 'The Role of Traditional Fertility in Sri Lanka' Studies in Family Planning Vol 18 No 1
- Caldwell, J.C (1987b) 'The cultural context of high fertility in sub-Saharan Africa' Population and Development Review 13(3)
- Carla, M. O (1994) Reproductive choice in Islam, Gender and State in Itan and, Tunsia' Studies in Family Planning.
- Castro M.T. et al., (1995) 'The impact of women's education on fertility in Latin America. Search for explanation' International Family Perspectives 21.

- Central Bureau of Statistics, State Ministry of Population, National Family Planning Co-ordination Board, DHS Macro International (1996). 'Indonesia Demographic and Health Survey' Studies in F.P Vol 27 No 2. Population Council New York
- Central statistic office, Ministry of Health, DHS Macro International Zambian Demographic and Health Survey', (1996)
- Central Statistics office, Ministry of finance Economic planning and Development (1988) 'Zimbabwe Demographic and Health Survey', 1988 '
- Central Statistical Office, Ministry of Finance Economic Planning and Development, (DHS) Macro International Inc. (1998). Zimbabwe Demographic and Health Survey'
- Cochrane, S. H (1979) 'Fertility and Education, what do we really Know? IBRD, occasional papers No 26, John Hopkins University Press Baltimore
- Demographic and Health Surveys (1996) ' Family Planning and Men. DHS surveys of men in developing countries' Demographic and Health Survey Newsletter Vol 8 No 1
- Devnus, R (1992) 'The importance of education for differences in female labour force participation and fertility behaviour' The Netherlands Graduate School of Research and Demography
- Economic and Social commission and the Pacific-ESCAP(1974) Husband wife communication and Practice of Family Plannings' Asian population studies. Series No. 16 United Nations, New York.
- Eiseman, T.O (1987) Benefitting from Hasic Education, Review Research on outcomes of Primary Schooling in Developing Countries' Special studies in comparative Education, No 20, State University of New York
- Ezch, C. A (1993) 'Patterns of reproductive control in sub-Saharan Africa A couples approach' PhD Dissertation, University of Pennsylvania, U S A
- Fareit, G. K (1989) 'The impact of Mass Media, advertising a voluntary sterilization program in Brazil
- Freedman, R. 1967 'Trends in Family preference and Practice of Family Planning in Taiwan Studies in Family Planning 3/12
- Freedman. R. et al (1974) ' Trends in fertility, family size, preferences and practices of family planning' Studies in family Planning.
- (GOK, 1993) Ministry of Planning and National Development, Central Bureau of statistics and office of the President (1996). 'Fertility and Nuphality' Kenya Population census 1989 Analytical report Vol 1V
- (GOK, 1993) Ministry of Planning and National development 'Homa-Bay District Development Plan 1993-1996'

- (GOK, 1993) Ministry of Planning and National Development (1993) 'Siaya District Development Plan 1993-1996'
- (GOK, 1993) Ministry of Planning and National Development (1993) 'Migori District Development Plan 1993-1996'
- (GOK 1993) Ministry of Planning and National Development (1993) 'Kisii District Development Plan 1993-1996' Government Printer, Nairobi
- Gage, J. A (1995) 'Women's Socio Economic position and contraceptive behaviour in Togo' Studies in Family Planning Vol. 26 No. 5.
- Gasie, S. K (1984) The proximate determinants of fertility in Ghana, Scientific Report No 53, March 1984
- Gichuhi, M. W (1974) ' Some determinants of contraceptive use in Nairobi' P. G Dip in Population Studies and Research Institute, University of Nairobi
- Goldscheider, C & Mosher, W.D (1984) 'Contraceptive Patterns of Religious and Racial groups in United States (1955-76)' Convergence and Distribution Studies in Family Planning Vol 15 No 3
- Goldscheider, C & Mosher, W. D. (1988) Religious affiliation and contraceptive usage changing American patterns, 1955-82' Studies in Family Planning Vol. 19 No 1.
- Grady, N. et. Al., (1981) Differentials in Contraceptives use, failure among married women aged 15-44 yrs United States 1970-76' Washington DC: National Centre for Health Services.
- Hatcher, R.A. Rinehart, W. Blackburn, R. and Geller, J.S (1997) The essentials of contraceptive Technology' Baltimore, John Hopkins School of public Health, Population information program
- Hector, W and Bourne, G (1974) 'Modern Gynacology with obstetrics for nurses' Fifth cdition, the white friars press London and Tonbridge, Great Britain
- Herzon, F.D (1976) 'Introduction to Social Statistics' Harper and Raw Publishers Inc.
- Hosmer, D. W. and Lemershow S. (1989) Applied logistic regression, John Wiley and Sons New York
- Ikamari, L (1985) 'Determinants of contraceptive use in Kenya' MA Thesis, PSRI, University of Nairobi
- Isiugo Abaniti Uchea, C (1991) Knowledge and attitudes to voluntary surgical contraception in Nigeria. Reports on Focus Group Studies in 5 Nigerian cities'. Report on contraception Seminar, Nigeria.
- Karsada, et al., (1989) 'Status Enhancement and Fertility Reproductive to Social Mobility and Educational opportunity' New York Academic Press

- Keraka, M. N. (1991) Determinants of contraceptive use in Kisii District' Postgraduate Diploma, University of Nairobi.
- Kimura, E (1991) 'Decision making and acceptability of condoms to Ugandan males' papers presented at the seminar on condom acceptability in Africa, WHO Kampala.
- Kincaid, D L, Jora, J. R, Coelman, P.1. and Segura, F (1988) Getting the message, the communication for young people's project' D C Agency for International Development
- Kpedekpo, G. M. K (1982) 'Essentials of Demography, Analysis for Africa' Heinmann Educational Books Ltd London
- Lightbourn, R. E (1980) 'Urban rural differentials on contraceptive use, Comparative studies' WFS No. 10,
- Lutalo, T. et. al., (2000) 'Trends and Determinants of contraceptive use in Rakai District Uganda 1995 - 1998' Studies in Family Planning 2000: 31(3)
- Mamluok, M (1982) 'Knowledge and use of contraceptive in twenty developing Countries' Population Reference Bureau, Washington.
- Mazza, V.D (1984) 'Secrets for finding happiness in marriage' St. Paul's Publications -Africa, Boston Ma, USA

McCullagh, P and Nelder, J.A. (1983) 'Generalized Linear Models, Chapman hall, London.'

- Miles-Deon, R and Brewaster, L.K (1998) 'The impact type of employment on women's use of prenatal care services and Family Planning in urban Cebu, the Phillipines' Studies in family planning Fol. 29 No. 1.
- Miller, R (1991) "The Situation Analysis' Studies in Family Planning Vol 22, No 3.
- Millman, S (1985) Breastfeeding and contraceptive use why the inverse association' Studies in family planning 1 ol. 16 No. 2
- Millinan, S 1985 Breastfeeding and Contraceptive use why the inverse association' Studies in family planning Vol. 16 No. 2
- Ministry of Health and Social Services, Central Statistical office Windhoek, DHS Program of Macro International Inc (1992) \* Nambia 1992 Results from Demographic and health Survey, Studies in Family Planning Vol. 24 No 6.
- National Council for Population and Development, Central Bureau of statistics, Ministry of Planning and National Development (Kenya) and Macro International Inc. (1994) "Kenya Demographic and Health Survey (1993) NCPD, CBS and MI Caberton, Maryland
- National Council for Population and Development. Ministry of Home Affairs and National Heritage (1989) "Kenya Demographic Health Survey (1989)" NCPD, CBS and M.L. Calverton Maryland.
- Newland, K (1977) 'Women and population growth choice beyond child bearing' fl'orld watch No. 16.
- Ochula, A (1988) 'Supply and demand for children: Determinants and Consequences' Population and Research Institute, University of Nairobi
- Ogweno, R (1992) 'The failure rates of various contraceptives as evidenced in the Kenya demographic and health Survey 1989' M.A. Thesis, P.S.R.I. University of Nairobi.
- Ojaka, D (1984) "The determinants of contraceptives continuation in Kenya, M. Sc. Thesis, PSRI University of Nairobi.
- Onvongo, F. O. (1991) 'An Analysis of contraceptive contribution in Kenya' M. A. Thesis. PSRI University of Nairobi.
- Osiemo, A. J. O. (1986) 'Estimation of Fertility levels and differentials in Kenya. An application of relational competz and cole Trussle Model. M. Sc. Thesis. PSRI 1 niversity of Nairobi
- Oucho, J. O and Ayiemba, O. E. (1989) Determinants of Contraceptive use in Kenya (Preliminary Report for the WHO, MANILA Workshop on Collaborative Study on Dynamics of contraceptives use n developing Countries from 26<sup>th</sup> November - 9<sup>th</sup> December 1989, Manilla, Phillipines
- Phillips, J. F (1978) Continued use of conraceptive among Phillipines Family Planning Acceptors: multivariate Analysis Studies in Foundy Planning 9 No.
- Piotious, P. F et al., (1990) 'Mass Media Family Planning promotion in three Nigerian cities' Studies in Family Planning Vol. 21 No. 5
- Population Council and Institute for Resource Development, PC and 1RD (1991) Uganda 1988 89 Results from the Demographic and Health Survey Studies in Family Planning Vol. 22 No.3.
- Population Council and Institute for Resource Development, PC and IRD (1992) "Pakistan 1990 / 91: Results from the Demographic and Health Survey" Studies in Family Planning Vol. 23 No. 4
- Population Council and Institute for Resource Development, PC and IRD (1992) "Nigeria 1990: Results from the Demographic and Health Survey" Studies in Family Planning 1 of 23 No. 3
- Population Council and Institute for Resource Development, PC and IRD (1992). "Pakistan 1990/91. Results from the Demographic and Health Survey" Studies in Family Planning Vol. 23 No 4 Population Council. New York

Population Council and Institute for Resource Development, PC and IRD (1992). "Nigeria 1990: Results from Demographic and Health Survey" Studies in Family Planning Vol. 23 No 3. Population Council, New York.

- Population Council and Institute for Resource Development, PC and IRD (1998) 'Brazil 1986: Results from the Demographic and Health Survey' Studies in Family Planning 1 of 19 No.1 1998
- Population Council and Macro International Inc., PC and MI (1992) 'Jordan 1990: Results from the Demographic and Health Survey' Studies in Family Planning Vol. 23 No. 6
- Population Council and Institute or Resource Development, PC and IRD (1991) "Uganda 1988 189: Results from Demographic and Health Survey" Studies in Family Planning, 1 ol. 22 No. 3
- Population Council and Macro International Inc., PC and MI (1996) "Indonesia 1994 Results from the Demographic and Health Survey" Studies in Family Planning Vol 27 No. 2
- Population Council and Macro International Inc., PC and MI (1998) 'BEMFAM. The Association for Family Welfare Brazil 1996: Results from the Demographic and Health Survey Studies in Family Planning Vol. 29 No. 1
- Population Council and Pan Arab Project for Child Development (1994) 'Algeria 1992: Results from the Pan Arab Project for Child Development – PAPCHILD Survey' Studies in Family Planning Vol 25 No. 3
- Population Reports (1990) Condoms now more than ever before' Population information Programmes Vol. 18 No. 3, Baltimore, Centre for communication programme, John Hopkins University.
- Sanghvi, H.C.G (1984) 'Evaluation of Oral Contraceptive, acceptance and usage at the Family welfare Centre: Kenyatta National Hospital ' Journal of obstetric and Gynaecology in East and Central Africa 3, 83 1984
- Schuler S. R. & Hastemic, S.M. (1994) 'Credit programmes, women's empowerment and contraceptive use in rural Bangladesh' Studies in Family Planning Vol. 25 No. 2.
- Shapro, D and Tombashe, P (1994) "The impact of women's education and employment on contraceptive use and abortion in Kinshasa. Zaire' Studies in Family Planning Vol 25 No. 2.
- Soeradji, B (1982) 'Contraceptive use in Java-Bali: A multivariate Analysis of the determination of Contraceptive use' World Fertility Survey Scientific Report No 24.
- Thomas, V (1994) Radio promotion of family planning in Gambia' International family planning perspectives 20, (3)

- Thompson, E (1990) 'Fertility Desires and Fertility: Hers, His and Theirs, Demography 27.
- UNICEF (1992) 'Children and Women in Kenya; A situational Analysis' Ministry of Planning and Natural Development
- United Nations (1979) 'Factors affecting the use and Non-Use of contraceptives'. Findings from a computative Analysis of selected KAP Survey
- Vernon, G. R. et al., (1989) \* Operations Research on different Approaches for Vasectomy Service Provision in Columbia' Final Technical Report (PROFAMILIA) and the population Council, Bangata Columbia
- Vernon, G.R (1991) Making vasectomy Services more acceptable to men' International Family Planning perspectives Vol 1<sup>+</sup> No 2
- Wa Karanja, W (1983) 'Conjugal decision making some data from Lagos' In male and females in West Africa.
- Warwick, D (1988) Culture and Management of family Planning Programs Studies in Family Planning Vol. 19 No. 1.
- Wess, E and Udo, A.A (1981) The Calaba Rural Maternal and child health family Planning project. Studies in Family Planning 1 of 2 No 2
- **Vonder P. S et al., (1996)** 'Evaluating the programme effect of radio drama about Aids in Zambia' Studies in Family Planning Vol. 27 No. 4

## APPENDIX I:

## USE OF ANY CONTRACEPTIVE

ARIABLES IN THE EQUATION								VARIABLES NOT IN THE EQUATION				
AUABLE	1	B.E.	WALD		R	EXP(B)	VARIABL	SCORE	) of	sKr	۲.	
							E.					
a ai Aildean			17 6516	1 0000	1 2000		Media				1	
and a												
in chuld	1 0192	1 2573	15 68448	0 0001	0 1054	0 3609	land	23.2534	l .	0000	D 1314	
							Redio					
children	1 0054	0 1661	36 6327	0000	0 1677	2 7329	Program					
	1.7911	1.1.1.16	145 8406	0.0000			Engaged	16 0096	h	1	0.0902	
	1 411	1 1330	103 141 441	- YILOU			rommunic	10 0010				
					1		sting on					
							17 <b>P</b>					
							Discuss FP	1 0086	1	P 3152	D 0000	
							Hom offer	11.1269	4	0.0770	h 6302	
							do nerines	12 1877	1	D 0004	0 0918	
							ducation	73 9265	2	0.0000	0 2183	
							Primary	11.3873	1	0.0007	0873	
			1				Secondary	71 4533	1	D 0000	p 2373	
· .							L	0.0717		0.0004	0.0000	
							Reigion	0.2545		11 233115		
							Theen	D 2541	i i	1 6142	0000	
						-	Libuicity	37 9995	2	0000	0 1662	
							.00	33.0023	1	0000	01597	
							Kinus	36 6743	Į.	0000	J 1678	
					1		Age	0 8530	2	D 6528	00000	
							25-29	0.6112	l.	124343	D 0000	
				1			Marital	22 7748	6	1.0000	1 1235	
							Status		Γ			
							Marned	0.7411	1	1 3893	0.000	
							Ever	13 0148	þ	h 0002	U 0946	
			1	1			Mamod					
			1				E m płay me		[			
		h					Working	1 1982	1	1 2076	0.000	
EP NO	2											
lication	-	Ī	65 5629	0.0000	0.2236		Masa					
							Media	1.0222	1.	0.0050	0.0643	
<b>CINE</b>	D 3585	n 2050	3 0566		10293	1 4311	Plotto	2.11.787	ľ	10078	1.0042	
Sec. 10	1 7997	1 2 5 2 4	50 7758	1.0000	11 1990	60419	Programmin		[			
		1	20.7720	1 0000	1		: on FP					
4 of			109 2606	n anna 👘	0 2923		Special	9 5874	þ	) 0224 —	D 0540	
Midzen	1		1				Communi				j	
a state of the sta			1				cation of					
Ich-LL	1.0707	1 2627	16 7618	0.0000	0.1005	1 1397	Discuss FF	1 2821	1	h 2575	0 0000	
1 and	1 0/7/	1 2037	10 1010		1077		bace/Wice		ľ			
a letter an	1 3676	0 1850	54 6224	0.0000	0 2067	3 9360	More offen	1 8622	L 1	0 1724	0 0000	
matani	-2 4945	0.2359	111 8166	00000			No partner	6.5327		0.0106	0.0607	
							Heligian	0 3887	2	0 9617	0.0000	
					1		()there	0 1421		0 5550	0.0000	
							Ethnicity	30 0107	2	0.0000	0 1453	
					1		Luo	21 3398	1	0 0000	01316	
		1		1	1	1	Kisiis	29 8412	1	0.0000	0   504	
				1			Age	0 6858	2	0 7098	0 0000	
and the second second			L	1			F 32-28	0 2439	<u> </u>	U GZ I 4	F o ocon	

					J		40-49	0 6601	[ I .	0.4165	0.0000
			1				Marital	16.5620	1 1	0.0003	01010
							Status				
							Married	0.3521	1	0 5529	0.0000
							Raunt	0.0.2245	I	0.0034	0.0266
			1 1				E via	0 9.4445		0.0024	0.0700
			1 1		1		INNITION				
					1		Employme				
					1		10		l	0.1541	0.0170
							Warting	2.3327		0.1351	UNIDA
TEP NO	3			0.0000	0.2001	ī	Mars			_	<b>_</b>
ducation			57.9756		0.2093		Mada				
	-				0.0114	1.1204	Manad	4.3160		0.0100	6.604
PERMIT	0.3078	0 2094	2 600	01416	0.0114	1 300.04	Dedle	4 2 TOU		O Gelero	11 10424
1000						6 1936	Redid		)		
Secondary	1.7018	0 2582	43 4328	0 0000	01834	1 31 45	190				
+							C OB PP	1.01.000		# 1-0-00	0.0148
Ethnicity			29 2269	0 0000	0 1431		Zbanzai	0.7030	۰ I	0.0334	0.0144
			1				Communi				
			1				calica on				
							EP				
1000	-0 1358	0 3096	0 1922	0.6611	0 0000	0 8730			I .	0.0100	0.0000
Kisis	0 7340	0 3073	5 7054	0 0169	0.0549	2 0833	Discuss PP	1.5179		0 2179	0.0000
							OBCe/1W1Ce				
1 Iving			106,3854	0000	0 2883		More offen	2.4767	1	01155	0.0197
No child	-1.1909	0 2673	19 8482	0 0000	-0   204	0 3039	No jurtner	3 4836	1	0 0620	0 0 3 4 7
il children	1.3038	0 1888	47 7031	0.0000	0 1 926	3 6833	Religion	1 0853	2	D 5812	0.0000
Canstant	-2.6501	0 3715	50 8907	0.0000			Protestants	0 7250	1	0 3945	0.0000
							Others	0.6119	1 1	0.4341	0.0000
							Age	0 7227	2	0 6967	00000
		ł					25-39	0.0903	I	0 7638	0.0000
							40-49	0 \$706		0.4500	0.0000
							Marital	14,3260	2	0.0008	0 0916
							Status	-			
							Martied	0.2597	1 1	0.6103	0.0000
							Ever	7 9075		0.0049	0.0693
							married		· ·		
							Finales me				
							nt				
							Working	0 01 50	l i	0 9026	0 ( 000
FIP NO.	4										
ducation			52.9110	0 0000	0.1993		Maan				
D			1 1				Media				
Presenty .	0 2212	0 2 1 30	1,0784	0.2990	0 0000	1 2475	loard	4 0544	L	0.0441	0.0408
10 m							Radio				
incondury.	1 5900	0 2622	36 7705	0 0000	0.1680	4 9037	Programm				
+							a on FP				
binicity .			26 7919	0.0000	01360		Spousal	6 5590	3	0 0874	0 (1213
							commonial.				
							ation on				
							FP				
Loos	-0 1754	0.3097	0 3207	0 5712	0.0000	0 8391					
Kuna	0 6685	0.3074	4.7299	0.0296	0 0471	1 9513	Discuss 11	1.8469		01741	0 0000
							oncel with				
Marital			13 9396	0.0009	0 0898		More of co	2 3839		0 1226	0 01 77
Matus											
. Innied	-0 8165	0 3210	6 1689	0 0 1 0	-0.0602	0 4420	No partner	3 41 86		0.0645	0 0339
Ever	-1.6067	0.4304	13 9366	0 0002	-4) 0984	0 2006	Religion	1.3612	2	0 5061	0.0000
Innei											
1 Strang			83 2370	0 0000	0 2536		Tol antants	0.9631	1	0.3264	0.0000
D child	-1 7767	0.1479	26 0822	0 0000	-0 1 3 98	0 1692	Others	0.7111	1	0 3 9 9 1	0 0000
, allren	4380	0 2015	50 9504	0.0000	0.1994	4 2124	Age	2.9697	2	0 2265	0 0000
Indiant	-1.7722	0.1618	14 4758	0 0001			25-39	0.0000	1	0 9967	0.0000
							40-49	1 2444	1	(1 2646	0 0000
							The second second				
							=1				
6							Westing	0 2172	1	0.6412	0.0000
and the second s											

TEP NO. S												
Mass Medin							Spensel communic ation on					
l louid jadio	0.3340	0 1662	4 0375	0 04 15	0 0407	1 3966	PP .	6 7747	3	0 0794	0 0251	
cn FF							Discuss FP	1.9327	I	0 1645	0 0000	
(duration)			37.0692	0.0000	0.1758		May often	2 8517		0.0913	0 263	
Promoto	0 1743	0.2149	0.6577	0 1 71	0.000	0 1904	No partner	3 4076	1	0.0649	0.0338	
Secolary	1.4455	0 2714	28 1772	0 0000	0 1463	4 2441	Religion	1 4137	2	0 4932	0 0000	
Ethnicity			24 2373	0 0000	0 1282		Protestants	0 9843	1	0.3211	0 0000	
Laten	-0.1626	0 3108	0 2737	0.6009	0 0000	0 8499	Others	0 7556	1	0.3847	0 0000	
Kimi	0 6448	0 3085	4 3683	0.0366	0.04391	1.9056	Age	3 0 3 2 1	2	0 2196	0 0000	
Marital	0.0110		13 7944	0 0010	0.0692		25-39	0 0000	1	0.9945	0.000	
Status	0.0101	0.3316	6 4710	0.0110	0.0603	0.4412	40-49	1 2562	1	0.2624	0.0000	
Martico	15/002	0.1210	04719	0.0/01	0,00,00	0 2020		1.9506			0	
Marned	+1.2321	0.4307	13.7932	0 0002	-0.0979	0 2020	ni					
Living			81 4378	0.0000	0 2508		Working	0 3616	1	0 5476	0.0000	
No child	-1 7689	0 3482	25 8078	0.0000	-0 1390	0.1705						
i childien	1.4196	0.2018	49.4831	0.0008	0 1964	4 1355						
Constant	-1 8710	0.4708	15 8294	0.0001								

## APPENDICES MODERN CONTRACEPTIVE USE

A DEA BY	DIAM'RE IN THE EQUATION							VALIATES NOT IN THE EQUATION						
STEP No.		_				. dia dia const		doob h	T 65.5-		6			
Na of children	B	SE	WALD 736449	SIG_ 0 0000	R. 0.2539	EXP(H)	Mass Media	SCORE	1.00	SIG	К			
Iving No child	-3.1716-	0 7227	19 2576	00000	-0 1264	0.0119	Hear Radao Program	20 3923	1	0.0000	0 1305			
+ Constant	.2 0188	0.1490	183 4873	0.0000			on F.P. Soonval	12 0077	3	0.0074	0 0746			
COUNTRY	-7 0100	0 1470	101.4011	0 0000			summunic silon on FP							
							Discuss FI	0 2128		0.6446	0 0000			
1 1							More offen	1 4651	1	0 2261	0.0000			
							No permer	9 8752	1	0.0017	0.0854			
							Education	54 61 15	2	0000	0.2164			
							Primery	7.0070		0 0081	0.0681			
							Secondary +	53 1327	I	0.000	0 2176			
1							Religion	0.4046	2	0 8169	0.0000			
							l'relesting a	0 4002	1 I -	0.5290	0.0000			
							Others	0 047G		0 8273	0.0000			
							Ethnicity	007281	2	0.0000	0.24(8)			
							1.00	63.5682	1	0 0000	0 2387			
							Kinin	59 1792	[ 1 ]	0.0000	0.2305			
							Age	1.7206	2	0.4230	0.0000			
							25-29	0 8691	1 1	0.3512	0.0000			
							40-49	0 0265	1 1	0 8707	0 0000			
							Marital Status	12 4682	2	0.0020	0.0885			
		1	( (				Martied	3 8997	1 1	0.0483	0.0419			
			1 1		1		Ever	10 2540	1 1	0.0014	0.0874			
							Married							
							Eastryme							
							Working	0.7909	1	0 3738	0 0000			
<b>STEP NO</b>	2										T			
Ethnicity			61.7329	0 0000	0 2112		Maan Media							
Luos	-0.9847	0.3125	9.9275	0.0016	-0 0857	0 3736	Heard Radio	10 8767		0.0010	0.0906			
Kishte	0.4714	0 3023	2 4310	0 1 1 90	0 0200	1 6022	Programm e on FP							
No of children			69 7604	0 ((())0	0 2467	,	Spousal Communi	4 9777	3	0 1734	0 0000			
Lising							cation on FP							
No child	-3.4066	0.7246	22,1041	0.0000	-0 1364	0.0332	Discuss FP (mce/1wror	0 3592	1	0 5489	0 0000			
4 children	1 1155	0 1864	35 8085	0.0000	0 1769	3.0511	More often	2.0105	E.	0 1562	0 0031			
Constant	-1 7393	0 2998	33 6635	0.0000			No partner	3.9122	1	0 0479	0.0421			
			}				Education	41 4737	2	0 0000	0 1862			
							Promety	7.4604	1	0 0063	0.0711			
							Secondary	40 6593	1	0 0000	0 1892			
							Religion	0 7953	2	0 6719	0 0000			
							Protestant	0 6045	1	0 4 3 6 9	0 0000			
							Others	03760	1	05397	0 0000			
							Apr	2 4757	1	0.2900	0.0000			

STEP NO 3												
STEP NO 3  ·								25-39	1.0990	1	0.2945	0.0000
No. off constrained billion  0.0773 0.0000  0.0731 0.0731 0.0770  0.0731 0.0770  0.0731 0.0731 0.0770    STEP NO 3  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  0.0771  0.0338 0.0770  0.0771  0.0338  0.0770  -  0.0771  0.0338  0.0771  0.0338  0.0770  -	0.00							40-49	0.0089	1	0.9250	0.0000
STEP NO 3  -								Marital	9.7715	2	0.0076	0.0731
STEP NO 3  Energy  Rescuence  Store working								Married	3 2337	1	0.0721	0.0338
STEP NO 3  Image: Step NO 3  State in the second sec								Ever	8.4042	i	0.0037	0.0770
STEP N0.3  Sampleyme Working  S.5167  1  0.0008  0.0375    STEP N0.3  38.2226  0.0000  0.1780  Messission  0.0008  0.0375    Primary  0.2148  0.2250  0.9113  0.3398  0.0000  1.2396  Messission  3.4259  1  0.0642  0.0369    Recordingy  1.5418  0.2250  0.9113  0.3398  0.0000  0.2131  Sponsal  2.5078  3  0.4779  0.0000    Banditis  0.6155  0.3166  3.7899  0.0518  0.4642  0.4027  1  0.5257  0.0000    No.oftid  0.4116  0.41182  0.0000  0.2714  More ofter  1.1875  1  0.2248  0.0000    No.oftid  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  0.2714  More ofter  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    A children  1.4028  0.2087  43.3275  0.0000  0.2789  4.3179  Nestiss  0.0000  0.2852						0		married	0.1012		0.0027	
STEP NO  . </td <td>1.1.1.1</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Employme</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	1.1.1.1							Employme				
STEP NO 3  Step NO 3 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>nt</td><td></td><td></td><td>1.1</td><td></td></t<>								nt			1.1	
STEP NO 3  -			-		1			Working	3.5167	1	0.0608	0.0375
Education Primary ()  0.2148  0.2250  0.9113  0.3398  0.0000  1.2396 ()  Mass Headio Programm ()  Mass ()  Mass ()  0.2148  0.0662  0.0309    Scondary (*)  1.5418  0.2841  29.4481  0.0000  0.1594  4.6730  Programm ()  0.0602  0.0369    Ass (*)  53.0442  0.0000  0.2131  0.5570  0.4642  0.0000  0.0000    No. of (+bidren Vocalid  -3.6155  0.3166  3.7809  0.0000  0.2714  0.5527  0.0000    No. of (+bidren Vocalid  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0139  A377  0.2265  1  0.2714    No calid  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0129  No partner Religion  1.6093  1  0.2466  0.0000    Carstart  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0129  Narrial  7.189  0.2016  1  0.5759  0.0000	STEP NO	3		-								· · · ·
Primary Embraicy  0.2148  0.2250  0.9113  0.3398  0.0000  1.2396  Hears Radio  3.4259  1  0.0642  0.9360    Secondary Embraicity  1.5418  0.2841  29.4481  0.0000  0.1594  4.6730  Programm e or FP  2.5078  3  0.4739  0.0000    Loss  .0.7673  0.3261  5.0346  0.0189  0.00570  0.4642  Discuss FP  0.4027  1  0.5257  0.0000    No. of children  .83.559  0.0000  0.2714  More often  1.1875  1  0.2046  0.0000    No. thi  .44137  0.7269  22.052  0.0000  0.2874  0.3126  0.0329  Region  0.4245  2  0.2046  0.0000    Censtant  -2.572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.2889  43.317  0.0000  0.2889  43.317  0.0000  0.2461  1  0.6198  0.00000    Age  3.8412  2  0.1380  0.20378  0.0000	Education			38.2226	0.0000	0.1780		Mass				
Secondary **  1.5418  0.2841  29.4481  0.0000  0.1594  4.673  Programm s on Programm  2.5078  3  0.4739  0.0000    Lose Kisis  0.6155  0.3261  5.5094  0.0189  -0.0570  0.4642  Discuss FP onceTwice  0.4027  1  0.5257  0.0000    No. of cHidren Votabil  3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0139  No partner onceTwice  1.6093  1  0.2758  0.0000    Votabil  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0139  No partner onceTwice  1.6093  1  0.2368  0.0000    Constant  -2.577  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0129  No partner on and 0.4245  2  0.0168  0.0000    Constant  -2.577  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.1702  Mar  Mar  Mar  0.4245  2  0.0163  0.0000    Status  Marine  0.01310  0.22779  0.3681	Primary	0.2148	0.2250	0.9113	0.3398	0.0000	1.2396	Heard	3.4259	1	0.0642	0.0360
*  Enhance  53.042  0.0000  0.2131  Constrained Common Production  2.5078  3  0.4739  0.0000    Loss  0.7673  0.3261  5.5094  0.0189  -0.0570  0.4642  Discuss FP  0.4027  1  0.5257  0.0000    No. of No. of Lying  83.5599  0.0000  0.2174  More often  1.1875  1  0.2258  0.0000    No. of Lying  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0329  No partner  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.2089  43.179  Protestants  0.4245  1  0.6188  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3881  0.5279  0.0000  0.2089  43.179  Protestants  0.4245  1  0.0188  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3881  0.4900  0.4245  1  0.4151  0.0000    Starts  -2.5572  0.3	Secondary	1.5418	0.2841	29.4481	0.0000	0.1594	4.6730	Programm				1.1
Effinicity  Soluti2  0.0000  0.2131  Spossal  2.5078  3  0.4759  0.0000    Loss  -0.7673  0.2261  5.5094  0.0189  -0.0570  0.4642  Discuss FP  0.4027  1  0.5257  0.0000    No. of children  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0129  More often  1.1875  1  0.2758  0.0000    Lying  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0129  No partner  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    Censtant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.2089  43.179  No partner  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    Censtant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.2089  43.179  Na attai  3.2071  1  0.2022  0.0000  0.0022  0.0032  1  0.0022  0.0032  1  0.0022  0.0339  0.0000  1.4011  0.2028  0.		1.00						e on FP	3 6070		0.4730	0.0000
Loss Kisisi  -0.7673 0.6155  0.3261 0.3166  5.5094 3.7809  0.0189 0.0518  -0.0570 0.4046  0.4622 1.8506  Discuss FP once/twide More after  0.4027  1  0.5257  0.0000    No. of Living Vo child children Living  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0129  No partner Religion  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0129  No partner Religion  0.4245  2  0.4181  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.1702  Age  3.6612  2  0.1451  0.0000    Marital  7.1380  0.0270  1  0.1519  0.0000  0.0000  1.0246  0.0000  0.0000  1.0282  0.0539  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.000	Ethnicity			53.0442	0,0000	0.2131	1	Comm. on	2.5078	,	0,4739	0.0000
Kisis  0.6155  0.3166  3.7899  0.0518  0.0406  1.8506  Discuss FP  0.4027  1  0.5257  0.0000    Ne. of children Vechial  3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  0.2714  More often  1.1875  1  0.2557  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0329  No partner  1.6093  1  0.2446  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.2089  43.179  Protestants  0.2421  1  0.4245  2  0.4061  1  0.6198  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.1702  Married Exployme  2  0.3232  1  0.1519  0.0000    Status  0.2233  0.0023  1  Married Exployme  3.8612  2  0.0131  0.1519  0.0000    Married  0.381  0.2273  0.0000  0.1702  Keidia	Lant	0.7673	0 3263	\$ \$004	0.0189	-0.0570	0.4642	I II				
Na. of Lying  No. of Children Social  No. of Lying  No. of Status  N	Kisiis	0.6155	0.3166	3.7809	0.0518	0.0406	1.8506	Discuss FP	0.4027	1	0.5257	0.0000
No. of children Lying No child (-3,4137)  83,5599  0.0000  0.2714  More often  1.1875  1  0.2758  0.0000    No children Constant  -3,4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0329  No partner  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0329  Kaine  0.4245  0.0888  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -4.162  0.2089  3.512  2  0.1451  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -4.949  1.6401  0.2003  0.0000    Constant  -2.5372  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -4.949  1.6401  0.2003  0.0000    Status		4,0100	0.0100					once/twice			1722	
JAT08  -3.4137  0.7269  22.0552  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0329  No partner Religion Octostant  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0329  No partner Religion Others  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  -0.1362  0.0329  No partner Religion Others  1.6093  1  0.2046  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.000  0.476  0.2825  1  0.5951  0.0000    Married  0.2825  1  0.9576  0.0000  0.0000  Married  2.0532  1  0.1519  0.0000    Status  Married  2.0279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Marsi  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Prospousl (an	No. of children			83.5599	0.0000	0.2714		More often	1.1875	1	0.2758	0.0000
Notimal  54,740  52,200  52,200  60,2000  61,2000  6	Living	3 4137	0.7960	22.0552	0.0000	.0.1362	0.0329	No partner	1.6093	1	0.2046	0.0000
Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.2461  1  0.6198  0.0000    Constant  -2.5572  0.3889  43.2475  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.2825  1  0.2461  1  0.6198  0.0000  0.0000  Age  3.8612  2  0.1451  0.0000  0.0000  Marital  7.1380  2  0.0282  0.0282  0.0339  0.0000  Marital  7.1380  2  0.0000  0.0000  Marital  7.1380  2  0.0282  0.0339  0.0000  Marital  7.1380  2  0.0028  0.0000  0.0000  Marital  Status  0.0000  0.0000  Marital  Status  0.0001  0.0000  Marital  Status  0.0001  0.0000  Marital  Status  0.0000  0.0143  0.0000  0.0001    Primary  01383  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Mariad  Status  3.2872	A children	1.4658	0.7209	40 1382	0.0000	0.2089	4 3179	Religion	0.4245	2	0.8088	0.0000
Chicking  District	Constant	-2 5572	0.3889	43.2475	0.0000	0.4005	4.947.5	Protestants	0.2461	ī	0.6198	0.0000
Age 23-39 (	C. MOUNT		11.5005	- and the	0.000.0			Others	0.2825	1	0.5951	0.0000
Steendary + Ethnicity  0.3275 -0.028  0.0000 -0.0000 -0.0000  0.0000 -0.0000 -0.0000  0.0000 -0.0028  1 0.0028  0.09576 0.0028  0.0000 0.0000    Status Status  2.0532  1  0.1519  0.0070    Status  2.0532  1  0.1519  0.0000    Status  2.0532  1  0.1519  0.0000    Status  0.001  1.8071  1  0.1789  0.0000    Status  0.383  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Heard Radio  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary +  1.4436  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Heard Radio  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Marital Status  0.5640  0.3172  3.1608  0.0754  0.0328  1.7577  Discuss FP  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2801  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.4100  0.0000 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Age</td> <td>3.8612</td> <td>2</td> <td>0.1451</td> <td>0.0000</td>								Age	3.8612	2	0.1451	0.0000
Image: Strep NO. 4  0.2027  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0031  1  0.0282  0.0339  0.0000  0.0070  0.0070  0.0070  0.0070  0.0070  0.0070  0.0070  0.0070  0.0043  0.0000  0.0143  0.0143  0.0000  0.0609  married  Even  6.0031  1  0.0143  0.0609  0.0000  0.0143  0.0609  0.0000  0.0143  0.0609  0.0000  0.0143  0.0000  0.0000  1.1483  Married Berployme nt  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm con FP  sopesal  0.6330  0.0000  0.0482  Programm con FP  sopesal  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000  0.0000  0.2091  Sopesal  Socestrup  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000  0.0000  0.0143  0.0238  1.7577  3  0.6330  0.00000  0.0000  0.2144								25-39	0.0028	1	0.9576	0.0000
Mariel Numerical Status  7,1380 Status  2  0.0282 0.0282  0.0339 0.0070    STEP NO. 4								40-49	1.6401	1	0.2003	0.0000
STEP NO. 4  Status  Status  Status  Constant  Married Ever married  Status  Constant  0.0143  0.0070  0.0609    STEP NO. 4  55.2798  0.0000  0.1702  Mass married  1.8071  1  0.1789  0.0000    Primary  01383  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Media Radio  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm con FP  3  0.6330  0.0000    Laos  -  51.2512  0.0000  0.2091  Spousal  1.7177  3  0.6330  0.0000    Marriat  -  <								Marital	7.1380	2	0.0282	0.0539
Married Education  0.2872 (0.000)  35.2798 (0.000)  0.0000 (0.000)  0.01702 (0.000)  Married Employme nt  1.00143 (0.0143)  0.0000 (0.000)    STEP NO. 4  35.2798  0.0000  0.1702  Mass Media  1.00143  0.0609    Primary  01383  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Media Heard Radio  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm c on FP  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Kiaiis  0.5640  0.3172  3.1608  0.0754  0.6328  1.7577  Discuss FP  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Married  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2811  0.0000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Married  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2811  0.0000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000				6 1				Status		1 .		0.0000
Ever married Brue brue Method Brue brue Brue Brue Brue Brue Brue Brue Brue B			1	R 1				Married	2.0532		0.1519	0.0070
Image: STEP NO. 4  35.2798  0.0000  0.1702  Mass Media Radio  3.8071  1  0.1789  0.0000    STEP NO. 4  0.1383  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Bleard Radio  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary *  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm c on FP  7  3  0.6330  0.0000    Laos  -0.8024  0.3275  6.0026  0.0143  -0.609  0.4482  0.scuss FP  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.3000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Marital Status  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    No. of thildren  1.5208  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1<							1	Ever	6.0031	1	0.0143	0.0009
Image: Secondary 1.4436  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Mass Mass Mass Mass Mass Mass Mass Mass								married				
Image: Note of the secondary in the secondary intex in the secondary interex interval the secondary in								Employme				
STEP NO. 4  Status  35.2798  0.0000  0.1702  Mass Media Heard  Mass Media Heard  0.2870  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Meads Heard  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary + Ethnicity  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm c on FP  3  0.6330  0.0000    1  0.5640  0.3172  3.1608  0.0754  0.0328  1.7577  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Married Natried  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Kiatis  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Kiatus  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.2944  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Kuried  -1.2229  0.5131				1 m 1				Working	1.8071	1	0.1789	0.0000
Education Primary  01383  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Media Heard Radio  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm c on FP  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Laor  -  51.2512  0.0000  0.2091  Spousal  1.7177  3  0.6330  0.0000    Marital Status  -  0.5640  0.3172  3.1608  0.0754  0.0518  More often  0.8365  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  -  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.6599  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Fver  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Religion  0.5157  0.7727  0.0000    No. of  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000	STEP NO.	4						1.0000001				
Primary Secondary + Ethnicity  0.1383  0.2279  0.3681  0.5440  0.0000  1.1483  Heard Radio restrict  3.2872  1  0.0698  0.0345    Secondary + Ethnicity  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm e on FP  7  3  0.6330  0.0000    Laos  -0.8024  0.3275  6.0026  0.0143  -0.609  0.4482  -  <	Education			35.2798	0.0000	0.1702		Mass				
Primary  01383  0.2279  0.3681  0.3440  0.0000  1.1483  Heard Radio  3.2872  1  0.0098  0.0943    Secondary +  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm c on FP  5  1.7177  3  0.6330  0.0000    Luos  -0.8024  0.3275  6.0026  0.0143  -0.609  0.4482  Discuss FP  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Ever  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Religion  0.5157  2  0.7727  0.0000    No of children  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Religion  0.5157  2  0.7727  0.0000    No of children  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584				0.000	a sin	0.0000	1.160	Media			0.0000	0.0245
Secondary + Ethnicity  1.4436  0.2870  25.3026  0.0000  0.1469  4.2357  Programm c on FP Spousal  1.7177  3  0.6330  0.0000    Laos Kiaiis  -0.8024  0.3275  6.0026  0.0143  -0.609  0.4482  -	Primary	01383	0.2279	0.3681	0.5440	0.0000	1.1483	Picard	3.2872		0.0058	0.0343
+ Ethnicity  - S1.2512  51.2512  0.0000  0.2091  e on FP Spousal communic ation on FP  1.7177  3  0.6330  0.0000    Laos Kinis  -0.8024  0.3275  6.0026  0.0143  -0.609  0.4482  Discuss FP once/twice  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  -  6.9031  0.0317  0.0518  Discuss FP once/twice  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marited Fver  -  -  6.9031  0.0317  0.0518  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Marited Fver  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    No. of children  -  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestunts  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    Ving No child  -3.7388  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  0.2042  4.6035  Age 25.39  0.3606  1  0.5482  0.0000 <td>Secondary</td> <td>1.4436</td> <td>0.2870</td> <td>25.3026</td> <td>0.0000</td> <td>0.1469</td> <td>4,2357</td> <td>Programm</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Secondary	1.4436	0.2870	25.3026	0.0000	0.1469	4,2357	Programm				
Ethnicity  51.2512  0.0000  0.2091  Spousal communic ation on FP  1.7177  3  0.6330  0.0000    Laos Kisiis  -0.8024  0.3275  6.0026  0.0143  -0.609  0.4482  Discuss FP  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  -  6.9031  0.0317  0.0518  More often  0.8365  1  0.4402  0.0000    Marited Status  -  -  6.9031  0.0317  0.0518  More often  0.8365  1  0.4000  0.0000    Married Fver  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Ne partner Religion  0.5157  2  0.7727  0.0000    No. of children  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    No child  -3.7388  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.3606  1  0.5482  0.0000    Children  1.5268	+	0.000	1.2.2.2.2					e on FP			make 1	
Luos Kiaiis  -0.8024 0.5640  0.3275 0.3172  6.0026 3.1608  0.0143 0.0754  -0.609 0.0328  0.4482 1.7577  Discuss FP once/twice More often  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  -  -  6.9031  0.0317  0.0518  No partner 0.2500  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Married Field  -  -  6.9031  0.0317  0.0518  No partner 0.2500  0.6365  1  0.4100  0.0000    Married married More often  -  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    No drid married married  -  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    No child married  -  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.3606  1  0.5482  0.0000    No child married  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -    No child torin  -  -  -  -	Ethnicity			51.2512	0.0000	0.2091		Spousal communic	1.7177	3	0.6330	0.0000
Loos Kiniis  -0.8024 0.5640  0.3275 0.3172  6.0026 3.1608  0.0143 0.0754  -0.609 0.0328  0.4482 1.7577  Discuss FP once/twice More often  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  -  6.9031  0.0317  0.0518  More often  0.8365  1  0.4400  0.0000    Married Married  -  0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.6509  No partner Religion  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Kinis  -  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Ne partner Religion  0.5157  2  0.7727  0.0000    Married married Mo of taildren  -  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    Ving No child  -  -  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.36066  1  0.5482  0.0000    Children  1.5208  0.2225  47.0992  0.0000  0.2042  4.603								FP				
Kisiis  0.5640  0.3172  3.1608  0.0754  0.0328  1.7577  Discuss FP once/twice  0.6167  1  0.4323  0.0000    Marital Status  6.9031  0.0317  0.0518  More often  0.8365  1  0.3604  0.0000    Married Married  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Married No. of hild ren  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Religion  0.5157  2  0.7727  0.0000    Married No. of child ren  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    Married No. of  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0000  -0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    Hildren No child  -1.5268  0.2225  47.092  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0	Luor	-0.8024	0.3275	6.0026	0.0143	-0.609	0.4482					
Marital Status	Risiis	0.5640	0.3172	3.1608	0.0754	0.0328	1.7577	Discuss FP	0.6167	1	0.4323	0.0000
Status    0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000  0.0000  0.0509  No partner  0.5157  2  0.4100  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.2944  Religion  0.5157  2  0.4100  0.0000  0.0000  0.0000  0.2944  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000  0.0000  0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.36066  1  0.5482  0.0000  0.0486    Living <td>Marital</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>6.9031</td> <td>0.0317</td> <td>0.0518</td> <td></td> <td>More often</td> <td>0.8365</td> <td>1</td> <td>0.3604</td> <td>0.0000</td>	Marital			6.9031	0.0317	0.0518		More often	0.8365	1	0.3604	0.0000
Married Ever  -0.4294  0.4043  1.1283  0.2881  0.0000  0.6509  No partner  0.6789  1  0.4100  0.0000    Ever  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Religion  0.5157  2  0.7727  0.0000    married No. of children  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    Ving No child  -3.7388  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.36066  1  0.5482  0.0000    (children  1.5268  0.2225  47.0092  0.0000  0.2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486    Constant  -2.0136  0.5288  14.4993  0.0001  2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486	Status	Sec. 1.					1. Sugar					
Ever married No. of children Living No child  -1.2229  0.5131  5.6796  0.0172  -0.0584  0.2944  Religion  0.5157  2  0.7727  0.0000    No. of children Living No child  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    No child  -3.7388  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.3606  1  0.5482  0.0000    (children  1.5268  0.2225  47.0092  0.0000  0.2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486    Constant  -2.0136  0.5288  14.4993  0.0001  25-39  0.0022  1  0.9627  0.0000	Married	-0.4294	0.4043	1.1283	0.2881	0,000	0.6509	No partner	0.6789	1	0.4100	0.0000
married No. of children Living No child  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    Living No child  -3.7388  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.3606  1  0.5482  0.0000    (children  1.5268  0.2225  47.0092  0.0000  0.2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486    Constant  -2.0136  0.5288  14.4993  0.0001  25-39  0.0022  1  0.9627  0.0000	Ever	-1.2229	0.5131	5.6796	0.0172	-0.0584	0.2944	Religion	0.5157	2	0.7727	0.0000
No. of children Living No child  71.5062  0.0000  0.2500  Protestants  0.2822  1  0.5953  0.0000    No child  -3.7388  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.3606  1  0.5482  0.0000    (children  1.5268  0.2225  47.0692  0.0000  0.2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486    Constant  -2.0136  0.5288  14.4993  0.0001  25-39  0.0022  1  0.9627  0.0000	married								0.0000		A SUCO	0.0000
Living No child  -3.7388  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.3606  1  0.5482  0.0000    (children  1.5268  0.2225  47.0692  0.0000  0.2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486    Constant  -2.0136  0.5288  14.4993  0.0001  25-39  0.0022  1  0.9627  0.0000	No. of			71.5062	0.0000	0,2500		Protestants	0.2822		0.5955	0.0000
Laving  No child  -3.7388  0.7785  23.0666  0.0000  -0.1396  0.0238  Others  0.3606  1  0.5482  0.0000    (children  1.5268  0.2225  47.0692  0.0000  0.2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486    Constant  -2.0136  0.5288  14.4993  0.0001  25-39  0.0022  1  0.9627  0.0000	Lision											
Childrent  1.5268  0.2225  47.0692  0.0000  0.2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486    Constant  -2.0136  0.5288  14.4993  0.0001  2042  4.6035  Age  6.5526  2  0.0378  0.0486	Nochild	3 7399	0 7785	23.0666	0.0000	.0.1306	0.0238	Others	0.3606	1	0.5482	0.0000
Constant -2.0136 0.5288 14.4993 0.0001 25-39 0.0022 1 0.9627 0.0000	( children	1.5268	0.2225	47.0692	0.0000	0.2042	4.6035	Age	6.5526	2	0.0378	0.0486
	Constant	-2.0136	0.5288	14.4993	0.0001		- COLLER	25-39	0.0022	1	0.9627	0.0000

							40-49	1.2611		0.1061	0 02 34
							Respiny and				
							Wartong	2 0099		0.1563	0 00 30
TEP NO	5										
Edstention.		1	36 7677	0 0000	0 1742		Mass				
Fb			1.820.8	0.5410	0.0000	1.4100	Media	7.4530	.	0.0(3)	0.0343
Primary	0.2773	02371	13703	0 2418	0,0000	1.3198	Deuke	3.4339		1600.0	0.0307
Cantadaa	1.600.8	0.1010	20 2424	0.0000	0.1450	1 0606	Publico III				
Secondary	1.3443	0.3010	20 24 34	0.0000	01333	4 9000	Frogramme				
Ethnieles		1	SI 5002	0.0000	0 2097		Spousal	1.9900	1	0.5745	0.0000
Combinity			31 50046	0.0000	L AVII		Centin on	1 1 1 1 1 1 1	-		
							FP				
Loos	-0 7509	0 3283	5.2321	0 0222	-0 0547	0 4719					
Kunts	0.6257	0.3190	3 8461	0.0499	0.0413	1 8695	Discuss FT	0 4670		0.4944	0.0000
							00001-1000				
							More office	1 2197		0 2694	0.0000
Apc			6 4667	0.0394	0.0478		No perince	0 9513		0 3289	0 0000
25-39	0.6358	0.3224	3 8878	0 0486	0.0418	1 8884	Religion	0.4536		0 7971	0 0000
40-49	0.9833	0.3869	6 4 5 7 1	0 0111	0.0512	2 6732	Pycig dam20	0 1322		0.6964	0.0000
Marital			9 4064	O DOAT	0.0707		Others	0.3908	'	0.2288	UNUN
Addition of the	0.6693	0.4172	2.4468	0.1179	0.0303	0.6196					
MACTICO	-0 1002	1.11.12.74	X 4403	N (170	-0.0203	0 3120	n = proj = e				
Ever	-1.5507	n \$120	8 3405	0.0039	-0 0766	0.2121	Workme	1.4609		0.2268	0.0000
Married	- 2										
No. of			41 5705	0.0000	0.1865		1 1				
children							1 1		,		
1 Islag							1 1				
No child	-3 6622	0.7124	21 9083	0.0000	-0 1357	0 0257					
( chuidren	1 1681	0 261 1	20 0138	0.0000	0.1291	3 2159					
Constant	-2 3044	0 5439	17.9490	0.0000							

